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OCLOBER REVOLULION AND WORLD DEVELOPMENT 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) pp 3-12 

[Text | History is ftamiliar with many important events indicating crucial 

moments in the Life of mankind. The Great October Revolution became the main 

turning point in the process of global development, with a direct influence on 

its destiny. 

fhe October Revolution, which inaugurated a new age in the development of 

human society, and which was made by the Russian working class allied to the 
poorest peasantry, under the leadership of the bolshevik party, laid the 

beginning of a most profound reorganization of the very foundations of social 

life on earth. This marked the first step in the transition from the prehis- 
tory of human society to its true history -- a communist civilization. The 
development of the global revolutionary process, embodied in a great variety 
of forms and manifestations and currently following the historical trends 

earmarked by the October Revolution, reflects, one way or another, its 

ideological legacy and the overall laws it brought to life governing the 

reorganization of society on a soctalist basis. 

(he reason for this profound and still unabated influence of the October 
Revolution on all aspects of human life is that it is not an attempt to imple- 

ment Lofty utopias but something born of the very course of social development 
and the practical embodiment of the great historical mission of the working 

class, which was brought to Light and comprehensively substantiated by the 
founders of scientific communism. 

The October Revolution, which made the first breach in the global capitalist 

system, clearly indicated to the peoples of Europe, Asia and the other conti- 

nents the path to the revolutionary transformation of society. The October 

Revolution, the creation of the first socialist state in the world and its 
successes and accomplishments armed the international working class with the 

extremely rich experience of the practical implementation of revolutionary 
ideas and inspired dozens of millions of people to struggle for their rights, 

for improving their material living conditions, for their spiritual 

emancipation and for socialism. 

The victory of the October Revolution practically proved that the preparation 

for and conversion to socialism are impossible without the leadership of the 
toiling masses by the working class and its vanguard party, a party of a 



new type, which combines sclentitic socialism with the revolutionary worker 

movement. tt was precisely such a party which led the Russi.i proletartat 

through all trials to the successful socialist revolution and was hammered out 

by V. I. Lenin as the bolshevik party. 

lhe October Revolution, which eliminated social and national oppression and 

ne private ownership of productive capital and radically changed the class 

itructure of society, emancipated the people of Russia, delivering them for- 

‘ver trom slavery to local and toreign exploiters, ended national hostility 

ind rectprocal mistrust amony nations and ensured the prosperity of all 
nations and nationalities and free development within the fraternal USSR. The 
principles of Leninist national policy and the experience in establishing the 

first multinational state of workers and peasants in the world became a beacon 
to the tighters for national Liberation and social progress the world over. 

he Great October Revolution had a most profound influence on the spiritual 

lite ot mankind. It brilliantly confirmed the historical accuracy and 

universal nature of the revolutionary theory of Marx, Engels and Lenin, struck 
i mighty blow at retormist and bourgeois ideology and tremendously expanded 
the scale of ideological and political influence of scientific socialism on 
the entire course of global developments. 

Physically unable to deprive the working class of its victory and turn back 

the course of events in the Soviet Union, for a long time the Russian and 

international bourgeoisie and its most outstanding ideologues based their 

lans tor the restoration of the old order on the hope that, as Milyukov, the 
idet leader wrote, "their victory will be short-lived and... the bolsheviks 

be unable to retain the power," and that "the bolshevik system will be 
inable to keep a single one of its promises. It will give the people... 

neither peace, nos land, nor bread nor ‘socialization’ of industry." They 
‘onsoled themselves with the illusions that "as the time of the October 

Revolution retreats into the past" the “ideology of this victory” will weaken. 

‘he hopes of the bourgeoisie failed. The Soviet system, which strengthened 

with every passing year, fulfilled all the promises it had given to the 
people, and the ideology of the victorious October Revolution and the 

scientific outlook of Marxism-Leninism not only did not lose their influence 
ver the masses with the passing of time but strengthened it substantially, 

ind recruited under its flags millions and millions of new like-minded people, 
mvinced fighters for the communist renovation of the world. 

With the victory of the Great October Revolution the class confrontacion 
between the proletariat and the bourgeoisie was also extended to the area of 

international relations, putting an end to the indivisible rule on earth of 
relations among countries inherent in capitalism. 

The October Revolution, which marked the start of a qualitatively new stage in 

the struggle waged by the international working class for peace, linked the 

neepts of "peace" and “socialism” within a single unbreakable entity. In 
the first legislative act of the Soviet system -- Lenin's Decree on Peace -- 

the struggle for a democratic peace and international cooperation was 

proclaimed the objective and highest principle of foreign policy of the 



soclalist state consistent with the profound interests of the peoples of all 

countries. War was condemned as the greatest crime against mankind. 

lhrough its first foreign policy act the state of workers and peasants not 

simply proclaimed its aspiration to work for ending the imperialist war but 
tormulated as its strategic task to provide conditions for peaceful and good 

neighborly coexistence among countries with different social systems. 

(he bourgeois ideologues have wasted a lot of ink in an effort to prove that 

the appeals of the young Soviet state for peace were a temporary measure 
allegedly aimed at concealing the attachment of the homeland of the October 

Revolution to "exporting" and "encouraging" revolutions in other countries, 

promoting military conflicts in them and interfering in their internal] 
affairs. The life about "exporting" revolution was aimed, in the final 
account, at proving nothing less than the "perpetuity" of capitalism and 
convincing world public opinion that the threat to the bourgeois system comes 
only from the outside, from the "conspiracies" and "subversive activities" of 
the communists rather than its own insoluble internal contradictions. 

Life itselt, the history of the revolutionary struggle of the proletariat and 

the building of the new society, refute the fabrications of our class enemies 

and convincingly prove that the basic interests of the working class and the 
building of socialism and communist objectively demand peace. Historical 
experience also proves the dialectical interconnection between the support of 
peace by the first soctalist state on earth and its inflexible loyalty to the 
principles of proletarian internationalism and solidarity with the struggle 
waged by the progressive revolutionary forces the world over. 

The socialist revolution, Lenin emphasized, “must be helped. One must know 
how to help it" ("'Poln. Sobr. Soch." [Complete Collected Works], vol 35, p 
396). The "know how to help it," which Lenin emphasized, totally excluded and 
excludes the very possibility, the very idea of "exporting" or "urging on" the 
revolution in other countries. It is simply impossible to "bring in," or 
"export'’ a revolution. A revolution is made by the people of one country or 
another and by it alone. Marxism, Lenin pointed out, "has always rejected the 
‘urging on’ of revolutions which develop with the ripening of the sharp class 

contradictions which trigger revolutions" (ibid., p 403). 

In Lenin's view, the ability to help the socialist revolution meant above all 

to reach what was "maximally attainable in a given country for the develop- 
ment, support and awakening the revolution in all countries (op. cit., vol 37, 

p 304). Successes in building socialism and communism, the revolutionizing 
influence of the creation of a new life and visible proof of the advantages of 
socialism over capitalism in all areas -- economic, social, cultural and 

ideological -- constituted the true, the real support which the homeland of 
the October Revolution could provide to the progressive revolutionary forces 

the world over, support which indeed recognized no state borders and in the 
face of which international reaction is helpless. 

The incompatibility between proletarian internationalism and the idea of 
"urging on" the revolution, alien to the communists, was manifested the very 
first days after the October Revolution. The bourgeois ideologues claim to 



this day that Lenin and the bolsheviks Linked their hopes for the success of 
the soctalist revolution in Russia to the immediate outbreak of similar 

revolutions in the industrially more developed countries. 

In practice, however, the fate of the socialist revolution in Russtla was not 

rigidly tied to the immediate outbreak of such revolucions in Western Furope. 

As Lenin pointed out in November 1918, after the October Revolution Soviet 
Russla did everything possible to educate the working masses in Western Europe 
(ibid., p 154), above all by exposing the bourgeois lie aimed at discrediting, 

the Soviet system, its objectives and politics, publicizing secret interna- 

tional treaties concluded to the advantage of the capitalists in various 
countries and seeing to it that the popular masses in the European countries 

became aware of the imperialistic nature of the policies pursued by their 
governments. However, Lenin emphasized, "although the attempt we made to 

awaken the masses failed to yield instant results, we never even assumed that 
the revolution will either begin immediately or else that everything has been 
lost’ (ibid., p 155). 

Despite the objective prerequisites for making successful proletarian revolu- 

tions in a number of Western European countries, attempts to overthrow the 

bourgeois power in them failed. One of the main reasons for the fluctuating 

development of the revolutionary process in Western Europe, as Lenin antici- 

pated, was that i. was far easier to start a socialist revolution in Russia 

than in the advanced countries which had a more experienced bourgeoisie which 

used most refined and skillfully concealed forms of oppression, while the 

reformist social democratic leaders were able to keep significant toiling 

masses from participating in the revolutionary struggle. In Lenin's words, 
the greatest difficulty and danger facing Europe was the lack of revolutionary 
parties at the end of the world war. Consequently, weakened by its division 
and the opportunistic policy of its social democratic leaders, the Western 
European working class proved at that time unable to end the bourgeois rule. 

All of this caused tremendous difficulties to the Russian working class. It 

was forced to experience truly inhuman trials caused by the foreign inter- 

vention, civil war, economic dislocation, hunger and poverty. Under those 

circumstances the main task was to defend the first state of workers and 

peasants in the world and to protect and strengthen the gains of the working 

people. "...0ur task now," Lenin said in July 1918, “is to support, defend 
and preserve this force of socialism, this socialist torch, this source of 

socialism which is actively operating the world over..." (ibid., pp 15-16). At 
the cost of tremendous efforts and sacrifices, headed by Lenin's party, the 
young Soviet republic defended and protected the gains of the October 
Revolution which, in itself, became another universal historical victory of 

the international working class. The torch of socialism began to burn even 
more brightly over the world. 

After defeating the attempts of international imperialism and the domestic 
counterrevolution to overthrow the worker-peasant regime, the Soviet state 

reasserted its readiness to develop peaceful cooperation with all countries. 
The 1921 treaties which Soviet Russia concluded with Iran, Afghanistan and 

Turkey were models of true equality, respect for the sovereignty of nations, 
nonintervention in the domestic affairs of other countries, and providing 



wltless economte and cultural development aid. On Lenin's instructions, the 

viet delepatton to the 1922 international conference in Genoa proclaimed the 

principle of peacetul coexistence among countries with different soctal 
iyvstems. Following the fatlure to reach an agreement with the powers of the 

bntente, the Rapallo Treaty was concluded with Germany. This was the first 

breach of the front organized by the impertalist countries against Soviet 
Russia and a model of new types of relations based on the principles of 

peacetul coexistence. Naturally, this policy was hardly dictated by circum- 
stantial considerations, as many a generation of bourgeois ideologues has 

tried to prove. The policy of peaceful coexistence is most closely related to 
the universal struggle for liberation and logically stems from the Leninist 
theory of socialist revolutions. 

Lenin noted that because of the uneven economic and political development of 
capitalism, socialism "cannot win simultaneously in all countries. It will 
initially win in one or several countries, while the others will remain 

bourgeois or prebourgeois for a while" (op. cit., vol 30, p 133). Social 

developments confirmed Lenin's prediction that socialism will remain the 
essence of an entire historical age, as a result of which countries affiliated 

with different social systems will inevitably coexist throughout the entire 

period. Lenin's tremendous merit is that he identified the objective basis 
for peacetul coexistence between countries belonging to the two opposite 
systems. "A force more powerful than the desire, will and resolve of any 

hostile government or class exists," he emphasized. “iit consists of the 
‘common global economic relations which force them to establish relations with 

us" (op. cit., vol 44, pp 304-305). 

(wo important factors have always contributed to the implementation of the 

principles of peaceful coexistence. First, the support of the Soviet state by 
the broad toiling masses in capitalist countries, which played a major role in 
the tailure of the imperialist intervention against the young Soviet republic 
and in strengthening its international position. The second factor which 

facilitates the exercise of a policy cf peaceful coexistence is the existence 
of contradictions in the imperialist camp both among individual countries and 
among various groups of ruling classes within the capitalist countries. Lenin 
repeatedly indicated the need to note and use in the interest of safeguarding 
peace and international cooperation differences between the members of the 

bourgeoisie "who lean toward a military solution of the problem" and those 
"which lean toward pacifism, even of the worst variety which, from the 

communist viewpoint, is beneath all criticism" (op. cit., vol 45, p 70). 

Peacetul coexistence, however, has never been considered an eternal condition, 

a passive nonresistance, or the abandonment of the struggle against imperial- 

ism. In defending what is most precious to all people -- peace and life -- 
from its very start socialist foreign policy placed itself at the service of 
ill the oppressed and exploited. '"...The bolsheviks," Lenin pointed out, ‘are 
creating entirely different international relations which enable all oppressed 

nationalities to become free from imperialist oppression" (op. cit., vol 42, p 
107). This always presumed waging an active struggle for the defeat of any 
aggressive imperialist intrigues aud meant that the peaceful foreign policy of 

the land of the soviets, aimed at ensuring the security and strengthening the 
main bulwark of socialism on earth, was also an important factor in the 



itruyyle waged by all revolutionary forces of our time and contributes to the 

creation of favorable international conditions such as to enable al! countries 

ind nations to make social progress. It is thus that the land of the soviets 

is tulfilling its international duty to the world revolutionary movement and 

the working people the world over. 

[n considering the establishment of peaceful relations with the capitalist 

councries and developing mutually profitable cooperation with them as a 
specific form of the class struggle, Lenin believed this to be the only 
suitable and most advantageous policy for the Soviet state, for it enabled the 
country to focus its efforts on peaceful socialist construction and extended 

it above all to the area of economic competition between the two systems. It 

is precisely “in this area that the struggle has assumed a global scale. If 
we resolve this problem we have achieved an international and probably 

definitive victory" (op. cit., vol 43, p 341). 

As Lenin predicted, the struggle for peace, against imperialist aggression and 
oppression and for the establishment of democratic principles of equality and 

friendship among nations in international relations, initiated by our country 
in October 1917, proved to be exceptionally hard and stubborn. For many years 
the Sovie. state was forced virtually alone to withstand the pressure of world 
imperialism, and to defeat the anti-Soviet plans of international reaction. 
[t was only revolutionary changes of a truly global scale that forced the 
ruling circles of a number of imperialist countries gradually to accept the 
new realities and the inevitability, in the final account, of agreeing to a 
peace "more or less satisfactory to democracy and the working class," as Lenin 

said (op. cit., vol 26, p 303). 

The consequences of the defeat of German fascism and Japanese militarism in 
World War II with the decisive role of the Soviet Union was the first such 

shift of a universal historical scale. With the radical change in the global 

ratio of torces in favor of democracy and socialism, under the leadership of 
communist and worker parties, the working people in a number of European and 
Asian countries seized the power, established people's governments, made deep 

revolutionary changes and took the path of socialist development. As a 
result, socialism exceeded the framework of a single country. A world 
socialist system appeared, which is becoming today a decisive factor in social 

progress. This is the greatest universal-historical event after the October 
Revolution and the most important gain of the international working class and 

revolutionary communist movement. 

The new social system born of the October Revolution brought to life a new 
type of international relations among sovereign and equal socialist states. 
[t created an alliance among nations united by common basic interests and 

ideals and loyalty to the principles of Marxism-Leninism and socialist inter- 
nationalism. The socialist commonwealth, linked by fraternal ties, practices 

today the broadest possible cooperation in all areas of life — political, 
economic and cultural -- in the interest of the individual fraternal countries 

and world socialism at large. By strengthening their cooperation and unity 
the socialist countries increase the power of their beneficial impact on the 
course of global events. This benefits all nations, all mankind. 



The llapse of the tmperialist colonial system was anotner revolutionary 

hange in the world's political life, which entailed major changes in the 

deployment of class forces in the international arena. In the qualitatively 

LLe'W mditions which developed after the war, and relying on the iid and 

support of the Soviet Union and the other socialist states, the peonles of the 

Olonial and dependent countries won their persistent and selfless struggle 

tor national liberation. Colonial empires came to thetr end during the 1970s. 

A considerable group of countries with a soctalist orfentation emerged among 

the youny national states. They are making radical socioeconomic changes and 

taking, political, organizational, ideological and cultural steps which provide 

opportunities for a transition to soctalism bypassing the capitalist stage. 

fhe Soviet Union and the other soctalist countries cre united with them by 

common anti-imperialist and peaceful objectives in foreign policy and common 

ideals ot social justice and progress. In their revolutionary-transforming, 

activities the young countries enjoy the support of the homeland of the 

October Revolution and the entire socialist world. 

[he successes of the Soviet Union and the fraternal countries in building a 

new society and the very existence of a global socialist system radically 

changed the conditions of the struggle waged by the working class in the 
developed capitalist countries. The ruling classes can no longer ignore the 

growing influence of the socialist example provided by many nations and the 

world socialist commonwealth. Under the pressure of the struggle waged by the 

proletariat, and taking into consideration a permanent factor such as the 

revolutionizing influence of global socialism, in order to preserve its rule 

the bourgeoisie is forced to make certain concessions to the working class -- 

recognizing the rights of trade unions, improving somewhat living and working 

conditions, creating social security systems, etc. 

However, since such concessions do not affect in the least the system of 

capitalist exploitation itself and do not rescue the working people from the 
ulcers of capitalism, such as mass unemployment, poverty, the steady increas. 

in the cost of living or crying social inequalities, and do not offer any 

protection from curtailing the rights officially proclaimed by the bourgeois 

state. The high pitch of class battles is not diminishing throughout the 

capitalist world. The increasing actions of the working class against 
monopoly omnipotence and for the satisfaction of economic and social demands, 
azainst the arms race and in defense of peace undermine the forces of 

imperialism and are the forerunners of even more powerful class confrontations 
which could bring about radical social changes. This is boosted by the sharp 
aggravation of the internal contradictions in contemporary bourgeois society 

and the unparalleled energizing of heterogenous social and political forces 

which oppose the dictatorship of big capital and the adventuristic course 

taken by the aggressive imperialist circles in the international arena. 

All ot these large-scale changes which, combined, offer an objective founda- 

tion for improving the political situation in the world, are most directly and 

closely related to the historical accomplishments of socialism, above all in 

the Soviet Union, its development as a powerful country, the creation of its 

invincible defense potential, the strengthening of the international positions 
of the homeland of the October Revolution and the spreading of its influence 
on the entire course of global development. In our days the efforts of the 



Leninist party and all Soviet people are directed toward the planned and con- 

prehensive advancement of developed socialism and the further successful prog- 
ress of ir country toward communism. ‘he stage reached in social development 
cnables the Soviet Union to exert even greater influence on world events. 

ihe itrengthening of the economic and defense power of our country and the 

yrowth of its international importance have not affected the support shown by 

the USSR of the principles of equality and the development of good neighborly 

relations with all countries regardless of territorial location, size or 

ial system. Although ready to defend the great accomplishments of the 

lctober Revolution, the Soviet people have never threatened any nation, big or 

small, with the use of force. They have never tried to impose their social 

system and ideology on anyone and have always favored extensive and fruitful 

ooperation among all nations on earth, free from diktat and intervention, for 

the sake of their mutual benefit and for the good of mankind. 

uch was the case during the first post-October Revolution days when the young 

soviet republic, weakened by the World and civil wars, foreign intervention 

and dislocation, found itself surrounded by hostile forces, and when the ratio 
of torces in the world was far less favorable to socialism than it is today. 

Such is the case today as well, when the ratio of forces in the world arena 

ias changed substantially and the nower and influence of the Soviet state have 

grown iratly and the principles of peaceful coexistence, which are the 
foundations of our country's foreign policy, have gained wide international 

recognition. 

Our party has always been against turning the ideological confrontation 

between socialism and capitalism into a confrontation between governments and 

nations and for the level of perfecting weapons, mass destruction weapons even 

more so, to become the criterion of the historical truth of opposing ideolo- 
gies and social systems. Military rivalry has never been the choice of 
socialism. Since the time of the October Revolution its ideal has been a 

world without weapons, a world in which the threat of war itself would be 
excluded. "We firmly believe," Comrade Yu. V. Andropov has pointed out, "that 

in the final account socialism will prove its superiority precisely under the 

conditions of peaceful coexistence with capitalism. We do not support in the 

least competition in the military field imposed on us by imperialism." 

Conversely, our class opponent has always feared the peaceful competition of 

ideas. Starting with the very first days following the victory of the October 
Revolution, Soviet Russia became the target of the aggressive plans of the 

nilitant anti-Sovietism of the imperialist countries which, as Lenin pointed 
ut, “consider it their main task to strangle world bolshevism and its main 

nucleus, the Russian Soviet Republic" (op. cit., vol 37, p 164). 

The aggressive imperialist circles are concocting the same type of ideas 

today by proclaiming the Soviet Union the “focus of evil" in the world and 
announcing a new "crusade" against communism, trying to secure for the United 
States a dominant position in the world and accelerating the development of 
new nuclear missile systems aimed at dealing a first strike, and corresponding 

military and political doctrines the suicidal purpose of which is victory ina 



nuclear war against the USSR, and preparing to deploy in Western Europe new 

America nissiles taryeted on the Soviet Union and the other socialist 

untr ie 

At the turn of the 1980s, urged on by the most reactionary strata of the 

American tinanetal upper crust and the military-industrial complex, the ruling 

U.S. cireles took a sharp turn toward increasing tension and the arms race, 

controntation with the soctalist countries and fiercer struggle against the 

revolutionary democratic forces and national liberation movements. "...In the 

West,’ Comrade Yu. V. Andropov noted, "the most militant groups have become 

energized, wroups whose class hatred of socialism has prevailed over the 

feeling of reality and occasionally even over common sense." 
, 

The foreign policy course pursued by the present auministration in Washington 

is explained above all by the fact that a certain segment of the monopoly 
bourgeoiste is stubbornly refusing to acknowledge the radical changes which 

hive taken place in the world and to accept the new realities of our age. 
Unable to meet the historical challenge which socialism hurled at imperialism 
as early as October 1917 or offer mankind any kind of positive development 

program, the U.S. reactionary circles consider as their only possibility to ; 
hinder, on the one hand, the offensive of contemporary revolutionary forces 
and, on the other, to ease some of the tremendous difficulties currently 
experienced by the capitalist system (severe economic decline, unparalleled 

inflation, drastically increased unemployment, etc.), increasing the arms 

race, a show of force and militancy and attempts to restore the United States 
to its lost position in the world. This is the purpose of all pretexts used 
in enhancing anti-Soviet hysteria and justifying large-scale military prepara- 
tions and interventions in Afro-Asian and Latin American countries. 

lhis course is encountering the growing opposition of progressive and democ- 

cratic forces the world over. Discontent with the adventuristic policy of the 

United States, frought with the threat of thermonuclear catastrophe, is shown 

also by that segment of ruling Western circles on whom the changed ratio of 

forces in the world arena is having a sobering influence. Convinced that the 

anticommunist "crusade" proclaimed by the Reagan administration can only 
extremely aggravate the international situation and result in the increasing 

isolation of the United States in the world community, these circles have come 
out in favor of adapting to the new situation and resolving the historical 
confrontation between capitalism and socialism through means less threatening 

to the very existence of mankind. 

Unquestionably, the definitive adoption of the principles of peaceful 
coexistence among countries with different social systems in international 

relations would be consistent with the vital interests of all nations. That 

is why the CPSU and the Soviet government can only welcome the trend currently 

shown in the capitalist world of a more realistic assessment of the 

international situation. 

From the first days of the establishment of the Soviet system, the state of 

workers and peasants has always shown its readiness for dialogue with al! 

interested parties and for reaching honest and just agreements. In the case 

of the exceptionally urgent current problem of nuclear missiles, for instance, 



thi viet Union beltleves that it can be resolved simply by showing willing- 

to tind mutually acceptable solutions for substantially reducing the 

evi f nuclear confrontation on the basis of the already achieved parity and 

the principles of equality and identical security of the parties. This 

isplration is the basis of the constructive position held by the USSR in the 

talks limiting strategic armaments and nuclear weapons in Europe. the 

sitior f the Soviet Union on such most acute problems of our time was 

clearly and unequivocally expressed in the declaration of Yu. V. Andropov, 
CYSU general secretary and USSR Supreme Soviet Presidium chairman. Theretore, 

w it is only a question for the United States and its NATO allies to respend 

to the specifie and far-reaching Soviet proposals aimed at lifting the threat 
t a devastating nuclear war hanging over the world and preventing another 

exceptionally dangerous spiral in the nuclear arms race. The Soviet Union and 
he ftraternal socialist countries have given and clear and precise warning 

that unless this takes place, and if the plans of the American military on 

leploying medium-range missiles in Western Europe are nevertheless carried 

ut, which will create an additional threat to the safety of the Warsaw Pact 

members, they will take effective countermeasures and will in no case allow 

i\ilitary superiority over them. 

ravation of the world situation, caused by the increased aggressiveness 

/ extreme reactionary forces, headed by U.S. imperialism, and their efforts 

to turn the course of history back, demands more than ever before the 

‘treagthening of international solidarity and the cooperation among communist 

id worker parties and all progressive forces in the struggle for safeguarding 

ice, restraining the arms race and cpposing the adventuristic policy of 

iperialist circles. 

nlike the bourgeois pacifists, the communists call not simply for the 

revention of war. The Soviet Union aspires toward a radical improvement in 
international relations and the development of normal good-neighborly rela- 

tions among all countries, regardless of their social systems. It continues 

promote respect for the sovereign rights of all states and nations and the 

rict observance of the principles of international law which have always 
been violated by imperialism. "...In our epoch,” Comrade Yu. V. Andropov 

TT 

emphasized, “it is precisely socialism which is the most consistent defender 
‘tt the healthy principles in international relations, of the interests of 
detente and peace and of each nation and all mankind." The people of good 

will see in the peace-loving course of the CPSU and the Soviet State the 

worthy continuation of the traditions of the Great October Revolution and 
. . ' ‘ ‘ 

Lenin s benests. 

he influence of the land of the soviets on world events has never been more 

werful and comprehensive. Imperialism is using all possible means, resort- 

iw to gross provocations against the Soviet Union, raising its anti-Soviet 

mpain to the level of a refined psychological warfare and increasing the 

itmosphere of military psychosis in order to weaken this influence and turn 
e people away from socialism and the revolutionary October legacy. Soberly 

sessing the global situation, the communists realize that despite its 

lefeats international reaction remains a source of tremendous danger and that 

the wild plans for social revenge it is concocting can poison the internation- 

atmosphere and lead mankind to the brink of nuclear catastrophe. 
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Ihe entire post-October development proves that peace cannot be elicited from 

imperialism. The path to strengthening it on earth will be hard and thorny, 
with no easy victorfes. Nerves of steel, active struggle in defense of the 

principles ot peaceful coexistence and resolve and ability to defend the great 
achlevements of the soctalist revolution will be needed in order to secure it. 

As was the case immediately after the victory of the October Revolution, the 

present difficult period in global developments demands of all Soviet people 
high revolutionary vigilance, endurance and discipline, and awareness of the 

tremendous responsibility for the fate of the world and the cause of socialism 
throughout the world thrust on our country, Lenin's homeland, the homeland of 

the first victorious socialist revolution in the world. The successful 
solution of the key tasks in the field of economic and cultural construction 
by the Soviet people guided by the CPSU will unquestionably constitute a 
tremendous step toward the development of the country and improving the life 

of the toiling masses, and an even more convincing demonstration to the entire 
world of the advantages of the socialist system, enhancing its attractiveness. 

lhe firm and consistent course pursued by the CPSU toward perfecting 
developed socialism in the Soviet Union and ensuring the peace and security of 
the peoples is the best guarantee that the Leninist party and the Soviet state 
will continue successfully to implement their historical mission of pioneering 
the building of a new society and increase een further the influence of 
Marxist-Leninist ideas and the experience of the October Revolution on all 

aspects of global progress. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS "Pravda". '"Kommunist", 1983 
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STATEMENT BY YU. V. ANDROPOV, GENERAL SECRETARY OF THE CPSU CENTRAL COMMITTEE 

AND CHAIRMAN OF THE USSR SUPREME SOVIET PRESIDIUM 

PM281456 Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russtan No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 
83) pp 13-17 

[PRAVDA, 29 September 1983] 

[Text] The Soviet leadershipdeems it necessary to inform the Soviet people, 

other peoples, and all who are responsible for determining states' policy of 

its assessment of the course pursued in international affairs by the current 

U.S. administration, 

In short, it is a militarist course that represents a serious threat to 
peace. Its essence is to try to ensure a dominating position in the world 

for the United States of America regardless of the interests of other states 

and peoples. 

The unprecedented buildup of the U.S. military potential and the large-scale 
programs for the production of all types of weapons--nuclear, chemical, and 
conventional--are subordinated to precisely these aims. The United States is 

now planning to extend the headlong arms race to space as well. 

The American military presence thousands of kilometers from U.S. territory is 
being expanded on all kinds of farfetched pretexts. Bridgeheads are being 
created for direct interference in the affairs of other states with the aid 
of armed forces and for the utilization of American weapons against any coun- 

try that rejects Washington's diktat. As a result, tension has increased in 

all regions of the world--Europe, Asia, Africa, the Near East, and Central 

America. 

The other NATO countries are increasingly being dragged into the implementa- 
tion of all these dangerous plans of Washington's. Moreover, efforts are 
being made to revive Japanese militarism and to link it to the [NATO] bloc's 
military-political machine. In the process attempts are made to get people 

to forget the lessons of the past. 

The peoples judge the policy of a particular government above all by its ac- 
tions. So when the U.S. President bombastically declares from the UN rostrum 
his commitment to the cause of peace, self-determination, and sovereignty of 

the peoples, these rhetorical declarations can convince no one. 

If anyone has any illusions about the possibility of an evolution for the 

better in the present American administration's policy, recent events have 

12 



dispelled them once and for all. The administration is going so far for the 

sake ot achleving its Itmpertal objectives that one cannot help doubting 

whether any restraints [tormoza] at all exist for Washington to prevent it 

trom crossing a line before which any thinking person ought to stop, 

The sophisticated provocation organized by the U.S. special services using a 
South Korean plane is also an example of extreme adventurism in policy. We 
have elucidated the factual side of this action in detail and authentically. 

The guilt of its organizers--no matter how they dodge and no matter what 

bogus versions they put forward--has been proved. 

The Soviet leadership expressed regret at the loss of life which was the 
result of this unprecedented, criminal act of subversion. The loss of life 

is on the conscience of those who would like to arrogate to themselves the 

right not to reckon with states’ sovereignty and the inviolability of their 
borders, who conceived and implemented this provocation, and who literally 
the next day hastened to force colossal military appropriations through Con- 
gress and are now rubbing their hands with satisfaction, 

Thus the “humanism” of the figures who are endeavoring to shift onto others 

the blame for the death of the people who were on board the aircraft means 
new mountains of weapons of mass destruction--from MX missiles to containers 

of neuroparalytic gas. 

In their endeavor somehow to justify their dangerous, misanthropic policy, 
they are heaping mounds of slander on the Soviet Union and socialism as a 

social system, and the tone is being set by the U.S. President himself. It 
must be frankly said that it is an unseemly spectacle when, having set them- 
selves the aim of denigrating the Soviet people, the leaders of a country 
like the United States resort to what is virtually foul-mouthed abuse mingled 
with hypocritical sermons on morality and humanity. 

The world well knows the worth of this moralizing. In Vietnam morality as it 

is understood by Washington officials was instilled with the aid of napalm 
and toxins, in Lebanon it is being hammered in with volleys from ship's guns, 

and in El Salvador this morality is being introduced through genocide. This 

list of crimes could be extended. So we also have something to say about the 
moral aspect of U.S. policy, both when we remember history and when we are 

speaking of the present. 

Now Washington, in addition to morality, is also flouting elementary rules of 

decency, displaying disrespect not only for statesmen and states but also for 
the United Nations. You may well ask whether an international organization 
designed to support peace and security can exist in a country where unbridled 
militarist hysteria is implanted and insults are hurled at that organiza- 

tion's good name? 

Under cover of anticommunism, the claimants to the role of shapers of world 
destiny are trying to instill systems which suit them wherever they do not 

meet with a rebuff. 

The concepts with which they try to justify this modus operandi would not, of 

themselves, be worthy of attention were it not for the fact that they are 

13 



being preached by the leaders of a major power and are not simply being 

preached verbally but are also being implemented in practice. 

Transterrtov tdeologieal contradictions to the sphere of interstate relations 

has never brought anything good to those who have resorted to it In foreign 

atfaltrs, Hut now, in the nuclear age, it {1s simply absurd and inadmissible. 

franstormiow the confrontation of ideas into military confrontation would 

cost all mankind too much, 

But those who are blinded by anticommunism are obviously incapable of think- 

{ng about that. Beginning with the bogey of the “Soviet military threat” 

they have now reached the point of declaring a “crusade” against socialism as 
a soclal system, They are trying to suggest to people that socialism has no 

place at all in the world. True, they do not go so far as to admit that they 

are speaking of the world as Washington would like to see it. 

Hut wishes and possibilities are far from the same thing. No one may reverse 
the course of history. The USSR and the other socialist countries will live 

and develop according to their own laws--the laws of the most progressive 

social system, 

In the 65 years of its existence the Soviet state has successfully come 

through many ordeals, including harsh ones. Those who have tried to encroach 

on our state's integrity, on its independence, on our system, have found 

themselves on the ash heap of history. It is time that all those whom it 
concerns realized that we will be able to safeguard the security of our 

country and the security of our friends and allies under any conditions. 

Soviet people may be sure that our country's defense capability is at such a 

level that anyone would be ill-advised to stage a trial of strength. 

We for our part do not seek such a trial of strength. The very thought of 

this is alien to us. We do not separate off the well-being of our people and 
the security of the Soviet state, still less counterpose them to the well- 
being and security of other peoples and other countries. In the nuclear age 

the world must not be looked at through the chink of narrow egoistic inter- 
ests. Responsible statesmen have one option--to do everything to prevent 

nuclear catastrophe. Any other position is shortsighted and, what is more, 

suicidal. 

For the Soviet leadership the question of what line to follow in internation- 

al affairs and in the present acute situation does not arise. Our policy is 

aimed, as before, at preserving and strengthening peace, easing tension, 

curbing the arms race, and broadening and deepening cooperation among states. 

This is the immutable will of the CPSU and the entire Soviet people. These, 

we are convinced, are also the aspirations of all peoples. 

Of course, malicious attacks on the Soviet Union arouse in us a natural sense 

of indignation, but we have strong nerves, and we do not build our policy on 

emotions. It is founded on common sense, realism, and profound responsibil- 

ity for the destiny of peace. 
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We do not discern on the Amerfcean side any desire to really tackle the solu- 

thon of the problem of limiting and reducing strategic arms. People in the 

\mericar ipital are now busy with something else: They are putting into 

production more and more new systems of these arms, And Lypes of them are 

emeryioe that may altovether fundamentally overturn notions of strategic 

stability and of the very possibility of effectively limiting and reducing 
nuclear arms, 

The Sovilet Union's goodwill and its desire to reach agreement should not be 

tuken by anyone as a Ssipn of weakness. The Soviet Union will be able to give 

a4 suitable response to any attempt to disrupt the existing military-strategic 

balance, and its words will not be at variance with its deeds. 

Hut we are principled opponents of competition in the production and stock- 

piling of mass destruction weapons. This is not our way. It cannot lead to 
the solution of any of the problems facing mankind: the economic development 
of states, the protection of the environment, and the creation of simply ele- 

mentary conditions for people's life; for their nutrition, health, and educa- 

tion, 

The release of the materfal resources which are being pointlessly wasted on 

the arms race and the revelation of man's inexhaustible creative capacities-- 

this is what can unite people, this is what must determine the policy of 
states at the turn of the 20th and 21st centuries, For all this to material- 

ive it {s necessary to stop the forces of militarism and through joint ef- 

forts to provent the world from sliding into the abyss. 

All peoples and each inhabitant of our planet must be aware of the threaten- 

ing danver. Aware so as to unite their efforts in the struggle for their own 

existence " 

Mankind has not lost and cannot lose its reason. This is manifested with the 
utmost force in the breadth of the scope of the antimissile and antiwar move- 
ment which has developed on the European and other continents--a movement in 
whch people of different social, political, and religious affiliations are 

taking part. 

All those who are today raising their voices against the insane arms race and 
in defense of peace can be assured that the policy of the Soviet Union and 

the other socialist countries is aimed at attaining precisely these goals. 

The USSR desires to live in peace with all countries, including the United 
States. It is not hatching aggressive plans, it is not forcing an arms race 

on anyone, it is not imposing its social order on anyone. 

Our thoughts and aspirations are embodied in specific proposals aimed at 

securing a decisive change for the better in the international situation. 

The Soviet Union will continue to do everything possible to defend peace on 

earth. 
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JUNE PLENUM IDEOLOGICAL WORK DECISIONS DISCUSSED 

PMO71610 Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russfan No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 

83) pp 18-34 

[Article by K. Chernenko, member ot the CPSU Central Committee Politburo and 

secretary of the CPSU Central Committee: “The Cause of the Whole Party, the 

Duty of Every Communist” ] 

[Text] The heights of progress have always been scaled with the help of 

advanced ideas. The creative role of Marxist-Leninist ideology is vividly 

manifested in the revolutionary transformation of the world, the multifaceted 

process of socialist building, and the education of the new person. 

[his is an ideology that enlightens and uplifts human intelligence, ennobling 

human feelings and organizing the will of the millions. 

It is an ideology that asserts the unity of revolutionary thought and revolu- 

tionary action, 

It is an ideology that rallies the socialist society on collectivist prin~ 

ciples, an ideology of social optimism and peace. 

In all its educational work the CPSU is invariably guided by Marxism's funda- 
mental idea that man is molded not by circumstances themselves, but by the 

practical activity aimed at transforming them. Social practice, in the Marx- 

ist-Leninist concept, includes change not only in material living conditions, 

but in man himself. The molding of the new person is therefore both the aim 

and a necessary condition of communist building. 

One of the main sources of the Leninist party's strength was and is the abil- 

ity to creatively interpret the specific features of each historical stage 
and to determine the concrete content, forms, and methods of ideological 

activity that most fully meet with society's needs. 

That is how our party has always acted. And that is how it acts today. 

The June 1983 CPSU Central Committee Plenum was a major event in the party's 

life and an important milestone in our country's movement along the path of 

social progress. 



lt wave a detatled analysis of the present stage of our society's development 

aod clear ypoldelines for the future, noted the achtlevements and examined with 

party minded esactingness the shortcomings of ideological education work, and 

detined clearly what must be done and how in order to bring that work up to 

the level of the major, complex tasks that are being resolved in the process 

of improving developed socialism, 

On the basis of the fundamental principles of Marxism-Leninism and developing 

the provisions of the 26th CPSU Congress and the November 1982 Central Com- 

ittee Plenum, the party put forward at the June Pienum a detailed concept of 

bdeolowtical activity of long-term significance. Our ideological and theore- 

tical arsenal was enriched with profound new ideas associated with the reali- 

ties of today and lighting the way for further forward movement. 

Ihe speech at the plenum by Comrade Yu. V. Andropov, general secretary of the 

PSU Central Committee, is of fundamental significance for an understanding 

of current tasks and prospects in the economy, politics, and ideology. It is 

notable tor its innovative approach to the most complex problems of domestic 
ind international policy, its realistic assessment of the present, and its 

bold, sctentitic predictions for the future, founded on the analysis of real 

trends, Its important generalizations and conclusions define the main direc- 
tion of work on the new edition of the CPSU program and reveal profoundly and 

in close conjunction with cardinal socioeconomic tasks the key questions in 

ideoloyical activity. Party committees must proceed on the basis that des- 

pite the importance of economic and organizational matters, ideological work 

is coming increasingly to the fore. 

The June Plenum took place in an atmosphere of the further strengthening of 

the fndissoluble unity of party and people and our society's cohesion and 
iroused a patriotic desire in Soviet people to struggle more energetically 

and persistently for the implementation of the plans laid down, so as to make 
our soctalist motherland still more mighty and prosperous. Its ideas have a 

beneficial intluence on the entire sociopolitical, spiritual, and moral at- 

mosphere i, the country. Both the content and the tone of communists’ 

speeches in party organizations and letters from workers, kolkhoz members, 

national economic specialists, scientists, and cultural figures to the Cen- 
tral Committee and to press organs enable us to state with complete confi- 
dence that the plenum's decisions were received with deep satisfaction. All 

this indicates that the questions it examined are topical and the measures 
elaborated express the interest of all working people. 

“The ideas and thoughts of every one of us were reflected in the speech by 
CPSU Central Committee General Secretary Comrade Yu. V. Andropov and the 

plenum report and resolution,” B. I. Stepanov, tool maker of the 

Sibelektromotor plant, stressed at a joint plenum of the Tomsk party obkom 

and eworkom. “As was noted at the plenum, we must proceed on the basis that 

forming the awareness of our society's citizens is not only a matter for the 

professionals--ideologists, propagandists, and mass media workers. It is the 

cause of the whole party. And that means of each communist individually. 
This is how I understand it. I am convinced we will achieve much if everyone 

concerns himself with educating people in his own place. First and foremost 

through personal example and his attitude to the task in hand.” 



That ts how millions of communists understand their party duty. 

fhe most Important political meaning of the plenum decisions is to bring into 

play all the creative forces inherent in the masses’ labor and social active- 
ness and to ensure that all the working people--and I mean all--participate 
with still greater initiative in the implementation of constructive tasks and 

that each of them makes an increasing contribution to the common cause, 

At party meetings, party committee plenums, and aktiv meetings, communists 
have analyzed from standpoints of high exactingness the state of ideological 

education work, realistically evaluated its pros and cons, subjected to keen 

criticism specific manifestations of divergence between word and deed, and 

mapped out meaningful plans of action. The pulse of the communists' living 

creative thought, their collective intelligence and experience, and their 
orientation toward practical deeds were clearly manifested in the business- 

like, committed discussion of the plenum results. 

It is noteworthy that in the course of the partywide discussion of the plenum 
materials a broad spectrum of ideological problems was taken up. It is no 

exaggeration to say that not one question of ideological education work was 

ignored, whatever aspect of life it concerned. Interesting considerations 
and recommendations were votced and initiatives put forward that introduce 

much that is new and yauable to ideological activity. It is particularly im- 
portant for initiatives to be developed, recommendations consistently imple- 

mented, and criticism taken into account. Party committees must constantly 

monitor this work. 

The plenum adopted important decisions. Work to implement them has been 
launched in all party organizations. Where in particular should attention be 

directed today? 

First, it is necessary to make all communists aware that these decisions are 
intended for long-term systematic work whose main content is the all-round, 

planned improvement of developed socialism. This work is based on the funda- 
mental theoretical ge .eralizations and conclusions that define the prepara- 

tion of the new edition of the CPSU program. The standard of all ideological 
education work depends on how organically concrete measures and actions are 

linked with that fundamental basis of all party activity. 

Second, it is necessary to proceed on the basis that ideological work is an 

integral part of communist building. This means that improving it is dialec- 

tically interconnected with the resolution of topical questions of our soci- 

ety's economic and sociopolitical development and with the strengthening of 

the foundations of the socialist way of life. Formalism, stereotyping, 
superficiality, and divergence between words and deeds begin precisely where 
educational tasks are isolated from economic, cocial, and organizational 
tasks or are combined with them only mechanically. Here painstaking day-to- 
day work is needed, and the crux of this work is to teach people to think in 
broad socioeconomic and political terms and to translate economic, social, 

and other tasks into the language of educational actions, and educational 
actions into the language of economic and organizational actions. Substan- 

tial work lies ahead in this respect for all party committees. 
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lovical work is a unified whole, It has to do with human con- _— — 

selousness, and people's thoughts and feelings cannot be shared among 

ditterent departments. So it is necessary to establish close collaboration 

among ideoloyvleal institutions and the mass information and propaganda 

medias-al] mponents of the ideological education complex--and to involve 

the broadest aktiv in this work and rely on it constantly. 

Fourth, it is always necessary to see beyond mass measures, the figures-- 

running to millions--for coverage by various forms of study, and the huge 

print runs of newspapers, books, and journals, not to mention television, 

which has an enormous audience, to man, with his unique individuality and 

inner world, his own experience of life, his joys and sorrows, concerns and 
ideas. It is apposite to recall that for Lenin, workers and peasants were 

not abstract “propaganda targets,” “but living people who have experienced 

much, thought much, and demand attention to their needs” (N. K.eou Aas 

“On Lenin: Collection of Articles and Speeches,” Moscow, Political Litera- 

ture House, 1979, p 160). 

It is necessary to develop and enrich the bolshevik traditions of work among 
the masses and step up the mobilizing and organizing role of propaganda. 

foday, as in the years of industrialization and collectivization, the Great 

Patriotic War and the postwar restoration, the agitator, propagandist, or 

party journalist is called upon by force of his conviction, truthfulness, and 
principles, to kindle people's hearts and help them in labor and life. 

“Words,” Lenin taught, “are also deeds" ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.” [Completed Col- 

lected Works], vol ll, p 59). The party has always relied on the force of 

truthful words addressed to the masses, words that have inspired, rallied, 

and mobilized people to resolve the tasks set, however complex. It is in- 
correct to think that the contemporary Soviet person, being more educated, 

erudite, and well-informed than his predecessors, is less responsive to the 
words of propagandists and agitators. True, you must talk to him seriously, 

he does not like commonplaces and will not accept an edifying tone. Calm, 

sensible, to-the-point discussion, realistic analysis of the situation, well- 

weighted arguments--these he receives more profoundly and fully. Educational 

work now requires considerably more psychological subtlety and more tact; 
flabbiness and indifference are contraindicated, what is needed is keenness 

of thought, precision of speech, and convincing arguments. Only then can 

this work become really effective. 

Fifth, we need to decisively eradicate fuss, show, and useless paperwork, 

which become “pure bureaucratic murder of the living cause” (V. I. Lenin, op. 

cit., vol 42, p 344), and to evaluate ideological activity at all its levels 

and in every component not on the basis of the total number of measures, ses- 

sions, and decisions adopted, but in terms cf the main criterion--the masses' 

labor and political activeness. 

The spirit and substance of the plenum decisions demand from party committees 
a critical approach toward shortcomings in the ideological sphere, the abil- 

ity to determine the weakest links in propaganda and education, and energy 

and persistence in implementing practical tasks. 



Particular mention should be made of the question of overcoming the shortcom= 

ings on which the plenum focused keen attention, It is necessary to deal 

strictly with those who are inclined to display sluggishness, to work in the 

Old=tashioned way, to avoid resolving urgent problems, and to give way to 

dreamy complacency. As a check on the work of certain party organizations 

and ideological institutions has shown, there are grounds for formulating the 

question in this way, 

Increasing the etfectiveness of education depends on a correct understanding 

of the nature of the relationship between objective and subjective factors. 

Hack at the time of the party's creation, in his work "What Is To Be Done?”, 

Lenin came out apainst two erroneous extremes in the understanding of ideo- 

lopical activity--the first, when it is viewed in isolation from objective 

conditions and its worldly basis, which gives rise to verbilape and a tendency 

to indulge in hare-brained schemes, and the second, when hope is pinned en- 

tirely on material factors, which condemns ideological education work to 

passivity and laissez-faire. The Marxist-Leninist conception of propaganda 

and agitation developed in the plenum's decisions proceeds on the basis of 

the need to organically combine purposeful ideological work with transforma- 

tions in the soctfoeconomic sphere and energetic labor and sociopolitical 

activity on the part of the people themselves. 

The results of the June Plenum caused great interest throughout the world, 

An analysis of foreign responses shows that the progressive public saw in the 

plenum materials a profound ideological substantiation of the peace-loving 
policy of our party and state taking full account of the particular features 

of the present-day situation, and a constructive, principled course in inter- 

national relations aimed at »*nding the arms race and preventing thermonuclear 

war. 

Our triends assessed the plenum decisions as a clear program for the realiza- 

tion of socialism's advantages and further weighty proof of the CPSU's crea- 

tive attitude toward revolutionary theory and of the unsubstantiated nature 

of myths about a “crisis” in Marxist-Leninist thought. 

Our class opponents were once again able to see for themselves our unswerving 

and inexorability in upholding the interests of world socialism. The Soviet 

people cannot be intimidated by “psychological attacks” or by unbridled slan- 

der from imperialism's henchmen, who are without honor or conscience. 

I] 

The June Plenum examined in broad historical perspective the vital questions 

of socioeconomic policy. Key tasks were put forward embracing all aspects of 

our society's life--the development of production forces, the improvement of 

production relations, and changes in the sphere of the superstructure. 

The party has recently adopted important measures to ensure the further im- 

plementation of the decisions of the 27th CPSU Congress and the Central Com- 

mittee November and June plenums. 



It is above all a matter of a radical increase in labor productivity and of 

combining in practice the advantages of the socialist system and the achieve- 

ments of the selentific and technical revolution. The recent CPSU Central 

Committee and USSR Council of Ministers resolution "On Measures To Accelerate 

Scelentitiec and Technical Progress in the National Economy” envisages a range 

ot measures aimed at increasing the scale of the utilization of the present- 

day potential of science and technology in the economy, which will make it 

possible to deepen the intensification process, 

It is also a matter of substantially improving planning and management, elim- 

inating the unjustified scattering of resources, improving the balance of the 

economy, and more fully satisfying the population's demand for good-quality 
goods and high-quality food products. Great significance will also be 

attached to the resolution of a wide range of tasks to ensure close ties 

between economic and social policy, improve the Soviet people's living stan- 

dard, and develop sensible needs, 

Substantial work lies ahead in achieving a well-substantiated relationship 

between labor productivity and wages. We must not forget that the preferen- 
tial growth of labor productivity in relation to the growth of wages, which 

is an objective economic law of socialism, consolidates the material base for 

improving the people's well-being and fulfilling social programs. The plenum 
once again recalled that one of the main principles among the vital prin- 

ciples governing the socialist society's life is that of distribution ac- 

cording to labor. Any slackening of control of the measure of labor and the 
measure of consumption results not only in economic losses, but in moral 
flaws. Our propaganda is called upon to analyze more deeply and demonstrate 
in accessible form the dependence of prosperity and consumption on the labor 

invested and its quality. 

The entire experience of socialist building indicates that forward movement 
is inconceivable without the development of democratic centralism in manage- 

ment and the heightening of each worker's responsibility for fulfilling his 

duties to society. The masses’ initiative and creativity, the growth of the 

economic and educational role of competition, and broad democracy in conjunc- 

tion with centralism are essential, necessary conditions of the activation of 

economic life and of the utilization of the tremendous potential for increas- 
ing the production efficiency that is inherent in the socialist economic sys- 
tem. 

Our socioeconomic successes lead to the strengthening of the material basis 

of the development of the socialist consciousness and the molding of a com- 

prehensively developed personality, which is the party's program goal. “We 

rightly speak of ideological backup for economic work,” Comrade Yu. V. 
Andropov has stressed. “But as much, if not more, significance is attached 

to economic or--more broadly--social backup for ideological work.” 

The plenum pointed out the need to constantly improve production management. 

A CPSU Central Committee and USSR Council of Ministers decree entitled “On 

Further Measures To Broaden the Rights of Industrial Production Associations 

(Enterprises) in Planning and Economic Activity and To Step Up Their Respon- 

sibility for Work Results” was adopted recently, in accordance with which 
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' i exper iment is be diny conducted in a number of sectors, ential 

ly it | i trial run of the model of the economic mechanism tor the lmrediate 
ful 

\ sclentitic approach, businesslike efficiency, and an objective assessment 

it results are the requisite conditions for the implementation of the « 

periment. The conduct of the experiment is not only an economic but also a 

party=political task which requires active participation by {deoloyical 

WOrKOTS, lournalists, propaganda workers, and lecturers must deseribe 

learly and skillfully the essence of the steps being taken and must respond 

romptly to those situations that slow matters down, 

The orlentation toward the end results of work guides production towar: 

satistying more fully the requirements of the national economy and tt 

people. There Is also a rapprochement between the economic interests | 

soctety, the collective, and the individual. It is important to note that 

the substantial broadening of associations’ and enterprises’ rights 1: 

leading to the further development of democratic principles in the solution 

of the most diverse questions emerging in the production process. At the 

came time responsibility for work results is being stepped up. It is not a 

olneidence that Lenin viewed the “establishment of a very strict sense of 

responsibility” and the “voluntary execution of the orders and instructions 

! to ensure that the economic mechanism does indeed work as smoothly as 

lockwork” (op. cit., vol 36, p 156) in close interconnection. 

Characterizing the economy's decisive role in building a socialist society, 

Lenin highlighted two main factors for economic growth: the plan and disci- 

pline. The consistent implementation under communist party leadership of 

foeconomic development plans and strict discipline in their fulfillment 

have brought our country up to the heights of mature socialism. Th 

Stressed that the strengthening of discipline is not a short-term campaign 

but a matter of systematic daily work. And success is ensured when all work- 

inw people become directly involved in this work and when it is based on the 

e plenum 

masses' conscientiousness and initiative. 

isctpline based on a conscientious attitude to labor is inherent in social- 

ism's nature. The elaboration of a collectivist consciousness and conduct 

itself requires the constant maintenance of a high level of socialist disci- 

pline, which meets the interests of all the people and is a very important 

ondition of the fulfillment of state plans and of increasing production et! 

| ] iency, 

cipline in the Leninist sense is inseparable from a concern for the state 

t attairs in the country. Practice shows that the greater the degree ot 

responsibility among enterprise collectives for the fulfillment of state tar- 

pets, the more zealously they will conduct their economic management. But 

this requires greater organizational and educational work among labo 

t tives, 

Fducate people in the daily struggle to fulfill state plans, to improve out 

put quality and the efficient use of production capacities, raw materials, 



| enerey, and work time, and to strengthen organization and responsibility, and 

in the struggle against inertia, bureaucracy, departmentalism, and local 

favoritisme-this is how the question was posed, Leninestyle, at t! lune 

Plenum, [he best method of carrying out this work is to educate eople by 

means of po sitive examples and models of leading e» per lence and b* S pe if 

cally highlighting those factors which achteve success, 

The USSR Law on Labor Collectives granted them new potential tor active 

partictpation by each worker in production management. It is necessary to 

ensure that these rules are used effectively to strengthen and uphold the 

atmosphere of high exactingness, responsibility, and discipline, State and 

economile organs must create tor labor collectives the optimum conditions for 

theiY fulfillment of production programs and social development plans. Pri- 

mary party organizations form the political nucleus of labor collectives. 

They carry tremendous responsibility for the implementation of party policy 

both in the production, socioeconomic, and ideological spheres. I should 

also like to draw attention, in particular, to the role of the factory and 

plant press. <A greater degree ot order, social initiative, and organization 

prevails in those places where worker correspondents take part positively in 

the lite ot their enterprises. 

Demands on industrial leaders are increasing under present-day conditions. 

Their principle-mindedness, competence, and persistence do much to determine 

the state of affairs in all sections of the national economy. The CPSU Cen- 

tral Committee, USSR Council of Ministers, and AUCCTU resolution on stepping 

up work to strenethen socialist labor discipline, points out that a leaders’ 

inability to ensure the appropriate order in a given area of work should be 

viewed as a feature incompatible with the post held. 

There is a direct dependence between the results of a labor collective's work 

and discipline and the attention paid by the administration and social organ- 

izations to people's needs and requests. 

Tbe experience of advanced enterprises such as the Likhachev truck plant, 

Leningrad's V. I. Lenin Optical and Mechanical Plant, the Lakuzhskiy Turbinyy 

’avod production association, Sumy'’s M. V. Pruze machine-building production 

association, the Lipetskstroy trust, Tiraspol's S. M. Kirov foundry machinery 

plant, and others show this convincingly. The party and trade union organi- 

zations and economic leaders there are doing energetic work to create favor- 

able conditions for highly productive labor and to strengthen discipline and 

increase cadre stability by improving production organization and paying 

greater attention to social questions. Economic, organizational, and ideolo- 

gical resources are being channeled into achieving high labor productivity, 

increasing production efficiency, economy, and thrift. 

The June Plenum made a call to actively shape the new type of economic think- 
; 

ing and to foster initiatives and socialist enterprise. Businesslike effici- 

ency, responsibility, a heightened feeling for innovation, a thrifty attitude 

to the people's property, and an orientation toward qualitative indicators 

and the best national economic results with the minimum costs are integral 

features of this thinking and style of work. The cultivation of these 



features Is equally necessary to the economic executive and to every special 

[at . worker, and kolkhozg member, 

There 1s suftielent potential for this, including mass economic training, 

constant information to collectives about production matters and prospects, 

and the towdepth study and use of advanced work methods, Experfence of life 

shows that the worker who has a thorough knowledge of the economy of his 

plant, construction site, or kolkhoz participates more actively in production 

management, overcomes more rapidly the inertia of long-established tdeas and 

habits, seeks out ways to resolve the tasks that arise more eneryetically, 

and is constantly concerned to improve the matter assigned to him, 

Lessons can be learned, for example, from the work experfence of party organ- 

izations in Zaporozhye Oblast in reducing the proportion of heavy physical 

labor. Socialist competition, mass economic training, the work of people's 

universities, and the press do good service in mobilizing working people to 

implement the comprehensive programs for labor mechanization formulated at 

enterprises. The leadership and coordination of the fulfillment of these 

programs are carried out by a special council under the party obkom. As a 

result the labor of about 20,000 workers was mechanized in the oblast in the 

10th Five-Year Plan and the first half of the llth Five-Year Plan, modern 

economic thinking here is combined with persistence, a determination to 

achteve practical results, and well-ordered organizational work. 

The new economic thinking cannot be restricted to the framework of “one's 

own’ production unit. The workers who have mastered it are distinguished by 

a respectful and solicitous attitude toward the interests of other collec- 

tives and of society as a whole and, of course, by the strict fulfillment of 

state plans and pledges. Those who forget this and approach matters from a 

purely departmental or local viewpoint are dissipating the strengths of col- 

lective labor and are violating state discipline and the norms of socialist 

management. Consequently the basis on which people's conscientious, inter- 
ested, and responsible attitude to their obligations rests is undermined. 

Shaping the new economic thinking means primarily examining all production 

questions from the viewpoint of the interest of all the people and the state. 

"Each factory and plant committee should feel,” Lenin noted, “that it is not 

only engaged with the affairs of its own plant but that it is also the orpgan- 

izational cell for building all state life” (op. cit., vol 35, p 147). A 

collective's efforts must not end when its output leaves the enterprise or 

farm gates. It is necessary to know all the details of the sphere of con- 

sumption of this output and to help in its rational utilization. Savings 
must be made not only “on the shop floor” but also among consumers; in other 

words, it is necessary to show concern for national economic gain as a whole. 

An in-depth, concrete economic knowledge and a broad political and state 

approach to problems are absolutely essential here. 

A narrow pragmatic, mercenary view of economics is alien to communists. The 

linking of production and political questions is an important feature of the 

new economic thinking. This link was demonstrated very well by the builders 



of the renyoyr Pomary ‘hyorod i! VL @ . ire ihead-ot-schedule con- 

itructlor f this unique 1 te wa tt | ictory tor Soviet sclence 

and technology and our tndusts mid , ovide e not only of the skill but 

also of the high level of polit ii , ines f workers, engineers, and 

sclentists, It is a bustnesslike reply t those transatlantic adventurists 

intention was to talk to our people in the language or political ultima- 

tums and economic sanctions, S J not just economics but also po litics ’ big 

politi § which is created | workers’ hands, \fter all, to pose any question 

in a political way, according to™ . 's to reveal its social meaning and to 

approach it “from the viewpoint of the state as a whole” (K. Marx and 

Fr, Engels, ‘Soch,.” [Works], vol 1, p 360), 

[he new economic thinking does not come about of its own accord. It is de- 

eloped by means of intensive labor connected with the constant renewal of 

knowledge and changes in people’ psycholopy, Linking the strength of know- 

ledge with practical experience and ideological conviction with economic 

education and the development f working people's initiative and energy is a 

most important task of management and education. 

if 

The successful Implementation of Ut! Las} posed by the plenum is inconceiv- 

ible without a considerable improvement of the organization of the whole 

matter of education. “... It is only with excellent organization,” Lenin 

stressed, “that our moral strengt! » be turned into material strength (Op. 

it., vol 9, p 246). Businesslike efficiency, a concrete approach, a realis- 

tic evaluation of results, a sober c sideration of the level of people's 

consciousness and political culture, onstant comparison of propaganda with 

the real course of life, the results of economic and managerial activity, and 

the strengthening of discipline and ordet that is what is particularly im- 

portant now, 

Many party committees have begun to tackle more actively questions of the 

organization of ideological work and to show greater initiative, creativity, 

and persistence in increasing ii efficiency. It is being increasingly con~ 

centrated on resolving crucial economic, social and educational tasks. The 

for example, of the Moscow Cit irty organization in improving _— experience, 

the system of communists’ political training is interesting, as is that of 

the Kiev City party organizatir in ensuring t unity of economic, organiza- 

tional, and political work, the Min City party organization in working 

people's patriotic and internationalist education, the Ivanovo City party 

organization in strengthening discipline and order in industry, and others. 

\s is well known, the plenum paid great attention to improving the forms and 

methods of ideologi ‘al work. And it S? e said that we have been doing 

much in this direction. The comprehensive approach t the organization of 

the educational proces ind to the use of all the mean ‘t ideological in- 

fluence is establishing itself an urrent and longe-cterm planning is being 

better conducted. Leningrad's + erie: . formulatir plans for the econo- 

mic and social development of administerit regions and labor collectives 

including programs in the educational sphere i beine disseminated. 



The strenythentog of the selentiftie base of tdeological education work should 

be included among the posttive changes, This makes {t possible to make more 

Objective judgments about the efflefency of certain links in propaganda and 

ayitation, the leve! of Information of various groups of the populations, and 

the moral and psychological climate in collectives, 

We have to implement the plenum decision on organizing an all-untfon public 

opinion study center, It will require a strong network in party kraykoms, 
obkoms, and gorkoms, and labor collectives. However, the nub of the problem 

ls not only in the study but also in the purposeful shaping of public opin- 

ion. In briet, it Is not just practical present-day recommendations that are 

needed, but also sefentifically validated forecasts capable of promptly guld- 

ing our propaganda, 

When tt is a matter of economic and social problems it is particularly neces- 

sary to explain in detail their essence and the point of decisions and to 

publictze the activity of management organs and systematically inform working 

people about it. Many party organizations have now established well-organ- 

{zed work with working people's questions to lecturers, propagandists, and 

mass media organs. They are studied and generalized and--most importantly-- 

they are examined and resolved by the competent organs. It is important to 

ensure that no question raised be left without a clear answer, and that no 

businesslike proposal be left without the adoption of specific measures. 

Such is the CPSU Central Committee's requirement. 

The strict party monitoring of the implementation of working people's supgges- 

tions and proposals produces a considerable social effect and strengthens the 

prestige of propaganda. 

The June Plenum emphasized that the first secretaries of party committees 

must constantly deal with the questions of ideological work. This is a mat- 

ter of principle. Wherever they go carefully into these questions, there is 

significantly greater responsibility for ideological education work by all 

party committee sections. It is obvious to us that no political activity is 

possible without personal participation by all party cadres in educational 

work. A party worker is not and cannot be fully effective without direct 

contact with the masses, without the ability to attract people, without the 

need to expand his theoretical horizons. 

This applies directly to economic leaders, too. Many of them have proved 

themselves to be good educators, aware of how important it is to bear in mind 

the ideological aspects and consequences of practical economic and organiza- 

tional work. Take, for example, the famous Magnitka. All shop leaders and 
foremen there have either graduated from the evening university of Marxism- 

Leninism or are studying in one of its faculties. The combine's leaders meet 

the people in shops and teams according to a precise schedule. This makes it 

possible to resolve efficiently any problems that may arise and to maintain 

an atmosphere of comradeship and mutual trust. 

Everything is important in a collective's life: the organization of labor and 
recreation, the allocation of housing, travel warrants, and places in chil- 

dren's institutions, the system in hostels and the menus in canteens, the 
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nature of mutual relations between leaders and subordinates, and so on, It 

would be hard to overestimate the effect of a correct and just solution to 

these questions on the conscientiousness, quality of labor, and social be- 
havior of a person and his mood, 

One positive fact is that many party committees have become bolder in their 

experiments, are creating an atmosphere of imaginative quest, and are discov- 
ering efficient means to strengthen the unity between economic management and 

education, This is manifested, for example, in the development and introduc- 
tion of effective forms of organizational and mass political work under the 

conditions of agroindustrial associations, 

For example, the Blagodarnenskiy party raykom in Stavropol Kray, in conjunc- 

tion with the rayon agroindustrial association, has generalized and dissemi- 

nated the experience of the Gigant Kolkhoz where, last year, all harvesting 
work was already being carried out by the team contract method. During this 

year's harvesting period this method was adopted by two-thirds of the rayon's 
harvesting and transportation collectives. Some 680 party members participa- 

ting in the harvesting work formed 40 temporary party groups, which enhanced 
the communists’ influence on the progress of work. Agitation and propaganda 
links functioned at all sectors of the grain production conveyor belt--from 
the fields to the elevators. The results of socialist competition were ana- 

lyzed daily and announced to all subdivisions of the agroindustrial complex, 
also on a daily basis. The motherland's granaries were filled with 103,000 
metric tons of grain and the plan for grain sales to the state for the first 
3 years of the five-year plan was fulfilled 120 percent. What is especially 

valuable was that these results were attained in difficult weather conditions. 

The establishment of agroindustrial associations requires special attention 

to be paid to the formation of new relations between people who share common 
goals and responsibility for the end results. This is one of the urgent 

tasks facing rural party raykoms under present-day conditions. 

Today the center of gravity of political education work is shifting to the 
primary labor cells--the production teams. It is expedient to set up party, 

trade union, and Komsomol organizations or groups within them, or--when they 
are numerically small--to send party organizers to them, as is done in the 
Ukraine and Georgia. At the same time, the coordination of the activity of 
public organizations within labor collectives must be improved so as to pre- 
vent them duplicating one another's work. It is, after all, possible to 
reduce the number of measures implemented by them, some of which are fur- 

thermore often similar, without in any way diminishing their role or prestige 
or damaging their work. Each public organization must fulfill its own func- 

tions without taking on tasks which are outside its competence. 

To conduct education on a wide front encompassing all spheres in which per 

sonality is shaped by skillfully utilizing our entire information and propa- 

ganda arsenal--this is the plenum's directive. 

A leading role in this must be played by the mass news media. There is 
an appreciable tendency in the press to provide deeper and more topical 
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materials, vary their forms, establish close contact with the readers, iid-- 

most important=-to make the printed material more effective. 

The plenum pointed out the need for significant improvement in the work of 
rayon and city newspapers. There are good examples of their reporting local 

life and showing constant concern for raising the professional standard of 

published materials. For example, the STROITEL KOMMUNIZMA newspaper pub- 

lished in Arkhangelsk Oblast's Plesetskiy Rayon attracts its readers by 
reporting local news on a daily basis, laconically, in an interesting way, 
without copying the larger publications, by skillfully combining news with 

statements on problems, sharply critical materials, and regular reports on 
the measures that have been taken. People are glad to turn to such a news- 

paper with their concerns and suggestions, telling about their affairs. And 
when the readers speak of it as “my newspaper” this shows that it is being 

run skillfully, meaningfully, in a spirited fashion. 

We must consolidate and develop everything positive that has emerged in the 
activity of central and local press, above all the valuable experience in 
publishing materials close to life and the real problems that perturb people. 

Fewer vague deliberations, general positions, and anonymous appeals, and more 
objective, analytical approaches, and direct appeals to the reader--this is 

one of the plenum's most important requirements. 

It should be especially emphasized that ideological work must be constantly 
at the focus of the attention of the mass news media and be analyzed just as 
systematically, with just as much interest and exactingness as the other 

aspects of the multifaceted activity of party organizations. 

The current task is to improve the contents and effect of television current 

affairs programs. The recently adopted CPSU Central Committee resolution on 

this question defines specific measures. A morning news program and addi- 

tional news reports during the day are being introduced. A new weekly tele- 

vision program with counterpropaganda content is being produced for young 

people, while a regular news and current affairs program will be devoted to 

children and adolescents. 

The press, radio and television, and publishing houses give workers in 
literature and the arts access to the broadest audiences. This is why the 
editorial collectives strengthen and develop their creative relations with 
writers, painters, composers, and theater and cinema workers on the basis of 
high party exactingness and professional exactingness and disseminate more 
widely the practice of adhering to the aims of society. There is experience 

of this in our country and it is yielding fruitful results. A large group of 

workers in literature and the arts are currently working in close cooperation 

with journals and publishing houses on the most topical subjects. The heroic 
saga of the conquest of space and the outstanding labor feats of our contem- 
poraries provide wonderful material for the creation of artistic and journal- 

istic works of enormous educational significance. 

All the activity of creative unions, the appropriate ministries and depart- 
ments, and their party organizations today must exert a more active influence 
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upon the tdeologileal ortlentation of work in theaters, movie studios, jour 

nals, and publishing houses so as to eliminate instances of conciliatoriness 

in questions of world outlook, any retreat from historical truth, and sub- 

jectivist blas in the approach toward evaluating artistic works. Work with 

the creative intelligentsia is called upon to help resolve the most important 

task of literature and the arts: how to create the complete {mage of the hero 

of our times, capable of creating a deep impression on people's souls and 
serving as an attractive example, above all for young people. 

The plenum raised urgently the question of changing the style of work in the 

entire network of political and mass political study so that it can really 
help every working person acquire a deeper understanding of party policy and 

apply in practice the knowledge he has acquired, Substantial amendments have 

been introduced in study programs. So as to further raise the ideological 
and theoretical standard of propaganda and agitation, the CPSU Central Com- 
mittee has taken the decision to set up an All-Union House of Political Edu- 

cation. The ideological cadres expect it to provide serious scientific and 
methodological assistance and to generalize the experience in propaganda 
work, coupled with clear recommendations on the application of the achieve- 

ments of psychology, education, and sociology in propaganda. 

The foremost principle in education is concern for the growing generation. 

The June plenum looked at this problem from the broadest point of view--from 
the patriotic and internationalist education of young people to their train- 

ing for socially useful labor. This important discussion was continued at 
the meeting with party veterans at the CPSU Central Committee and at numerous 

party committee plenums. 

The commission set up immediately following the plenum by a Politburo deci- 

sion is working on proposals for the preparation of reforms in the schools 

and vocational and technical training system. Party workers, important sci- 

entists, experienced educators, and labor collective leaders are taking part 

in its activity. Various alternatives are being currently studied and view- 

points and approaches are being carefully compared. The commission and press 
organs are receieving a large stream of letters. The ideas and opinions they 

contain are being analyzed most thoroughly and generalized, and will be taken 

into account. The reform that is in preparation is a question of major social 

significance affecting the interests of the whole of society. 

The only correct path in educational work with the growing generation is to 

combine study with productive labor, actively involve young people in socio- 

political life, and be more daring in entrusting them with increasingly res- 

ponsible matters so that they can mature more quickly in the crucible of 
practice both ideologically and morally, acquiring high civic and vocational 

qualities. 

The party attaches paramount significance to the further consolidation of 

socialist principles in all spheres of life and to overcoming everything that 

contradicts them. It is now clear to us that the existence of negative phe- 

nomena cannot be explained only by remnants of the past and the force of 

inertia. We know both theoretically and practically that such phenomena also 
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arise as a result ot causes Involving the contradictions and complications 

of soctal development and shortcomings im economte and educational work. 

This means that, in order to place the struggle against phenomena diametri- 

cally opposed to our way of life on a realistic basis, it is necessary to 

make use of ill means soctloeconomic, educational, administrative, and legal. 

It must be stressed that criminal actions by the plunderers of the people's 

, the speculators, and the bribe-takers must inevitably be the subject 

tf clear-cut class evaluation because we are talking about protecting social- 

Wwe'al lt hy 

ist property and our fundamental principles and standards. In its uncompro- 

misting struggle against any torms of antisocial behavior, society must rely 

on the force of the law, and the law--on the ftorce of society. 

Both centrally and locally, specitic measures are being taken in accordance 

with the plenum directive to counteract more efficiently the infiltration of 

hostile tdeology. They envisage the establishment of a untfied countrywide 

counterpropaganda system starting at the labor collective level. 

fhe main aspect of fts work is to clearly disclose the advantages of the 

Soviet way of lite, to profoundly and convincingly expose the rotten “values” 

of bourgeois mentality, to cifically analyze antisocialist propaganda, and 

to develop and coordinate preemptive counterpropaganda measures. The class 

enemy untertakes all sorts of provocations trampling the universally accepted 

standards of law and morality, does not disdain the most brazen slander and 

lies, and unleashes arrant anti-Sovietism. These conditions necessitate high 

vigilance and the energetic rebuttal of any intrigues by ideological saboteurs. 

No matter which ideological sphere we take, the Leninist work style and the 

skiliful organization of affairs provide the basis of success. What is it 

that hinders organizational work most of all? First and foremost, it is the 

substitution of bureaucratic matters for meaningful issues, enthusiasm for 

sessions and conferences, and al! the nonrational allocation of time. Some 

party organizations simply have no time for work, because of the abundance of 

paperwork descending trom above. It can happen that an enterprise, construc- 

tion site, or sovkhoz party committee receives each year several] hundreds of 

documents, requests or instructions. 

It is clear that time can really be devoted to the main issue--work with 

people--only by blocking off the stream of inquiries and reports and by re- 

nouncing blind faith in the strength of paperwork and the accumulation of all 

sorts of measures and campaigns. For example, the msk party obkom under- 

took to resolutely cut down the number of requests tur information and local 

reports and oblast conferences summoning the aktiv, which has enabled the 

apparatus workers to spend more time on the spot and render greater practical 

issistance to primary party organizations and party raykoms and gorkoms. 

The improvement of the style of ideological and mass political work means 
above all exacting monitoring of the implementation of party directives and 

the execution of decisions taken. This is based on inspection of the rea! 

state of affairs and analysis of the results that have been attained, instead 

of simply looking at the reports and the formal qualities of the documents. 

Errors and rash conclusions are otherwise inevitable. 



\ little while apo PRAVDA cited the following facts. The Irkutsk CPSU Obkom 

bureau approved, and recommended for tntroduction in all the oblast's labor 

collectives, the experfence of Oktyabrskiy Rayon in providing ideological 

backing tor competition under the slogan "Not a Single Laggard.” In actual 

fact, one in four of the rayon's enterprises fails to fulfill its plans. The 

Cheremaoovskly party raykom noted the well-organized economic study at the 

Kast S.beritan refractory materials plant, and yet for several years it has 

been tailing to achteve the plan targets in all indicators. 

lt ts typleal in these cases for the evaluation of ideological work to be 

superficial. This approach, the formal approach, is bound to result in 

serious mistakes. 

ft should be said that the plenum's criticism of a number of party committees 

was heeded and practical conclusions are being drawn. But further solid work 

will have to be done to eliminate shortcomings and substantially raise the 

level ot organizational and ideological activity. 

It is cadres who determine success in any area of party work. Diverse and 

profound knowledge, political experience, moral authority, a vigorous and 

businesslike approach, and propaganda and organizational talent are what is 

basically expected of ideological personnel. 

The party has established a ramified system for the training and periodic 

retraining of ideological cadres. Implementing additional measures in this 

sphere, the CPSU Central Committee has decided to create an all-union insti- 

tute tor the improvement of press workers’ skills. 

It is important to ensure that the content of the training of the party aktiv 

in all its forms is suffused with the ideas of the plenum and the study of 

theoretical matters is closely linked to the interpretation of practical ex- 
perience and its analysis and generalization. Greater demands must be made 

on staff who have undergone retraining, and they must make maximum use of the 

knowledge they have acquired. 

Questions pertaining to ideology and education, to the concrete approach to 

propaganda and agitation, and to intensifying the ideological influence on 
all aspects of life are playing a big part in the current report and election 

campaign in the party. Its theme is the further strengthening of party 

ranks, the development of intraparty democracy, the refinement of organiza- 

tional and ideological work and the forms and methods of party leadership of 

socioeconomic processes, and the enhancement of the CPSU's leading role in 

the life of Soviet society. 

IV 

New ideas closely connected with our present-day reality and program pro- 

visions determining the directions of work on the refinement of developed 

socialism have equipped the party and the people with a clear idea of imme- 

diate and long-term tasks. We have now acquired mere knowledge and have 

begun to understand phenomena more deeply and to see further. 



Of course, the theoretical organlzations and conclusions contained in the 

plenum materlals cannot give exhaustive answers to all the questions posed by 

lite and practice, These generalizations elucidate the main, key problems of 

the present state of social development and provide theoretical solutions of 

them close up, so to speak, At the same time, they must be "growth points” 

for sclentifiec knowledge in the social science sphere, Initiative, bold 

sclentitic research, the detailed analysis of the way objective laws work, 

and the ability to see phenomena in terms of interrelationships and contra- 

dictory development and to provide practice with valid recommendations and 

sound forecasetse--this is what is expected of social scientists today. 

Work to implement the plenum's ideas and guidelines is under way in scienti- 

tic institutions. What is needed is a decisive switch in social science to 

the real, practical tasks set by life. So it is important for all social 

scfence tostitutions, ‘JZ departments, scholars and teachers to reevaluate 

their activity in the light of the plenum decisions and to draw their own 

concrete conclusions. 

Sclentitic research can bear fruit only when it is firmly founded on Marxist- 
Leninist philosophical and methodological principles, when it is permanently 

orlfented toward class criteria and aids the fuller comprehension and utiliza- 

tion of soctalist methods of management and control. 

The role of world outlook and methodological intellectual discipline is grow- 

ing because representatives of all manner of spheres of knowledge, not only 

comparatively closely related ones, are being drawn into a common stream of 

research. We are seeing a deepening relationship between the social, natural 

and technical sciences, increasingly wide use of the research methods of the 

natural sclences in social science, and growing interest on the part of 

natural scientists in philosophical problems and in the social and moral 

aspects of the development of knowledge. 

The strengthening of the bond between the different sciences requires a pro- 

found mastery of Marxist-Leninist dialectical materialist methods of scienti- 

fic thought--the only reliable instrument for understanding society and nature. 

The Soviet scientist is not a narrow specialist, but a person with broad 

social interests and a philosophical outlook, a patriot and citizen who 

regards his work as a service to truth, to the good of the people and to the 

great communist ideals. 

With the refinement and scientific control of social processes, the system of 

links between theory and practice acquires new forms and new content. These 

ties are undergoing development and enrichment in two main areas. On the 

one hand, political, economic, and educational activity is becoming in- 

creasingly dependent on the results of scientific research. Profound philo- 

sophical generalizations, accurate economic calculations and forecasts, and 

correct sociological observations are very essential today. Essential if we 

are to be able to act with certainty, on a long-term basis. 

On the other hand, impulses from various spheres of social practice are of 

growing significance for theoretical work. Important experiments are 
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currently taking place in key areas of economic and cultural building and 

experlence has been accumulated in solving complex economic and social 

questions and sclentifie and technical problems, improving production man- 

adyement and organization, encouraging highly productive labor, strengthening 

discipline, and improving educational work, This experfence, filled with a 

wealth of vital content, requires all-round evaluation and generalization. 

At the same time, practice must also be responsive to science and must heed 

its conclusions and advice. All valuable scientific results must be rapidly 

put into practice and purposefully used to improve production efficiency and 

economie and educational activity. 

In this connection, it is necessary to touch on the question of interaction 

between science and tdeological practice. The plenum indicated a certain 

Lack of coordination between scientific and propaganda components. A deter- 

mined etfort must be made to eliminate this lack of coordination. Only then 

can one ensure, as Comrade Yu. V. Andropov noted, that “People grow up here 

not just as bearers of a sum of knowledge, but above all as citizens of a 

socialist society, active builders of communism, with characteristic ideo- 

logical principles, morals, and interests, and high standard of labor and 

behavior.” 

the social sciences must be the smithy of our ideological complex, where 
knowledge is forged and ways and means of transforming knowledge into “actual 

organs of social practice and the real life process” (K. Marx and F. Engels, 

“Soch.” [Works], vol 46, Part II, p 215) are thought out. The dual role of 

social science lies at the very foundation of our ideology, scientific not 

only in its content, but also in the methods of working with the masses. 

"...Make analysis the basis of our agitation and propaganda...."~--this task 

was set by Lenin (op. cit., vol 40, p 244). 

For practical work in the sphere of propaganda and education it is important 
to know not only the nature of socioeconomic processes but also the particu- 
lar shape they take in the social consciousness and social psychology of 
society as a whole and of individual groups and strata of the population. 
And the purposeful and broad development of specific sociological research 

can make a big contribution in this area. 

Educational activity is a most delicate medium for molding and developing the 

individual. Therefore even its gooa experience, when transplanted from a 

concrete situation to the “herbarium” of dried-up schemes, often loses its 

freshness, vital cogency and effectiveness. This specific feature of educa- 

tion demands an appropriate broad social and philosophical approach. 

Lenin saw the principles and concepts of our philosophy and methodology as 

the “result, sum, and conclusion” of the worldwide historic experience of 

understanding and transforming the world, the experience of entire eras and 
of struggle among social classes. How can one bind more closely the great 

concepts of our science to the life experience of the individual and his day- 
to-day practice? It is up to social science to answer these and other ques- 

tions. This is a job for philosophers, sociologists, teachers, and psycholo- 

gists. And the party is urging social science cadres to carry out this work. 



Revealing the internal link between theoretical research and social practice, 

which merge together “into one work,” Lenin stressed that notwithstanding the 

"{ndispensabllity, importance, and immensity” of theoretical work, “the prac- 

tical work of propaganda and agitation must always take first place for the 

reason that “theoretical work only meets the latter's needs” (op. cit.,, 

vol lL, pp 308, 309). Theoretical thought and our social sciences have to be 

responsive to the needs of propaganda and agitation and it is the task of! 

propaganda organs to clearly formulate these needs, without making vague 

Statements about “general tasks" and to help focus social scientists’ efforts 

on the most topical practical problems. 

Certain steps are being taken in this direction. A comprehensive plan for 

sclentific research into the topical problems of ideological and mass politi- 

cal work fer the period up to 1990 is currently being drawn up. It will be 

carried out by the Academy of Social Sciences and the CPSU Central Committee 

Institute of Marxism-Leninism in conjunction with the USSR Academy of Sciences 

sclentific institutions. A joint council is being set up under the name “The 

Scientific Bases of Ideological and Political Education Work in Conditions of 

Developed Socialism,” and it will coordinate all research related to this 

problem, 

One must support the practice whereby social scientists become directly in- 

volved in the elaboration of the most urgent problems related to propaganda 

effectiveness and education in general and whereby they receive a specific, 

targeted work program from party committees. This makes for collaboration 
among representatives of different scientific disciplines on the basis of 

comprehensive research groups all working on the same problem. The latter is 

also of considerable importance because the organizational structures of our 

social science institutes are in some cases not flexible enough to switch 

over to the new set of problems in time. 

What has been said also applies to research into international problems. 
Effective propaganda action on topical questions of present-day world devel- 
opment, the well-argued exposure of the reactionary essence of imperialism's 
foreign and domestic policy and the bourgeois way of life, and the convincing 

refutation of the fabrications of hostile propaganda demand a considerable 

improvement in the standard of the theoretical scientific handling of these 

problems. This means an improvement in the structure and organization of the 

work of the relevant scientific institutions. 

All the educational and organization work of che scientific institutions' 

party committees must contribute to generating the kind of moral and psycho- 
logical atmosphere which will promote a bold and enterprising statement of 

new problems, a creative discussion of them, and a consequent increase in 

scientific knowledge. Social scientists must not avoid the tricky questions, 

the real conflicts and contradictions. It is not a matter of collecting dif- 

ficulties and shortcomings and seeing it as “radical thinking” or a "critical 
approach,” but of investigating their specific sources and causes and estab- 

lishing the most effective ways of surmounting them. 

The entire spirit of the plenum demands a thoughtful analysis of social 
phenomena and significant new generalizations which can meet the practical 
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requirements of economic building, the development of social relations and 
spiritual life, and the improvement of tdeological education work efficiency. 
And this, the chief task of our scfence, must be dealt with vigorously and 

assiduously, 

Our Leninst party has acquired unparalleled authority as the political leader 
of the Soviet people and organizer of their worldwide historic victories. In 

all its accomplishments it is guided by the great teaching of Marx, Engels, 
and Lenin. “We Soviet communists,” Comrade Yu. V. Andropov stressed, “are 
pround to belong to the most influential ideological current in the entire 

history of world civilization--Marxism-Leninism.” And there is no more hon- 

orable task or loftier duty for a communist than that of conveying Marxist- 
Leninist ideas to the masses, revealing the inseparable link between p rty 
policy and working people's vital interests, and devoting all his knowledge, 

energies and experience to the noble cause of educating the new man. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS “Pravda”. “Kommunist”, 1983 

CSO: 1802/3 
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iS ‘'N FROM MARX 

“I ow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) pp 35-45 

rt diel ‘okias Papaioannou, secretary general of the Progressive Party 

t tt rorkiog People ot Cyprus (AKEL)] 

t} In connection with K. Marx's anniversary, which is 

lebrated this year by all revolutionary and progressive 

rcoes in the world, the AKEL Central Committee and Cen- 

tral Auditing Commission held a special session at which 

ride E. Papaioannou spoke on “Marx's Doctrine and the 

Need tor the Continuing Training of Party Leaders and Mem- 

bers. The main stipulations contained in this speech are 

ented in this article. 

is yveat irks the 165th anniversary of the birth and centennial of the 
leath Karl Marx-=the brilliant founder of scientific socialism and the 

teacher and leader ot the world proletariat, who indicated to its most pro- 

wressive and revolutionary class its great purpose in the history of mankind 

— — _< edicted the most profound revolutionary changes which were to 

ir throughout the world. He “died,” Engels said, “respected, beloved and 

irned by millions of revolutionary fellow workers throughout Europe and 

erica, trom the Siberian mines to California...” (K. Marx and F. Engels, 

| rks!, vol 19, p 352. In recalling these words today and paying 

respects to Marx, we honor the most outstanding leader of the interna- 

sil worker movement and a mental giant who, together with Friedrich 

Is, hi revolutionary fellow worker, created scientific socialism--the 

my, theory and program of the revolutionary working class. 

‘tionary Theory of the Proletariat 

‘arxism was born in the 1840s as the theoretical expression of the basic 

terest ‘| the working class which, at that time, had begun to act as a 

torically iautonomous force. The working class needed a revolutionary 

ry in order to struggle successfully. It was precisely this theory which 

iled the objective laws of social development, defined the ways, means 

! methods tor the liberation of the working class and clarified its uni- 

rsal-historical mission, which is to build socialism and communism. 

ther with Engels, Marx developed a method for the revolutionary reorgan- 

ition of the world--dialectical materialism--which made a real revolution 
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in the history of philosophy, radically transtormed philosophical materialism 

and developed its superior form, 

In developing philosophical materfalism in width and in depth, Marx and 

Kovels took its development to its end through the creation of historical 

waterlalism, t.e., the science of the laws governing social development. 

Contrary to the idealistic theorfes, Marx and Engels proved that the socio- 

economle system {ts a base on which the political and ideological super- 
structures are built. The study of precisely this system, of the economic 
structure of capitalist society, is the object of "Das Kapital,” Marx's main 

work. In an area where all economists before him saw nothing other than 

relations among objects, Marx discovered social relations among people. 

Marx's theory of added value exposed the true source of profits and wealth of 
the capitalist class--the exploitation of man by man. Furthermore, in his 
words, Marx discovered the economic laws of movement typical of the capital- 

ist production method, He identified their nature and described their devel- 

opment trends. 

Lenin said that “the theory of added value is the cornerstone of Marx's 
economte theory” ("“Poln, Sobr. Soch.” [Complete Collected Works], vol 23, 

p 45), It is on the basis of this theory, with the scientific analysis of 

the capitalist production method itself, that Marx predicted the inevitable 

fall of capitalism and the triumph of socialism and communism, 

The scientific tdeology--the ideology of the working class~--created by Marx 
made a real revolution in the social way of thinking and life. Its influence 

determines and will continue to determine the main direction followed by all 

ideological trends and the ideological struggle. 

The battle call “Workers of the World, Unite!" which was proclaimed in the 
“Communist Party Manifesto,” which became a call for the struggle for peace 

and social justice, freedom, against exploitation and oppression and for a 

truly humane society, is heard today in all languages of mankind. 

Therefore, after creating a scientific philosophy--dialectical and historical 
materialism--which the working class needed in order to realize its objective 

place and role in historical development; and after developing the Marxist 

political economy, which proved the capitalist socioeconomic system will be 
destroyed by virtue of its inherent objective laws, Marx and Engels were the 

tirst to define on such a truly scientific basis the universal-historical 
role of the proletariat as the gravedigger of capitalism and builder of a 

soctalist society. Lenin emphasized that the clarification of this role of 

the proletariat was the main feature of Marx's theory (op. cit., vol 23, p 1). 

Having defined the conditions required for the implementation of this histor- 

ical mission--the introduction of the public ownership of productive capital 

above all, which calls for the political power of the proletariat--in their 

very first scientific program of the working class, the “Communist Party 

Manifesto,” Marx and Engels proved that the working class needed a revolu- 

tionary party in order to implement its historical role. 
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‘ t , olned the Alliance of Communists, the Lirst independent Get 

md ioternational revolutionary party ot the working class based on scl 

titi ism, The bighest polot of Marx's revolutionary activiti: 

related ¢ the activittes of the International Association otf Workers, tr 

els H/ 2 He was the main personality in the organization of thr irst 

iteroati i] Under his guidance the worker organizations in ditterent 

untri united and began to tollow a common revolutionary path. Ma re 

lutionary parties were created on the nattonal level. Marx rallied around 

hiv mrades loyal to the cause ot the working class, armed them with theor 

ind trained them as revolutionarics«-internattionalists. 

\iter the deteat of the Paris Commune and the termination of the activittl 

ot thr irst International, Marx and Engels ascribed tremendous importance | 

forming a party of the working class and developing its program. In par 

ticular, they subjected to serious and principled criticism the draft proyra 

of the Ger in Social Democratic Party. This led to the appearance ot Marx’ 

— = the Gotha Program,” which, after the “Communist Party Manitest 

ind “Das Kapital,” is Marx's most important theorutical work, in which he 

resents key problems ot the theory of scientific communism. In it Mar 

formulated conclusions based on his long study of the laws of the capitalist 

production method and the lessons of the Paris Commune, the historical merit 

f which Marx saw in the fact that it was the first attempt in history to 

build a proletarian state. The most impertant lesson learned from the Paris 

mmune, Marx and Engels emphasized, was that it is insufficient for the 

working class to take over the bourgeois state apparatus. This apparatus 

should be destroyed and totally replaced by the apparatus of proletarian 

powel 

In his ritique of the Gotha Program,” Marx analyzed so accurately and 

ientitically problems of power and the need for a proletarian revolution 

ind seizing and retaining the power by the proletariat, that to this day, 108 

years atter this work was written, it illumines the path of communist and 

worker parties. Marx and Engels proved that the vital interests of the 

entire working class can be expressed only by a United Revolutionary Party 

irmed with scientitic theory. It is only on the firm basis of a scientific 

utlook that the working class can fulfill its historical mission and its 

lary party can detine its objective and means to achieve it and its -- _s 

‘trateey and tactics in the different circumstances of the struggle. 

The entire experience of our age fully contirms the basic Marxian conclusion 

to the ettect that working class needs, above all, a revolutionary party in 

irder to ensure the victory of the social revolution. The working class in 

he Soviet Union and the other socialist countries was able successfully | 

irry out its historical mission because it had a party guided by scientiti 

ialism. Only a party which combines theory with practice in resolving th: 

problems of its age and which understands how creatively to use the universal 

laws ot history and is closely related to the masses can guarantee success in 

the implementation of the tasks which arise during the time of transition o 

inkind trom capitalism to socialism and advance in the revolutionary build 

ing of a new socialist society. 
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During the relatively peacetul period after 18/71 and until the first Russian 

revolution of 1905, Marxism became the dominating trend in the labor movement 

in many countries, However, the numerical growth of the labor movement and 

the change trom capttalism to impertalism changed the conditions of the pro- 

letarian struggle. High superproftits enabled the bourgeoisie to bribe a seg- 

ment of the working class, as a result of which reformist, opportuntstic and 

nationalistic trends penetrated the labor movement. "The dialectics of his- 

tory, Lenin wrote, “is such that the theoretical victory of Marxism forces 

its enemies to change into Marxist clothing” (op. cit., vol 23, p 3). In 

order to stop the triumphant march of Marxism, the bourgeoisie made use of 

, Which undermined the parties of the Second International from 

within and disarmed large detachments of the working class under circumstances 

in which the warmongers unleashed the global slaughter. Millions of workers 

pald with their lives for this retreat from a proletarian class position. 

reviSitonism 

The turther development of the revolutionary Labor movement could be ensured 

only through an uncompromising struggle against opportunism. Lenin and the 

Bolshevik Party, which he created and led, assumed this historical task. 

Under the new situation which developed at the beginning of the 20th cen- 

tury, when capitalism had reached its highest and final stage--imperialism-- 

Lenin alone was able to defend Marxism and to develop it further in accord- 

ance with the requirements of the new age. In his struggle against the 

revisionists who were falsifying Marxism, Lenin clearly proved that the 

converston of capitalism to its imperialist stage meant the greatest possible 

aggravation of class contradictions and the inevitability of a socialist 

revolution and not in the least the “growth” of capitalism into socialism 

through partial reforms. Lenin creatively applied Marx's theory under the 

new circumstances and enriched it with new concepts. His contribution was 

the analysis of imperialism, based on Marx's economic theory, and the further 

development of revolutionary theory and elaboration of the theoretical foun- 

dations of the party of a new type and its strategy and tactics in the strug- 

zle for gaining political power and building socialism. It is since that 

time that Marx's theory has been inseparably linked to that of Lenin, which 

was its logical continuation. Marxism became Marxism-Leninism. \ 

Marxism-Leninism is the theoretical foundation of the activities of communist 

ind worker parties and the strategy and tactics of the proletarian class 

struggle and the building of socialism and communism. The unity between 

theory and practice in Marxism-Leninism is manifested in the fact that it 

develops creatively on the basis of the collective experience of the inter- 

national communist and worker movements. 

Those who call themselves Marxist but not Leninists, and those who try to 

find differences between Marx and Lenin, either know not what they speak or 

deliberately distort reality. 

Marxism-Leninism is a single and indivisible entity. To try somehow to 

separate Marx from Lenin and Marxism from Leninism is like trying to separate 

the flour from the bread. Marxism-Leninism is not a dogma. It is a science 

of life and the laws which guide it. It is a creative and steadily develop- 

ing science created by Marx, Engels and Lenin, the giants of the mind and the 



teachel mod leaders 1 the working class and the world's proietariat | 

is th bliant leader of the proletartat who implemented Mar «i int it 

mind bullt the tirst socialist state in the world, 

Ihe bulld | oclalism in the USSR was the greatest triumph of Marxism, 

Initiated wtlt the vietory of the 1917 Great October Soctalist ke: pLuti in 

Kussia, lt was thus that the working class in the land of the soviets, 

guided by the tamed CPSU, despite most difficult circumstances in which it 

had t ict and its sacritices, was able to perform the greatest possible 

exploit tor the ike of the internatlonal working class. 

Starting with i917, the development of Marxism-Leninism was substantial! 

enriched by the knowledge acquired by the Soviet Union in resolving the new 

complex problems which appeared in the course of the soctalist reorganizati 

Of socelety ‘arxismeLeninism also encompassed the experience of the Chel 

revolutionary trends in the global revolutionary movement during the new age 

in world history, which was initiated by the October Revolution. = [ty iter 

porary mmunist movement appeared under the influence of the October tevolu 

tion victory. It was under its influence that the Communist Internationa 

was created, which played a basic role in combining Leninism with th: 

national worker movement and which created Marxist-Leninist parti wh 

proved that they stood in the vanguard of the struggle against imperi ‘ism, 

fascl md war 

During the 66 years which have passed since the October Revolution, the 

international communist movement became the most influential political fore 

of our age. today it encompasses communist and worker parti: in nearly 100 

countrie 

The international communist movement is also the living tie linking scienti 

tic socialism with the most progressive forces within the labor movement, 

marching in the ftront ranks of the struggle waged by the peoples all over tthe 

earth tor national and social liberation, the seizure of political power by 

the working people, the revolutionary transformation of society and the 

building ot socialism and communism, In the course of the struggle waged by 

the communist movement the effectiveness and veracity of the principles oft 

proletarian internationalism and the international unity and cooperation 
4 between mmunists and all revolutionary forces are practically tested. 

Today Mar hime and cause have captured the minds of millions of people the 

world over. The popular masses linked to Marx their revolutionary struggle 

for the lotty human ideals to shift from the realm of utopian dreams to that 

ft historical reality. The revolutionary theory formulated by Marx and 

eo] ind developed by Lenin is of great importance. All other ideologies, 

be they bourgeois, social-reftormist or extreme leftist, reject the laws ot 

social development, tor which precise reason they are doomed to failure. 

Marxism-Leninism asserts the faith in the creative possibilities of the 

popular masses. [t teaches infinite faith and loyalty to the working class 

ind the application of the class approach to all problems. 
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however that it ould be deseribed as some kind of particulats 

1 atter thr untry, weopgraphic area or continent in which it 

‘lutionary trends exist in the world today. They are the 

Lt the workers movement in the capitalist countries, ind the 

eration movement. These three revolutionary trends of our time 

embodiment of Marxism, the embodiment of the great principle 

iry solidarity which imbues this doctrine--a principle ot prole- 

itionalism, 

ill basic problems of the proletarian revolution on the basis of 

socialism is essentially international. Marx and Engels waged 

truysle to coordinate the actions of the global worker movement 

letarian internationalism, 

ism always emphasized the unity and interconnection between the 

the international and between soctalist patriotism and prole- 

itionalism. Mars proved that a narrow national approach radi- 

ts with the objective class interests of the proletariat, which 

its common enemy reygardless of national boundaries. Marx coun- 

cessions to bourgeois nationalism, contained in the draft Gotha 

its loose thesis ot an “international fraternity of nations” 

lass demand tor “international fraternity among the working 

Fcerent countries in their joint struggle against the ruling 

heir governments” (op. cit., vol 19, p 22). 

importance which Marx ascribed to the dialetical unity between 

ind the international factors in revolutionary politics are 

rant today. fo Marx, both the national and the international 

losely related to the definition of the social nature of 

liss and its historical mission. Bearing in mind the inter- 

ire ot the revolutionary struggle and the national nature of the 

ind conditions of struggle waged by the working class, Marx and 

rmulated the great slogan “Workers of the World, Unite!” re- 

nationalism and, with it, the lack of respect for national 

early determined that the working class, as an international 

ike into consideration in its actions the true national inter- 

nations. It is with this that the working class assumes both 

international responsibilities. 

mal unity of the working class was and remains the main pre- 

success in its struggle. Our age has confirmed the invincible 

of proletarian internationalism. The importance of prole- 

itionalism in the global revolutionary process increases to the 

the role ot the working class increases steadily. Today, 

<ing class is waging the struggle under different circumstances, 

ion international problems, more than ever before the revolu- 

weed unity in order to march alongside the other progressive 



ind peacesloving torees and ensuring the salvation and progress of mankind. 

| | here i! intluence of proletartan internationalism has widened, loday 

it tar ceeds the tramework of the international working class with its 

revolutionary parttes and the soctalist countries and their nations. A 

itteadily wrowtng number of nonproletarian revolutionary forces, social and 

political vements in Africa, Asia, and Latin America in particular, con- 

‘ider such principles the base of their internationalist obligations and 

relatior in the struggle tor peace, national and social Liberation and 

social progress. 

foday proletarian internationalism is manifested above all in strengthening 

the traternal alliance with the USSR and the other members of the socialist 

commonwealth, in the struggle for further strengthening the unity and cohe- 

sion ot mmunist and worker parties, in solidarity with the struggle waged 

by the workers in the capitalist countries and the national-liberation move- 

ment, | support of all tighters against imperialism and for peace, democracy 

ind nati il independence, and in the steady struggle against anticommunism 

ind anti-Sovietism and bourgeois nationalism, and against any attempt at 

dividing the socialist commonwealth and the communist movement. 

Ihe strugele tor peace and against the threat of war is one of the most 

important aspects of international solidarity and a most important trend in 

in area oft its practical application. 

The army ot the fighters for peace is powerful and invincible. Through its 

ictivities it can and must put an end to the criminal hand of the warmongers 
promoting a third--this time thermonuclear--world war and establishing peace 

the world over. War is not inevitable. It is necessary for the powerful 

peace-loving torees to act against it on time and most resolutely. 

\ stubborn struggle is taking place in the contemporary world between two 

trends in international politics. On the one hand, this involves a strategy 

timed at restraining the arms race, preserving detente and peace and protect- 

ine the sovereign rights and freedoms of the nations; on the other, it is a 

strategy aimed at undermining detente, escalating the arms race, pursuing a 

policy ot threats and interference in the domestic affairs of the socialist 

ind other countries and suppressing the liberation movement of the nations. 

ire is a close interconnection between social progress and the struggle for 

safeguarding peace. Marx proved that the social roots of war should be 

‘ought in the exploitation system. In the epoch of capitalism the bourgeois 

ursuit ot profit is the main reason for war. 

ice is consistent with the nature of socialism, for which reason there are 

lasses or population strata in the socialist society which could make 

iy trom preparations for war or earn profits from armaments or else bene- 

tit trom expansions abroad. More than one century has passed since Marx pro- 

laimed that, unlike the old society with its economic poverty and political 

insanity, peace will be the universal rule of the newly appearing society, 

rr a single ruler will rule the entire new society-~-labor. 

> ‘ 



lhe tirst act passed by soctalism, immediately atter its birth in 1917 was 

Lenin's Decree on Peace, which was addressed to all nations and governments 

ind expressed the tirm will of the new society to establish, preserve and 

‘trenythen peace, lt is as of then that socialism has tirelessly struggled 

to achieve this objective. Real socialism is a superior stage of social 

proyvress and the main torce in the struggle tor peace. The socialist coun- 

tries played a decisive role in the turn from cold war to detente. The 

military strategic balance which was achieved in the last decades is a factor 

of tremendous importance in safeguarding peace. In developing the Peace 

Program tor the 1980s, the Soviet Union formulated a number of specific pro- 

posadls aimed at containing the arms race, both nuclear and conventional, 

reducing toternational tension and safeguarding peace. 

While socialism brings peace, capitalism remains a source of conflicts, 

econtrontation and war. To this day imperialism is trying to draw the 

attention ot the nations away trom its internal crisis problems and to 

protect its positions abroad, increasingly resorting to aggression and 

pursuing a policy otf international adventurism. The aggressiveness ot the 

extreme reactionary torces, headed by U.S. imperialism, following the path of 

“our controntation” and intensification of the arms race, has increased. 

Ihey are trying to disturb the existing military-strategic balance and 

ichieve a decisive superiority in favor of the United States and NATO in 

order to blackmail the socialist countries and all progressive forces and to 

restore imperialist hegemony, even with the help of nuclear war. 

lhe important objective of this aggressive policy is the restoration of 

imperialist domination over power and raw material resources and the struggle 

against the national Liberation movement. Furthermore, U.S. imperialism is 

hoping to regain the possibility of exercising unrestricted diktat over its 

allies and striking at other imperialist centers competing against it. It is 

thus that imperialism is proving once again that it is a hotbed of aggression, 

a threat to peace and an obstacle on the way to social progress the world 

over. Historical reality is debunking the imperialist claims to the effect 

that socialism is to be blamed for worsening the international situation. It 

ilso exposes the arguments of those who are trying to blame, even though 

partly, socialism for this fact. These arguments are used consciously or 

subconsciously with a view to dctawing the attention of the peoples away from 

the tact that it is only the most aggressive imperialist elements which are 

responsible tor the increased international tension and with a view to 

weakening the torces of peace and social progress. Imperialism alone carries 

the threat ot thermonuclear war. 

In the contemporary epoch the defense of peace is related more than ever 

before to the universal historical mission of the working class. Peace is 

the most important prerequisite for the continuation of mankind and the most 

important tactor in resolving all other social problems. Lately the strug- 

gle for peace, inseparably related to the struggle for concluding agreements 

on putting an end to the arms race, limiting armaments and promoting disarm- 

ament on the basis of equality and equal security, has been inseparably 

related to activities aimed against the deployment of American medium-range 

missiles in Western Europe. Disarmament is an ideal toward which the labor 
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ind socialism have always aspired. Marx and Engels themselves con 

heored this pr iblem one of the most essential in pract bea polit 1 

itl t repeated realistic proposals tor detente, reduction of nuclear 

iri te, disarmament and peace, the Soviet Union is rendering an invaluable 

ervice t t tie bise of peace the world over, In rebutting the poli 4 trom 

thie iti ft strength, pursued by the American imperialists and their 

itlies, the Soviet Union and the other members of the socialist commonwealth 

bet ot the tiav bearers of peace and detenders of the vital interests of all 

it 

\K EI Part t Creative Marxism 

Mars's doctrine is a truly invincible science which must become accessible to 

(ll party members and leaders. In the course of 6 decades of activities the 

marty tha vered a great distance, It was a revolutionary path of struggle 

voich required a number of casualties tor the sake of enhancing the living 

ind cultural standards of the working people and saving our country trom the 

ith of imperialism, ensuring its independence, sovereignty and territorial 

iteyrity, tor a nonaligned demilitarized Cyprus. 

Joomust yplete the writing and publish a work on the history of our party, 

which is closely related to the struggle waged by the Cypriot working class 

ind people. We have no right to delay the publication of the history of our 

irty or a utline ot this history. We must do this for the sake of the 

ing party members, tor our youth, our people. The publication and dissem- 

ination ot party history will help the young generation to see the path 
t » ¥ 

vered by the party, to draw the necessary lessons from its experience and 

to shed livht on the turther path to true independence, social progress and 

ili 

The party's history will prove the difficulty of applying Marxism-Leninism 

ind proletarian internationalism in our country. Omissions and shortcomings 

in the work of the party of the working class appeared as a result of the 

itticient theoretical training of cadres. This also led to errors. How- 

or, the party was always able to find the best means for correcting them 

mounting ditticulties for the sake of serving the interests of the 

vorkiny class and all working people. AKEL has never feared to admit and 

rroct its errors, for it has sprung from the working class and the working 

seople, and tor it lives, struggles, and makes sacrifices for the sake of the 

yvorking class and all working people. It ha nothing to conceal from the 

However, the main characteristic feature of the party is not its errors and 

rtcomings, which we have exposed and corrected ourselves, but its inesti- 

ible services to the toiling people and their liberation struggle. We have 

the rivht to ask what would have been the situation of the working class, the 

toiling people and Cyprus itself without a party of the working class, with- 

ut our party with its rich and varied revolutionary activities? All basic 

rains ot the working class and working people in our country were achieved, 

ne way or another, thanks to the revolutionary worker movement, Marxism- 

\inism and proletarian internationalism. 
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those wl have studied and properly understood this principal theory and are 

to merely parroting it will note that Marx not only did not exclude the 

| ibility of such alliances but, on the contrary, tried to promote them as 

thi nist Party Manifesto” makes extremely clear: °...Everywhere the 

ists are striving tor unification and agreement among the democratic 

parties Uf ill countries” (K. Marx and F. Engels, Op. 4 im vol 4, p 459). 

boday, we, like the entire Cypriot people, are engaged in an anti-imperialist 

truvele tor liberation, directed against the occupation of the island. 

lhere are people on Cyprus who see only the Turkish aggressor, failing to 

iotice the presence of imperialism which brought the Turkish occupation 

thout. such people are engaged only in the anti-Turkish struggle, for- 

vetting the anti-imperialist struggle for liberation. This neither applies 

nor could apply to our party, which is a party of the working class and all 

(Ypriot work ing people, a truly revolutionary party guided by the scientific 

theory of Marxism-Leninism, 

Our party does not conceal the fact that after the successful achievement of 

the objectives of the anti-imperialist and anti-occupation struggle for 

liberation, we shall initiate the next stage, namely the socialist reorgan- 

ization ot society. We shall complete this stage as well, confidently rely- 

ing on the majority of the Cypriot working people. 

Our party is truly proud of the fact that despite the difficult situation in 
Cyprus it has accurately applied and is applying the scientific theory of 

“arxisme=Leninism and proletarian internationalism. It is proud of the fact 

that it was able successfully to fight factionalism and all sorts of devia- 

tions to the right and to the left. It is proud of being able to preserve 

the unity and monolithic nature of its ranks and leadership. This is ex- 

plained by the tact that, applying creative criticism and self-criticism, we 

ire steadily improving our work and our party so that it can serve the inter- 

ests ot the Cypriot working class and entire Cypriot people more efficiently. 

\KEL is the mind and heart of the Cypriot working class. It is the most 

revolutionary class and the creator of all material values, the class to 

which belongs the future, the class of the builders of socialism and com- 

unism, embodying the greatest ideals of mankind. Our task, the task of all 

irty leaders and rank-and-file members, is steadily to study the invincible 

ientitic theory of Marxism-Leninism and proletarian internationalism. Let 

not torget that all of us are volunteers in an army whose aim it is to 

inge man and society. We are striving toward the creation of a society in 

which man will be the greatest value in the world and will not know the mean- 

ing of exploitation, oppression, war and doom. The day will come when in our 

homeland as well the most democratic, just and perfect society--socialism and 

mmunism--will triumph. 

This was bequeathed to us by Marx, Engels and Lenin. That is why we must 

live in such a way that, as we die, we could say that our entire lives and 

strength were dedicated to man, to his happiness and success. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS “Pravda”. “Kommunist”, 1983 

CSO: 1802/3 8 



PRIMARY PARTY ORGANIZATIONS AND STRENGTHENING OF PARTY RANKS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) pp 46-57 

fArticle by G. Kryuchkov, head of the organizational-party work department, 

Communist Party of the Ukraine Central Committee] 

| Text | the Leninist party construction principles have a great vital 

streneth. The entire system of intraparty relations within the CPSU, char- 

acterized by high-level consciousness and organization, monolithic unity and 

reciprocal exigency among like-thinking party members, their active partici- 

a pation formulation and implementation of party policy, one discipline 

for all party members and strict observance of the norms of bolshevik ethics 

Lt On these tried principles. is bui 

The fact that the CPSU, as the vanguard of all working people, sets the 

example of skillful utilization of the truly unique experience in building 

the new world and applying scientific forms of management organization and 

methods, consistent with the new social development tasks which, as Lenin 

said, can “yteld the greatest and most durable results with the least outlay 

of forces” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.” [Completed Collected Works], vol 9, p 208) is 

of essential significance particularly at the present stage, the stage of 

comprehensive advancement of developed socialism. 

he party's combat capability, its reputation among the masses and the effec- 

tiveness ot its intluence in all areas of social life heavily depend on the 

quality ot the party ranks and their reinforcement with the leading represen- 

tatives of the working class, the kolkhoz peasantry and the people's intelli- 

vent sia ° 

As CPSU experience most convincingly proves, shaping the composition of the 

party is an objectively determined yet consciously controlled process. It is 

defined by the class nature of the party, the objectives and tasks of its 

Struggle, its creative activities, and the broadening of its social base as 

socialism strengthens and develops. The content of this process is the pur- 
posetul reinforcement of party ranks based ona strictly individual selection 

ind ensuring their high combat capability and activeness. 

To this day the cornerstone, the basic principles are the familiar Leninist 

stipulations to the effect that we need new party members not for the sake of 

publicity but for serious work, and that “we do not need ostentatious party 

members even as a gift,” and that the party must exclusively consist of fully 



‘ism, to bring up the {nseparable link between party policy an 

le, sincerely loyal to communism, who can “show the applicati 

ist principles through their actions” (Cop, cit., vol 39, pp 224, 
1H7). 

contained in the resolutions of the 24th, 25th and Ht! PSU 

aD subsequent Central Committee plenums ind other party a 

«e turther development of the Leninist concepts on basi rot 

mstruction and their concretizing in accordance with mature 

fitions, “The party,” emph isizes the CPSU Central Committee 

40th Anniversary of the Second RSDWP Congress,” “ensure the 

ince of the principle of democratic centralism and the Leninist 

y life. It is on their basis that it persistently resolves 

ted to improving its qualitative structure, unity of party 
} sed militancy of primary organizations and strengthening their 

the labor collectives.” 

enhance the role and signiticance of the primary party organiza- 

ir responsibility in resolving socioeconomic problems, the com- 

‘ing of the working people, strengthening organizat ion and 

ipline, and developing criticism and self-criticism was n= 

line 1983 CPSU Central Committee Plenum as one of the most 

Ks. The communists, the plenum decree notes, have no more 
‘ than to disseminate amony the masses the preat ideas otf 

L 

‘rests of the people and to enhance the social activeness of the 

even more, 

ich characterize today the party's development and the improve- 

party relations can be traced from the example of a large CPSU 

h as the Communist Party of the Ukraine. It numbers 3,078,834 

‘d in 69,101 primary party organizations. During the period 

CPSU Congress alone, the number of party members in the repub- 

by 145,300 and that of primary party organizations by 2,255. 

reflect the growing aspiration of proprressive workers, kolkhoz 

nbers of the intelligentsia organizationally to link their 

party and to struggle within its ranks for the triumph of the 

ist *duse, 

republic party organization numbers almost 1.4 million workers. 

the kolkhoz members they account for more than 60 percent of 

nhbers. More than three-quarters of all party members and candi- 

nployed in the national economy work directly in material pro- 

ut of each four or five specialists in the national economy 

telyv one out of every two scientists are party members. It 

the party tftorces operate in all sectors of economic constructi: 
, 

spiritual life. 

have the party organizations had such extensive possibilities of 

ir systematic and efficient influence on all aspeccs of social 

ispect of party work today is to make full use of this intl: 

sake of resolving the problems of advancing developed socialisn 9 



that irty orvanization ts a militant promoter of party 

ry part ember activel, participates in the country’ 

lite, alw md everywhere setting the example of dedicated service to the 

Live ple, impeccable Implementation of civie and party duty, 

ind | awarene rsonal responsibility for the state of labor 

| | ts and thr ral climate in his collective, 

The part ittees in the republic pay steady attention to selecting worthy 

party reintorcements, educating the party members, encouraging their active- 

ness, armi them with the expertence of the senior generations of revolu- 

tionary hters, and upsrading the role and responsibility oi: the primary 

ryanizatl - fhe Communist Party ot the Ukraine Central Committee has 

formulated specitic steps aimed at the further organizational and political 

strengthen! of the primary party organizations and intensifying their 

trot Lav the Lite and activities ot labor collectives. These steps were 

ipproved at the 26th Congress of the republic's communist party and their 

implementation is subject to daily control. The party committees systema- 

tically analyze party enrollment and the type of educational work conducted 

with thre w party reintorcements. These problems were discussed in partic- 

ular at o f the Communist Party of the Ukraine Central Committee plenums 

held atter the 26th CPSU Congress. 

mw repularly mvened seminars tor party organization secretaries and party 

raykom, gor ind obkom personnel, the courses for upgrading the skills of 

irty worker ind practical science conferences pay prime attention to 

‘trenethenine the party's ranks and ensuring the leading role of the party 

embers in production and social life. After the 26th CPSU Congress, the CP 

rf thre <raine Central Committee alone has sponsored more than 40 republic 

seminar r secretaries of primary party organizations working in the 

leadis momiec sectors and in seftence, culture and higher educational 

speak i t the basic directions of the work aimed at ensuring the purity of 

arty ranks and improving their qualitative structure, priority is given to 

increasit the responsibility of the primary organizations for selecting 

yortl reintorcements and consistently pursuing a line of increased strict- 

toward new party members, in order to exclude the enrollment of un- 

trained and unsuitable people lacking the qualities of political fighters and 

oreventing the accelerated growth of party ranks and the erosion of the boun- 

lari which distinguish the party as the vanguard of the people. 

itive that between the 22nd and 23rd CPSU Congresses the number of 

irty members in the republic increased by an average of 7.4 percent annual- 

ly, dropping to 1.8 percent after the 26th Congress. However, even under 

situation the party ranks are growing faster than the size of the popu- 

lation in general, the working populatior in particular. Thus, in the period 

llowing the 24th CPSU Congress, the ranks of the Ukrainian party organiza- 

t increased by 27.7 percent, whereas the number of people employed in the 

republic’ it il ¢ increased by 10.6 percent only. 

tided by the basic stipulation that under developed socialist conditions, 

ving become the irty of the whole people, the CPSU does not lose its class 



pCi f i | » Utne ipty of the working ( lass, the party orypanization: 

ri - teady ero tor strenpthening the worker nucleus within the 

int inc! ring the leading status of the working class in it octal 

trictus corker kmcount for approximately 58 percent of newly accepted 

} md ite embers, Compared Lo L971, the number of workers who are 

int f is increased by nearly one third, and their share in the 

| ' hoor f the republic's party organization has increased tr 

(0.9 8 er 

ther rtant tact is that although the overall number of kolkhoz members 

» Uli umber oof party members among them increased by 7.2 percent 

WitTar Cliat eriod, Today they account for about 15 percent of the new party 

reinforcements, \s a whole, in recent years almost two-thirds of the kolkhoz 

embet ind rhov workers accepted as party workers are mechanizers and 

livest t 

he party’ intiuence amons the intelligentsia, the scientific, technical and 

irtist| telliventsia in particular, has increased considerably. Here 

main tt ibilities of the party organizations have tncreased substan- 

tially. | ber of engineering and technical workers who are party mem- 

bers, for mople, inereased by a factor of almost 1.4 and that of scientific 

vorkers bs re than one-half following the 24th CPSU Congress. Party mem- 

ership | bncreased among workers in education, health care, culture and 

the creative intelligentsia. The total number of party members with higher 

ry specialized training increased by a factor of 1.7 and their 

ire im thy nunist Party of the Ukraine increased from 43.2 to 57.4 per- 

nt. | republic's national economy employs nearly 5.9 million special- 

ts, llion ot whom are party members and candidate members. 

val to the behests of the great Lenin, the CPSU is always concerned with 

the tinuity ot {ts revolutionary course. This is reflected in the fact 

that thr irty organizations pay steady attention to strengthening their 

ranks wit une torces. More than 80 percent of the new party candidate 

hers enrolled atter the 26th CPSU Congress are under 30. Virtually all 

then ive had political education training as members of the Leninist 

l, “More than /7O percent of them were recommended for party membership 

the & | organizations. Guided by the resolutions of the 26th CPSU 

ress and the stipulations of the June 1983 Central Committee Plenum, the 

irty orvanivations are helping the young party members to master the ideo- 

| litical leyacy of the party and Leninist traditions and bolshevik 

t | progressive working people employed in the various economic, 

titi ltural sectors and in services in the party is increasing 

idily. Today women account for 26 percent of the overall number of party 

bers in the Ukrainian party organization, compared to 19.8 percent in 

M1, The inerease in their number is obvious. Nevertheless, the share of 

WOME T the partys membership is still inconsistent with their place and 

sociocultural and societal life. 
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in the key directions of the struggle 

oncerned with ensuring that the party ranks reflect more 

itional structure of the republic's population and its vari 

that the party organs, including the leaders, consist ot individ 

came nationality as those of the party orpanizat ii , rrently 

‘t Party of the Ukraine Includes members of more than | nation: 

tlities, of virtually all national groups living in the rey Lic. 

f organizational and political measures which are usua 

mism which controls party enrollment is aimed at implementing the 

ilations related to ensuring a suitable qualitative structure of 

In this complex and responsible matter an unskilled, simplis> 

ay Straight-line digital approach--which, unfortunately, is still 

‘d=-topether with lack of control are inadmissible, particularly 

ircumstances of the steadily growing moral and political unity of 

when party policies are supported by the entire people and when 

ion of the members of all social strata to be within its ranks is 

teadily. An attentive and thoughtful study is needed of the de- 

party forces, which would enable us to take prompt measures to 

the party's influence on one sector or another and make the struc- 

party organizations consistent with the changing production 

tt labor collectives. 

prime attention is paid to strengthening the party organizations 

for public production inten- 

increasing its efficiency, accelerating scientific and technical 

d implementing the Food and Energy programs. 

of party members employed in sectors such as radio electronics, 

manufacturing, the automation and control systems industry and 

vehicle manufacturing, which largely determine technical pro- 

e national economy, has increased by 50 to 100 percent since 1971. 

organizations in the coal industry, ferrous metallurgy, construc- 

ad transportation and services have increased. It is above all 

f party members among the working people in the leading profes- 

has increased. Whereas in the republic party organization as a 

1umber of party members increased by 3.6 percent in the 2.5 years 

oth CPSU Congress, in the coal industry, a most important indus- 

r, it increased by 3.9 percent, including the share of workers by 

ind those engaged in underground work by 5.2 percent. 

he brigade form of labor organization is becoming basic, it is im- 

reate the necessary organizational prerequisites for exercising 

irty influence on the organization and fruitful activities of 

brigades. The role of the shop party organizations and party 

he primary production unit becomes greatly enhanced. After the 

neress the number of shop party organizations in the republic in- 

iImost 3,000 and that of party groups by more than 8,000, The 

f leading workers for party membership, conducted at enterprises 
) i ‘ 

iction projects, and the improved deployment of party cadres led to 

tf 50,000 party groups in production brigades. Wherever the 

number of party members has not been reached (in many such brigades 

53 



In industry and, particularly, construction and livestock breeding farms in 

some kolkhozes and sovkhozes), party organizers are named and party-Komsomo] 
RCoOUDS set up. 

Naturally, we can ensure the recruitment of the truly progressive and worthy 

representatives of the working people by the party only it this is based on 

the comprehensive and extgent investigation of the qualities of applicants 

for CPSU membership, based on specific accomplishments. How is this 

achieved? First of all, through planned and painstaking work with the non- 

party aktiv and its extensive involvement in direct participation in the life 

of the party organizations. Let us note the practice of informing the party 

members at the proper time on the nonparty people who are ready to join the 

party. In a number of party organizations such comrades are issued respon- 

sible production and other assignments and recommended for transfer to lag- 

ying sectors, 

Secondly, through practical and informal discussion of problems related to 

party enrollment at meetings and sessions of party committees and bureaus. 

The majority of primary organizations have made it a rule to consider such 

problems, as the CPSU Central Committee recommended, at open party meetings 

with the participation of nonparty members. 

Third, by increasing the responsibility of party members and Komsomol com- 

mittees for the quality of the new party reinfercements, although, frankly 

speaking, the party organizations are still not properly taking to task those 

who recommend for party membership insufficiently tested or unworthy individ- 

uals. 

Finally, it is exceptionally important to organize party candidacy in such a 

way as to help it to determine extensively the practical, political and moral 

qualities of the candidates and their practical mastery of Leninist norms and 

traditions. As we know, Lenin demanded of all party members to prove through 

special efforts or contributions their unquestionable reliability, loyalty 

and ability to be party members. It is precisely this that Vladimir Il'ich 

considered the purpose, as he said, of the “'probation' or ‘apprenticeship’ 
conssisting of ‘working in a revolutionary way'” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch. [Com- 

plete Collected Works], vol 39, p 27). The effectiveness of this most impor- 

tant organizational-political method available to our party is confirmed by 

the following figures. In the period after the 26th CPSU Congress some 

11,300 candidates failed the test and were not granted party membership. 

The reinforcement of party ranks and the education of young party members, 

the June 1983 CPSU Central Committee Plenum noted, are the links within which 

are concentrated problems of organizational-party and ideological work. This 

is understandable, for the quality and combat capability of party ranks are 

determined not only by the thought-out and purposeful seiection of new party 

members but their patient upbringing, ideological tempering and arming with 

the skills for politically influencing the masses. The core of this work is 

shaping in the party members ideological convictions, high political stan- 

dards and the qualities of dedicated fighters for the triumph of the party 

ideals, aware of their high responsibility for everything taking place in the 



nd tor the tate of the building of socialism and social progress, 

ibility to implement the party line and directives under any cit 

“Every party member, wherever he may work, must be @ proparan 

ud promoter of the ideas of the Leninist party and dedicate to this 

lly important matter all his knowledge and inner strength,” we read 

Central Committee decree "On Further Improving TIdeoloyical and 

Rducation Work,— 

il standards of the party members are characterized by high con 

profound communist convictions, readiness to implement them in 

for the good of the socialist homeland, unity of word and 

lerance of manitestations of ideology and morality alien to us, 

lary optimism and the noble features of the person with a socialist 

who, as Comrade Yu. V. Andropov emphasized, "is not indifferent 

» his own labor successes, prosperity and reputation, but the 

his tellow workers and the labor collective, and the interests of 

untry and the working people the world over,” 

education system is dedicated to the development of such qualities. 

tine alone some 2.6 million party members and candidate members are 

ithin this system the theory of Marxism-Leninism and topical prob- 

policy. The 2,975 courses for young communists are a structural 
f.« 7 or 
i» system, 

‘ing political training, the party organization proceeds from the 

its purpose is to develop in the party members the ability to think 

tly and creatively, to develop in them a political approach to the 

tical vigilance and the ability always to see the connection be- 

r work in a specific sector and the life and accomplishments of the 

‘terans are making a great contribution to the education of the < - 

vy members and to arming them with the experience of the senior 

ft tighters for the triumph of communist ideals. Almost 40,00 

ers in the republic have been awarded the badge "Fifty Years’ CPSU 

The CPSU Central Committee meeting with party veterans con- 

the further enhancement of the role played by veterans in al] 

production and social activities, and the more active use of their 

— o? 

ractical and political experience in organizational-party and 

work and, above all, in the education of the youth in a spirit of 

Leninist ideals and lovalty to the socialist fatherland and the 

he communist party. 

ince of party meetings as the supreme organ of the party organiza 

itform for the collective opinion of party members and a school for 

is universally known. In recent years their role has been sub- 

enhanced in the republic's party organizations. As a rule, the 

| pr yblems of intraparty life, ideological work and the practical 

tion of the party's economic and social policies are submitted for 

discussion by the party membership. Open party meetings involviny 

ipation of nonparty comrades are being held more frequently. re 



than oneethird of the party members speak it toa ntal | ti 

neet ings, 

There was 4 time when in many large party organizations number , 1 

more party members no peneral meetings were convene r else were d by 

meetings of the party aktiv. This narrowed the tr ework of trapart 

democracy and infringed on the rights of tli int ember lay the prac 

tice ot convening general party meetings has been re ed, If nec iry, 

they are held in shifts or groups ol shops to which thr ime report j 

delivered. This was approved by the party members. Meetings frequent] 

bewin with reports on the implementation of previously passed resolutions. 

Particular attention is paid to developing at such meetings an atmosphere of 

tree, interested and practical discussion ot the items on the agenda and the 

implementation of critical remarks and suygestions made by the party members. 

Practical experience indicates that this is one of the important conditions 

tor developing the activeness of the party membership, for, as was justifi- 

ably pointed out at the June CPSU Central Committee Plenum, there is little 

need tor meetings held essentially on the basis of a prepared scenario in 

which the speeches are drafted in advance while initiative, not to mention 

criticism, is suppressed. Unfortunately, this too still exists. 

Party meeting practices are improving and shortcomings are 

this area by the party organizations guided by Comrade Yu. 

instructions to the effect that “the more daringly and spec 

members act in discussing vital problems of party and count 

actively they will participate in the implementation of dec 

more successfully will our party carry out its historical 1 

The party organizations use a variety of methods for organi 

heing corrected in 

V. Andropov's 

itically the party 

ry life, the more 

isions and the 

ission.” 

tional-political 

intluence in educating the party members and strengthening party discipline. 

Many of them proved their usefulness during the period of exchanging party 

documents and have firmly become part of the arsenal of party work. In par- 

ticular, this includes the submission of accounts and reports by party mem- 

bers at the party meetings and party committee and bureau sessions on the 

implementation of their statutory and official obligations and party instruc- 

tions and talks with party members and candidate members \s a result, at 

the party organizations of Voroshilovgrad Oblast alone, for example, in 1983 

»,9OO party members reviewed their previously taken obligations and assumed 

new higher ones. Almost 1,000 party members and candidate embers transferred 

to lagging sectors and many party members have become actively involved in 

public work. 

In the course of the talks, the results of which are di ed by part 

raykoms, gorkoms and obkxoms, many specific remarks and rest re 

formulated on improving the workstyle of party committee 1 soviet d 

economic organs, ensuring the fuller utilization of producti reserves and 

improving the working and living conditions and the educati tI people. 

Extensive reports are submitted at meetings on the implementat Oo! cial- 

ist obligations by the party members and on those who tall behi ind if 

for what reason. The party members are also systemati formed of t 

ictivities of the superior party organs and the re t yY passe Al] 



‘ of this helps to develop the activeness of the party members a t enhance 

thelr responsibility tor the affairs in the primary party orpanizats i! 

the party at larye, 

The party committees try promptly to support through their authority the 

Valuable and creative initiatives of party members, The patriotic initia 

tives of Griyorly Yakovlevich Gorban', CPSU Central Committee member , twice 

Hero of Soctalist Labor, employed at the Azovstal’ imeni Serpo Ordzhonikidze 

Plant in Zhdanov, approved by the Communist Party of the Ukraine Central] 

Committee, have become extensively widespread in the republic. Gorbar ls 

the initiator of a mass movement among metallurgical workers for increasing 

steel smelting and improving its quality; also approved were the initiative: 

of Petr Pavlovich Matviychuk, head of a comprehensive milling brigade at the 

Kiev Machine Tool Building Association, who initiated a competition amonp 

comprehensive production brigades under the slogan “Highest Labor Productivi: 

ty and Production Quality by Every Brigade Member and a Model Workplace in 

Fach Brigade!"; and Antonina Fedorovna Fedusenko, master of machine milking 

at the Kolkhoz imeni Marks in Nikopolskiy Rayon, Dnepropetrovsk Oblast, wy 

called upon all agricultural workers to make a worthy contribution to the 

implementation of the Food Program, 

The comprehensive creative work of the party aktiv, which is steadily expan 

ing through the participation of the most prestigious and initiative-mindc: 

party members, greatly contributes to the positive trends in the development 

of intraparty relations, Whereas in 1971 more than 770,000 party members 

were elected party group organizers, secretaries of shop and primary party 

organizations and members of party bureaus and party committees on all levels 

in the republic, today the elected aktiv of the Communist Party of the 

Ukraine numbers more than 830,000 members, including more than 760,000 in the 

’ 

primary party organizations. Another more than 263,000 party members were 

elected members of party organization commissions in charge of supervising 

administrative activities and the work of the apparatus. 

It is precisely the party aktiv which sets the tone in all matters and in the 

systematic implementation of the Leninist principle of collective party lead- 

ership. That is why the party committees pay great attention to developing 

the initiative of the party members and improving work with the aktiv. For 

example, interesting and meaningful practical science conferences were held 

on such matters by the Vinnitsa, Kharkov and Lvov party obkoms. The training 

of party activists has become comprehensively organized. 

Nevertheless, we still frequently come across cases in which the same party 

members have been entrusted with several assignments and simultaneously 

elected to different organs, while others are issued no assignments at all. 

[It also happens that in promoting one party member or another to membership 

in the party committee the position he holds is taken more into considerati 

compared to his repu ation, political activeness and organizational cap. 

ties. Such an approach artificially narrows the circle of the party aktiv 

and adversely affects the main and the social work of party members electe 

to several party organs. The Communist Party of the Ukraine Central Commit- 

tee drew particular attention to this circumstance in the course of the 

preparations for the current accountability and election campaign. 
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CSS, Lties poe rsonal example Of the party member t 

it organizational, educational, and mobilizing sStrenyth., lt 

mistibl oral political reserve, 

Would be erroneous not to see or to dynore the tact that 

behave improperly, violate party ethics and discipline, rema 

ial lite or engage in actions incompatible with the title ot 

V1 throug) uch people are ftew, every CPSU member 15 4& representa 

irty and it is on the basis of his behavior and attitude to th 

public duty that the nonparty people judge a gpiven part 

md the party membership at larve, 

ed oat the June CPSU Central Committee Plenum, the moral example 

irty members is a preat force, It is always in the eves f oti 

the higher the position held the greater the responsibility it 

me moral harm caused to the reputation of the party orva: ition 

if improper actions and unseemly behavior of even isolated party 

bvious. In coming across cases in which some party members vio 

md norms of communist ethics, at meetings and in their letters 

ins and newspaper editors the working people legitimately ask how 

reanizations and the party members tolerate within their rank: 

runks, people who steal from the state, people who have accumu 

ive material roods and people who essentially have nothiny yf thre 

ir hearts? 

Lenin said that among the party members “we cannot tolerate even 

who tails to fulfill his assignment” (op. cit., vol 40, p 2B). 

r the purging oft party ranks “of elements which alienate the 

the masses (not to mention, elements which shame the party in the 

s),° “trom swindlers, bureaucrats, and dishonest or vacillatins 

. (op. cit., vol 44, pp 122-124). This is the only possible 

iy toward those whose egotistical, individualistic and consumerist 

ire Stronger than their feeling of duty. 

t is a political fighter. To be a political firhter means to he 

ind active propagandist and promoter of the party's ideas, poli- 

isions, always ready to subordinate the personal to the social, 

rant of and uncompromising toward shortcomings or any violation: 

from the norms of party life and communist morality, and 

buff manifestations of philistine and petit bourgeois mentalit: 

propaganda intrigues. 

ill kinds of vermin gather wherever some profit can be ide 

teal from our society, which in itself is danyerous. However, 

en greater moral harm, for they undermine the very foundation o! 

i] work--ftaith in the justice of the socialist system. 

's party organizations sharply react to cases in which a party 
the path of money-grubbing and parasitism, suffers from “thing- 

1 fever,” and so on. The struggle against the theft of social- 

, black marketeering, bribery and account padding has intensitied 

mote and ontribute to the yprowt Of their opr tC lo! { 



The question is the following: any violation or abuse or else involvement of 

a party member in it, or any tolerance of violators are incompatible with 

party membership, not to mention holding a leading party position. 

In developing this subject , let us emphasize something else: theft, bribery 

and other crimes committed by party members are extreme cases. What concerns 

us is something else, namely the fact that some party members, even people 

holding leading positions, tolerate shortcomings and abuses and fail to dis- 

play activeness and persistence in the struggle against them. Could they be 

considered true political fighters? Naturally, they cannot. There have been 

cases in which some party members and even brigades, shifts, sectors, shops 

and other production collectives headed by party members have failed to 
fulfill their plans and socialist obligations to which, unfortunately, the 

party organizations have not suitably reacted. 

Yet wherever party members work no laggards should be found; there should be 

no negligence and waste, lack of discipline and slackness. Wherever he may 

be, the party member is responsible not only for his actions but for every- 

thing surrounding him. Even if a party member does excellent work and be- 
haves impeccably and is even active at meetings but tolerates at his elbow 

violations of labor discipline, drunkenness and grabbing, it is not justified 

to assume that such a party member is fulfilling his statutory obligations. 

If a party member would not steal a single kopek but tolerates under his very 
eyes cases of padding, pilfering and squandering the people's goods, using 

funded materials, equipment, and transportation facilities of departmental 
enterprises for the building of private cottages, houses or garages without 

saying a word, he cannot be considered a true party member. 

If extortion is practiced in a hospital, house management office or workshop 

while the party member timidly looks elsewhere, pretending that this does not 

affect him, he is not a fighter and party member, but a person indifferent to 
public interests. In the party, as writer Vadim Kozhevnikov aptly said, 

“there are no semiparty members.” Indifference is incompatible with the 

title of communist. This is a major evil against which we must struggle most 

firmly and with party-minded zeal. 

Today such questions are being raised particularly sharply in the republic's 
party organizations. Recently, after discussing the report submitted by the 

Dnepropetrovsk city party committee on the implementation of the resolution 

of the 26th CPSU Congress on intensifying the political training of party 

members, upgrading their vanguard role and strengthening party discipline, 

the Communist Party of the Ukraine Central Committee noted the significant 

work done by the party organizations in the city but also drew attention to 

the fact that in some of them an atmosphere of strictly reciprocal exigency 
and intolerance of shortcomings is still lacking. Some party members poorly 

implement their statutory obligations and do not set a model for the nonparty 

people. Some production subunits headed by party members are not fulfilling 

their plans. The republic party committee made it incumbent upon the gorkom, 

the raykoms and the primary party organizations to intensify the ideological 

and moral training of the party members and persistently see to it that each 

60 



one Of th become an active promoter of party policy, displaying the quali- 

ties ot tighter to the fullest extent. The decree passed on this matter 

emphasizes the need tirmly to put an end to manifestations of inditterence 

ind liberalism toward those who violate state, labor and production cisci- 

pline and allow neyligence and grabbing. 

Let us also mention a mandatory quality of the party member such as keeping 

his word. We know that the gap between word and action, however expressed, 

causes tremendous economic damage but, most of all, harms the mora!) upbrinp- 

ing of the people. This was well put by Ye. A. Matsepora, general director 

of the Novokramatorskiy Mashinostroitel'nyy Zavod Production Association, 

Communist Party of the Ukraine Central Committee member, in his speech at a 

practical science conference sponsored by the Donetsk party obkom: “It is 
inadmissible to tolerate a situation in which deeds are replaced by words! 

Or when some manavers...give their word, assure that their assignments will 

be completed on time, assume the obligation in front of their fellow workers 

to eliminate shortcomings, and so on. They gave their word, they assured, 

they pledged and...they failed to carry out, to accomplish, or to correct. 

Yet, when we meet them they shake our hand without embarrassment. They re- 

port on nontultillments without blushing. They submit their report shame- 

lessly. Managers of such “caliber,” in addition to harming economic con- 

struction, are a hindrance to resolving the problem of moral upbringing. 

Like a chain reaction their mentality is transmitted to the members of the 

collective they manage. This has a fatal influence on the production indi- 

cators of brigades, sectors, shops, and the plant as a whole.” 

lt is extremely important, as we are guided by the CPSU Central Committee, 

for each party organization and collective to create conditions for the 

development of efficient, principle-minded and constructive criticism and 

selt-criticism, so that no single worker may remain outside the range of 

control by the party organization or the public, and so that everyone, 

regardless of his position, be responsible for his affairs and actions above 

all to the primary party organization, to the collective in which he works. 

The work of the party organizations for the ideological-moral upbringing of 

the party members, the strengthening of their vanguard role, the development 

of creative initiative and the strengthening of party discipline are exten- 

sively covered in the republic and local press. 

Increasing the requirements facing the party members is the firm line fol- 

lowed by our party, the specific implementation of Lenin's behests and a 

mandatory prerequisite for strengthening the ties between the party and the 

masses. Such ties become "the stronger and the more fruitful the more con- 

sistently and fully the party members perform their vanguard role,” we read 

in the CPSU Central Committee decree "On the 80th Anniversary of the Second 

RSDWP Congress.” When it is a question of the personal example set by a 

party member no weakening or violation of our principles are allowed. 

Sometimes we read in the press or a pamphlet something like this: “In thus- 

and-such a collective (city or rayon) 60 or 70 percent of party members- 

production workers are communist labor shock workers.” This is presented as 
some kind of achievement. We believe that such a formulation of the question 
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objectively belittles the title of party member. Unquestionably, to be a 

communist labor shock worker is an honorable and responsible matter.  How- 

ever, this concept by far does not cover the obligations of the party mem- 

ber, which tnelude the duty actively to struggle for laying the material and 

technical toundations for communism and setting the example for a communist 

attitude toward labor. 

It would be pertinent to recall here the way Lenin formulated such problems. 

In his classical work "The Great Initiative,” pointing out that the workers 

of the Moscow=Kazan railroad had described with tull justification their 

subbotnik as communist, Vladimir Il"ich substantiated it as follows: “Ini- 

tially the workers proved in fact that they can work like communists and only 

then did they name their initiative ‘communist subbotnik'” (op. cit., vol 29, 

p 27). He also said that “...such an honorable title must be earned after 

long and persistent work, through proven practical successes in truly commu- 

nist-type building” (ibid., p 26). 

The strict and absolute observance of Lenin's behests, style and norms of 

party lite by each party organization or party work unit is a decisive pre- 

requisite tor the strengthening of party ranks and enhancing their combat 

capability. It is the prerequisite for the successful implementation of the 

resolutions of the 26th CPSU Congress, the subsequent Central Committee 

plenums and the plans for the llth Five-Year Plan. This is the direction of 

the work and daily activities of the republic's party organizations. 

Currently an accountability and election campaign is under way within the 
Ukrainian Communist Party as throughout the CPSU, in an atmosphere of high 

activeness and exigency. The party members are comprehensively analyzing the 

course of the implementation of the resolutions of the 26th Party Congress 
and the May and November 1982 and June 1983 CPSU Central Committee plenums 

and the implementation of the plans for economic and social development. 
They are earmarking specific measures aimed at the further intensification of 
the intluence of party organizations on the situation in labor collectives 

and national economic sectors, enhancing the organization and discipline at 
all work sectors and improving party management style and methods. Partic- 
ular concern is shown for giving a stable nature to the noted trends of 

improving basic indicators of economic development, maximally catching up 

with the lagging allowed in a number of sectors in previous years and creat- 

ing a reliable foundation for the successful completion of the five-year 

plan. The republic's party members, who warmly approve the CPSU domestic 

and foreign policy and the fruitful and purposeful activities of its Central 

Committee and CPSU Central Committee Politburo, headed by Comrade Yu. V. 

Andropov, proclaim their firm resolve to make a worthy contribution to 

strengthening the economic and defense power of our great multinational 

socialist homeland. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS “Pravda”. Kommunist", 1983 
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STRICT TALK 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russlan No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 15 Oct 83) pp 58-69 

[Article by V. Kadulin] 

[Text] These two words best characterize the accountability-election party 

conference which was held at the end of September at the Zlatoust Locotomo- 

tive Engines Depot, South-Ural Railroad. I dare to claim that it was held 
precisely as demanded by the CPSU Central Committee decree "On Accountability 

and Elections in Primary, Rayon, City, Okrug, Oblast and Kray Party Organiza- 

tions,” setting “the example for the collective interpretation of practical 

experience and arising problems, principled reciprocal exigency among party 

members and strict accountability for shortcomings and omissions.” 

I admit that not one of my interlocutors, one way or another involved in the 

daily affairs of this labor collective and the life of its party organiza- 

tion, doubted the successful outcome of the approaching meeting. The party 
committee members of the locomotive engines depot themselves approached it 
confidently. “This is a strong collective, the people are militant. They 

know how to work and keep their word!" The meeting proved yet once again the 

accuracy of this frequently stated claim confirmed during the course of many 

years. 

The meeting was well-prepared, as it should have been. However, the prepara- 

tions did not include any director's scenario with precisely marked perform- 

ances. There was no selection of “convenient” speakers or speeches drafted 
or edited with a precise dose of admissible criticism. Such “artistries” are 
irreconcilably alien to the norms of our life but are still found in the 

practices of party and other public organizations, for which reason they have 

been so firmly condemned by the CPSU Central Committee. They were totally 

absent in the preparations for the accountability and election party meeting 

at the locomotive engines depot. 

The preparations were of a different nature. They began directly at the 
accountability and election meetings held in the party groups and the shop 

party organizations. It was there that the topics of the future speeches 
were born and crystallized and the most topical and promising ideas were dis- 

cussed and talked over. 

"The elective party organs,” stipulates the CPSU Central Committee decree on 

holding accountability and election meetings, “will submit to the meetings 
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frect we must im 

ind cover our overexpenditures by economizing. Yet we must work 

way that no sinevle case of “overburn” would occur during the year. 

prove the work ot the progressive experience COUrTSeS 

‘co oeven stricter supervision of each locomotive engine brigade....' 

ve utilization of the achievements of sclence and technology is 

the iutensitication ot work in transportation, This truth has 

ind tirmly adopted at the Zlatoust depot, which is justifiably con- 

ne discoverer of electric traction in the main direction of the 

‘rian Ratflroad, which links the western with the eastern parts of 

ry. There still are workers in the depot who remember how in 

45, in surmounting an unusually difficult section of track con- 

identally, one of the most ditticult along the entire line, the 

tric power-driven train proceeded from Chelyabinsk to Zlatoust. 

the depot has been used as an experimental ground where the fin- 

hes are put on new equipment. For example, when the Novocherkassk 

motive Engines Plant was preparing to manufacture a series of 

the depot workers and engineers submitted more than tive engines, 

improvement sugevestions. 

ntability and election meeting, the party committee secretary 

the party members ov the initial successes of the work which had 

veral years ago on developing and applying the so-called multiple- 

ME), which promises to yield tremendous economic results on the 

ur entire national economy. This mysterious and puzzling-sounding 

in practice, the possibility of combining two locomotive engines 

heavy freight trains with a single locomotive enpine brigade. 

le-unit system was invented by associates of the All-Union Scienti- 

h Railroad Transportation Institute in Moscow, However, as we 

is no hindrance to cooperation among innovators. In 1981 two - ~ 

motive engines equipped with the still quite imperfect elec- 

tt which controlled their combined work were delivered to the 

rt The party committee sponsored the innovation. 

youth fitters brigade headed by engineer Yu. Demchenko was created 

ntrol-measuring equipment shop. After mastering the new equipment, 

skilled workers began to submit ever more daringly to their learned 

suggestions for various improvements. Today the depot fitters 

heir credit some 10 rationalization suggestions. This is now the 

ive brigade not only in the section but along the entire South-Ural 

tt chief V. Vinokurov said at the meeting, 30 electric locomotive 

‘quipped with electronic robots. It is of basic importance 

motives could be coupled in any combination. The reliability 

proved. Extensive tests were made in driving coupled trains 

: tons. In the first 8 months of 1983 the depot locomotive 

drove 1,776 such trains. SME means significant wage savings and 

and thousands of tons of additionally hauled freight for the na- 

The coupled electric locomotive engines have power reserves 



i ! t he eavy trains with less power, This reduces wear and inert 

i| reliability ot the engines, Their turnover and usetul wor 

ificantly. Computations made by specialists proved tnat che uw 

riving ethods will inerease the handling capacity of the iit 

i tabllity report listed another example of cooperation between the 

lepot and th helyabinsk Electric Locomotive Engine Repair Plant, under the 

i) esstul Trips Are Born in the Shop.” The acquired experience, th 

extoning f waich was laid in 197 Ps Was approved by the Ministry of Railways 

ind the Central Committee of the Railroad Transportation Workers Trade Union 

ind recommended tor turther extensive dissemination in the ratlroads. The 

ilts of iny years of cooperation speak tor themselves: the number of! 

lectri tive engine breakdowns atter repairs declined by a factor of 3. 

lt » true that of late the quality of plant repairs has worsened and that 

loint eetings between representatives of the two enterprises to consider 

results of the implementation of contracts and problems arising in the course 

r Chet operation have become less regular. Therefore, the new party com- 

ttee membership has one more area in which to apply its forces. It is a 

ry important one, tor the quality of repairs largely determines the effi- 

t all transportation work. This thought was particularly emphasized 

ler the guidance of the party organization, with a persistence worthy of 

t, the depot collective is trying this very five-year plan maximally to 

ince t level of comprehensive mechanization of repairs and, on this 

isis, sharply to lower labor and material outlays and, at the same time, up- 

ide labor productivity, reduce idling of the locomotive engines fleet being 

rired and considerably improve repair quality. 

ring the period under consideration, automation and instruments shops wer 

ed and the construction of a turnaround depot at Kropachevo station 

“ leted. The periodical repairs shop is being reconstructed with no 

rrupti in the main work. \ large number of new high-efficiency equip- 

is been installed. As a result, today the mechanization of labor- 

rocesses has reached 64 percent, which is higher than the national 

7. lion's share of all this work was accomplished not by contrac- 

tor but by the depot personnel itself. 

“ r, high repair quality means more than simply the consistent use of 

labor methods and organization. This involves the systematic 

tr | idres and skillful use of moral and material incentives. It 

~ take a long time to describe the set of steps taken in the depot to 

the quality of repair work. Let me merely cite the figures mentioned 

neeting, describing the fruitfulness of the efforts of the party or- 

ition and the entire collective aimed at upgrading the operational 

f the locomotive engine fleet. 

ed with 1980, the volume of repair work in the depot was increased by 

iatel [8 percent and locomotive engine idling for all types » f 
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ill, iron discipline and order are be it re 

iplter pf ress ot the mature socialist cletys J! 

foundation nodert larye scale rch ine i ut. 

| ipline is not merely a technological requirement for 

but a prerequisite tor the further trenythening r the 

i I lite, This wa nerfectlyv 1 aerst od t 
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brivade leader V,. Prokhoroy sald, “a discusstlor rT labor di \ 

Y centers on the workers, However we must ilso take t LASEK 

~ ilso violate pertorming discipline and are either unable or 

to orvantize the work ettielently, In our steam locomotive engines 

tir snow-removing equipment from the BAM |Baykal=Amur Mainline]. 

it is In such poor condition that we are torced to use welding 

fet all we are issued are two oxygen cylinders which last 2 hours, 

ins that our fitters and botflermakers must stand tdle instead of 

it kind of discipline is this! We have frequently raised this mat 

the administration with no results. I have worked at the depot tor 

tury. I recall how difticult the situation was during the war and 

st stwar years. At that time not even one oxygen station existed In 

re district and the cylinders we received came from Chelyabinsk. 

less, we did not work on scanty rations as we do today!... Let us 

he story otf the trench-digging diesel engine for the hospital. It 

open throughout the summer, We told many people that this 

“we shall do it when the time comes. The 

= 

it be. The answer was, 

e when the sick began to freeze from the cold, and then there was a 

ek of rushing! Is this proper management and a proper organization 

rk? Those responsible for such “organization” should be taken most 

valov, ftitter at the lifting equipment repairs shop, spoke on the 

the party committee in the struggle for strengthening the discipline, 

‘ical discipline included, for bringing order in the production pro- 

increasing the responsibility of economic managers for assignments. 

the fol lowing: 

dividual responsibility for the maintenance of tools, equipment and 

ilso an important factor in strengthening labor discipline. The 

mittee should supervise this matter closely. It must take to task 

le party line managers-party members for negligence and slackness!”... 

intability report self-critically noted that the party committee had 

its exigency toward economic managers for the state of the discip-ine 

‘ollectives. In this connection, the bureau of the Novozlatoustovskiy 

rty committee considered the item “On the Work of the Economic Manage- 

the Locomotive Engines Depot in Strengthening Labor and Technological 

ne and Improving Train Traffic Safety in the Light of the Resolutions 

Joth CPSU Congress.” Depot Chief V. Vinokurov and his deputy 

indrov, head of the operations shop, were called to account by the 

rr shortcomings in work with cadres. R. Aleksandrov, who failed to 

is obligations and allowed rudeness in his work with people, was 

ff his position. As was pointed out in the accountability report, 

ld have been avoided had the party committee assessed the practical] 

jualities of the party member promptly and on a principle-minded 

t nartv committee has somewhat increased of late its exigency toward 

nanagers who allow discipline violations. Thus, V. Ruzavin, senior 

it the periodical repairs shop, and brigade leader F. Romazanov were 



rel thelr positions last summer on the committee's initiative, for 

ibsent ri iltinw tro i drinking binve, The worth of the mppeal! f 

es tor mainavers tor better order it work can be east] | let 

tood lt wa » accident that disetpline violations and work rejects were 

mit rlliy Hbivher precisely it the period! i| repairs shop, 

Honored ratlroad worker and party obkom candidate member locomotive enyvineer 

1a] ribed brietly and clearly the chanve noted tn the collective 

ind ft irt rvanization toward slovenly individuals and drunks: 

irt fer the fteet ot the violators ot diss ipline Should burn! 

rhe of thy est locomotive engineers of the depot drew the attention of thos 

present t the lose connection between the struggle for strengthening the 

i lpline and streamlining the working and recreation regimen of locomotive 

tne he ides, 

this matter, I. Malygin said, “calls tor the intervention of all publi 

rvanizati ; and the administration, We have not seen positive chanees in 

its resolution tor a number of years. Cumulative fatigue develops in the 

le tor years on end, which leads to cadre turnover and faulty work. The 

tj reanization in the work and recreation regimen of locomotive engine bri- 

ides leads to violations of discipline and absenteeism, The party committee 

t demand a precise schedule of the junction party committee, the raykom 

', tinally, the CPSU obkom. Why is it, we ask, that our neighbors on 

either ide of us work according to a specific schedule whereas we, who were 

the tirst t introduce it at one point, lack one?”... 

in bLis tor ome explanation. Ihe point is that the locomotive brigades 

it thy it ‘t depot are currently working on the basis of the so-called non- 

tem, based on the “selt-appearance” principle. This means that 

1 brigade ick trom a trip will be immediately told the destination of its 

<t trip. The schedule is rigid. Be it Saturday, Sunday, a day of family 

elebrati by the locomotive engineer or his assistant, at night or on New 

Year's, atter 12 hours but not before, the brigade must take off on its next 

trip a heduled., fhe numerous breakdowns in the organization of this 

le are mostly the result of entirely objective reasons. Nevertheless, 

the re ilt f that brigades frequently are on the road for more than 10 hours 

Jit {t Te t 

rdance with recent CPSU Central Committee and USSR Council of Minis- 

rs decrees, bringing order in railroad transportation and improving its 

fticiency will require a tremendous amount of intensive and long work. The 

ited efforts of the railroad workers themselves would be insufficient. 

e it to recall the great and heavy burden of inefficient crossruns. \ 

rea leal of money and effort will have to be invested in the area of 

tation tacilities and in strengthening all rear railroad transportation 

rvices which have fallen far be! tnd the development of the locomotive fleet 

’ rT ' | i y Vears, 

ee Pee eS tanem fen anoina hricadac ttaeanlft mie he streamlined WOrkK regime f Locomotive engine dDrigades itsel!l ust be strea ined, 

regardless of the mplexitv of this task. The gravity of the situation is 



rly ontirmed by the inereased volume ot overtime at thre nerations 

7 latoust depot, As the accountability report noted, whereas In 

tive enyine brip ides totaled 18 »,UUU hours overtime . they have 

umulated 214,000 hours in the first 8 months of thi eat 

vy. Ore ippl i ition of a specil L« schedule will not resolve al] pt rb 

ted to normaliziny working and resting conditions, However, they 

ist enable the people to know | month in advance their cheduled 

in their own time better. fhis is no simple matter. In the final 

, the many ditticulties which arise here are reduced to the fact that 

the locomot lve’ enyvine brigades I ised OT) specitic schedt es must 
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‘ hy? 

rr otherwise the economic indicators of the enterprise would 

renciles 

ed with the train trattic schedule the purpose of which is to ful 

heavily stressed transportation plan, 

to have a realistic specific schedule,” said, among others, 

iet of the railroad section, “the depot should have 439 loco- 

ine brigades iuwstead of 405 as is currently the case...” 

ome necessary to revise the work plan of the locomotive engines 

become 

illy worsened, However, even after surmounting this rather dif- 

stacle, it will become necessary to hire skilled workers for the 

| locomotive engine brigades. This too is a rather complex task. 

ss, the traftic service is completing the tormulation of a schedule 

he railroad section chief assured the party members, it will be man- 

ne must be observed mandatorily by everyone. That is why, as Was 

he meeting, once and tor all the order on installing telephones in 

inhabited by personnel of locomotive engine brigades, which was 

re than 10 years ago by the Ministry of Railroads must be imple- 

The availability of telephones is most directly related to the 

waged by the ‘Oollective for production discipline and order. Today, 

equently locomotive engine brigades reporting tor work are informed 

ir scheduled trip has been deleted. The telephone would free the 

ind his assistant from an unnecessary walk and time loss. It would 

inate the need for “runners, who are paid by the depot especially 

, should it become necessary to inform a locomotive engine 

f scheduled changes. In the century of the scientific and technical 

nm this institution is a stupid anachronism. 

ive engine brigade is like the last member of a relay race team. 

the final part of the transport operation, it has to pay for anv 

in its organization. If the road workers who have repaired the 

reget” to remove the speed signal the train will be forced to crawl 

way. It a dispatcher has improperly handled station shunting 

is, the train will keep idling at the incoming train's signal light. 

] nean that the locomotive engine brigade would be unable to maintain 

ilated technical speed and save on electric power. Mostly affecte 

end resu’.cs otf production activities. In 1982 the locomotive 

igades of the Zlatoust section used un more than 20 million kilowatt 



lout ] nary vlory. 

f elects power from just waiting with thelr 

i Lint if electri Power would have suft le 

mSiltilons trom Kropachevo to Chelyabinsk 

irty members’ discusston about discipline 

led the limit of strictly depot concerns and 

coordinating the etforts of trattic, 

personnel, and others. In this connection, 

ilLied the torgotten initiative of instructor 

dispatcher shitt ot the railroad section, 

© light to the locomotive brigade in its travel, 

loc ) 

de 

iyeyv, whose column signed a cooperation contrac 
1} 

that the depot party committee should deal more 

tf interaction with the other sectors of the trans] 

help of the junetion party committee which must 

orvanizi 1)’ such interact ion. 

e and Generation Continuity 

pot is located in the old part of the city which 

‘f skillful 

tions, Here 

eredtit 

The distant and quite recent 

it urreptitiously but quite tangibly through 

shaping the spiritual and moral features 

, almost magical work with metals 

, in Zlatoust, such traditions can 

ana 

DC 
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but 
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ne a tull participant in the accountability 
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ts 
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in September 1980, does not feel itself bypassed 

he veterans were not assigned an honorary role 

preci 

young 

rorce 

ineer I. Malypgin said. “We have something to tell the 

rade Yu. V. Andropov said beautiful words about the vete 

’ party and labor veterans. This is a tremendous 

SStit $s Fee 

who are members of the party organization account for 

in one-third of the total. It is obvious that their ac 

termines the combat capability of the entire organization. 

workers remain on the list of the party organization of 

pent many years at work. A territorial party ors 

sot up, consisting entirely of retirees. Fourteen 7 

ot have spent more than half a century in the party 



discipline. The veterans themselves effictently participated in the work of 

the meeting. The tdea which ran through all speeches was that they must act 

is tutors and educators of the youth but must be helped. 

Kvery year,” Ye. Mogutov's report stated, "graduates of the city's Voca- 

tional-Technical School No 35 join our collective. We welcome them poorly, 

as everyone knows. There {s a great deal of talk on this subject but so far 

words have dittered from deeds. During the period under accountability we 

were unable to gather together the boys even a single time to dedicate them 

is workers in a ceremony, to inform them of the traditions of our collective 

ind to have them meet our veterans. This is a great minus in the work of the 

party and trade unton committees, the Komsomol committee and the administra- 

tion. The depot has a veterans council the work of which, so far, has not 

been particularly noticeable...." 

‘It ts important,” sald V. Kuptsinov, a Komsomol, party and labor veteran, 

taking up the same subject, “for us, the old, not to be forgotten when invi- 

tations are {ssued tor one project or another in which our participation 

‘Id be of use. As a person who joined the party here, at the depot, in 

i931, and in the case of my comrades as well, everything related to our col- 

lective is prectous and close. On my own initiative I go to the secondary 

vocational=technical school in the city to meet and talk with the children 

and to deseritbe to them the way we lived and worked in past. However, is it 

suitable in such a case to rely on our individual initiative only?”.... 

his was absolutely right! However, equally true is the fact that the per- 
nal initiative of the veterans is also exceptionally necessary and impor- 

tant. When he retired, honored railroad worker V. Yegorov, whom we mentioned 

previously, expressed the desire to work as a foreman in that same secondary 

city Voeattonal=Technical School No 35 which trains the young railroad worker 
replacements. He brought to the school not only his tremendously long ex- 

perience in driving trains but the outlook, the morality and way of life of 

one of the most progressive detachments of our working class. With his firm 

character and even occasionally disturbing irreconcilable attitude toward 
evil, views and customs alien to us, and lies and falsehood, worker Yegorov 

‘ould have a beneficial influence on the school collective which, we were 

told, had its share of failures. Several years ago V. Yegorov turned “over- 

burners” into graded locomotive engineers. He raised his own son as well as 

1 railroad worker. Now, together with his colleagues, he turns mischievous 

‘ational school students, not distinguished by their model behavior, into 

boys with a true worker character, into good specialists. And, as he him- 

‘elf, his friends and the parents of the students believe, he educates them 

iS we | ] . 

\. Goncharov, first secretary of the Novozlatoustovskiy party raykom, rated 

hiehly in his speech the new initiative by this noted worker who assumed this 

‘tthersome work in the vocational-technical school not in the least for ma- 

terial considerations. The school greatly needs masters such as V. Yegorov, 

r which reason it is so important for his example to be followed by others. 



tioned that it is the duty of the public organizations to be 

thi etera not ineidentally but on a steady basis. For 

i people, the Komsomol members could become their permanent 

Ist note Ct mditions in which they live and be ready to 

riy if they need house repairs or on shopping trips. 

responsibility of the veterans themselves to the party 

ind their collective was expressed at the meeting. 

| same job at the depot for 43 years and have been a party 

) years. A preat many people know me,” N, Stepanova said, with 

tom ay that we, the members of the senior generation, must 

banner of party and labor veterans. A great deal was said here 

ition. We must educate the young people above all through our 

ints in the meeting emphasized, however, that the education of 

eneration is not the concern of veterans alone. It is a matter 

ial organizations, for the entire collective. It is the duty of 

rt ember and consctentious worker, 

r P. Troshin, head ot a Komsomol-youth column without a single 

labor or technological discipline, pointed out the responsibil- 

i Locomotive engineers bear for their assistants, who are entirely 

erfienced boys who have just made the switch from the school bench to the 

"s yin. He described the way older comrades developed in him and men 

ration love and respect for their profession and shared their 

irned experience in driving locomotive engines. 

turn to share our knowledge,” the instructor-locomotive engi- 

very one of us has the duty to train a fully competent replace- 

ly then can we think of our pensions. It is accurately said that 

ire no bad assistant locomotive engineers but only poor locomotive 

who are either unwilling or unable to teach anything to anyone....” 

iT 

tability report mentioned an efficient method for training young 

is Sponsorship by experienced cadre workers. The depot current- 
t 

nsors, nearly half of them party members. The names of the 

ttully mentioned at the meeting: party members 

Soldyrev, N. Nosov and M. Golovanovy. 

erience in sponsorship work by depot workers at School No 25 and 

ry ity Vocational-Technical School No 35 was analyzed. Here again, 

iting the most distinguished collectives, the reporter and the speak- 

it i rod the careless ones and suggested ways for improving sponsorship 

rse sponsored by the depot we train annually about 100 assistant 

pproximately 70 engineers,” said M. Nemets, formerly chief of 

ill known as a steam locomotive depot, and now work- 

r in charee ot cadre training. “A great deal of persistent 



rk | regcuired with our students. They have not become accustomed to our 

work itions and revyimen, The courses are taught on a voluntary basis, 

te ditticult tor workers who have many official obligations but 

ust } i the time to prepare for the classes and teach them on a high level. 

r instructors-locomotive engineers have tried it but have given up 

ifter t first class. Others, such as P. Troshin, for example, totally 

hed Le C iie elves to such classes, This has not occurred even a ingle 

e in the proups headed by the depot chief engineer, although this happens 

be | lirect duty, and the depot chief comes to us either when he needs 

p t end to a kolkhoz or to deliver the mandatory talk at the start of 

edt fopendent work, Our party committee as well did not find the time to 

lise the work of the courses. Yet, regardless of our techniques, the suc- 

Cs wil] e from the people, from their attitude toward the work....° 

boever aspect of enterprise life was discussed at the meeting, the party 

ember ised on the people, the cadres, their selection, placement, train- 

ing and rinving. That is precisely the way it should be, for work with 

the people is the main feature of party organization activities. To learn 

ind to demand, to demand and to learn was the way the depot party members 

formulated the main content of this work. 

Many of ¢t ictivities of the party organization, which were thoroughly dis- 

cussed at the accountability and election meeting, have remained, unfortu- 

nately, beyond the scope of our story. We can claim with a feeling of full 

responsibility, however, that their discussion as well was distinguished by 

the same strict exigency and practicality. 

the final document of the meeting--the decree it passed--was short, specific 

rnd lear. it made it incumbent upon the new party committee membership to 

um up within 3 weeks the critical remarks and suggestions voiced by the 

irt , ind to draft measures for their implementation. The decree 

lirected the party committee, its aktiv and all party members in the loco- 

otive ine depot to engage in strictly organized work. No other way is 

ssibl today, if we are to master the tasks facing the country's transpor- 

tion system, our entire national economy and the party and if we remember 

the ditticult international situation in which the Soviet people must work in 

furnishine their socialist home. 

PYRIGHT: Tzdatel'stvo TsK KPSS “Pravda”. “Kommunist”, 1983 
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AUTOMOTIVE TRANSPORT: FURTHER DEVELOPMENT TASKS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) pp 70-79 

[Article by D. Velikanov, USSR Academy of Sciences corresponding member] 

[Text] The country's transportation system is sometimes metaphorically com- 

pared to the cardiovascular system of the human body, which also performs the 

complex function of product exchange. It would be inconceivable to imayine a 

modern economy and the country's overall functioning without transportation. 

In his report “Sixty Years of USSR,” Comrade Yu. V. Andropov, CPSU Central 

Committee general secretary, noted that “in a state as large as ours trans- 
portation plays a special economic, political and, if you wish, psychclogical 

role.” This explains the great attention which the party's Central Committee 

pays to transportation problems and its concern with the state of affairs in 

transportation, which was discussed at the November 1982 CPSU Central Commit- 

tee Plenum. Today motor vehicle transportation plays a special role in the 

SSR because of its ability to meet most efficiently the needs of the nation- 

al economic complex for lcecal freight haulage, on a “door-to-door” basis, 4s 

a rule, thus reducing the number of transshipments, and its most extensive 

use in passenger transportation. 

Today automotive transportation has become particularly important. Although 

in terms of ton/kilometers the volume of trucking is relatively low, in terms 

of tonnage the amount of haulage is quadruple that of all other types of 

transportation combined. In 1981 25 billion tons of freight were trucked, or 

82 percent of the overall volume of the entire haulage. Passenger transpor- 

tation by motor vehicle exceeded that of all other transportation systems 

combined. As early as 1980 motor vehicles carried 62 billion passengers or 

71 percent of the total, and covered 764 billion passenger/kilometers (natur- 

ally, this includes not only public bus transportation but departmental buses 

ind all passenger cars, including those privately owned). 

The entire automotive transportation personnel welcomed with profound ap- 

proval the CPSU Central Committee and USSR Council of Ministers decree "On 

Improving the Planning and Organization of the Transportation of National 

Economic Freight and Passengers and Strengthening the Influence of the Eco- 

nomic Mechanism on Upgrading the Efficiency of the Work of Transportation 

Enterprises and Organizations,” according to which the overall volume of 

hauled freight will be assessed as of now in terms of tons. Such assessment 





‘ ime | ; come tor the USSR to develop a system of coordt{tnated manayvyement 

rt thi ntry's transportation complex, which would encompass al! transport 

Catl faclilttles, In omy view, above all we should reorganize the ntrol of 

the entire automotive transportation system by setting up a union-republ le 

ut itive transportation and road facilities ministry with the expanded 

power to implement technical policy not only in the area of public transpor 

tation but the ftnodividual sector as well, regardless of departmental aftilia 

Unlike other types of transportation, the automotive fleet is scattered amonp 

tll transport and non-transport ministries and departments. Equally decon- 

entrated are public-use automotive roads, which are not only under the jurisdi 

tion of the LS republic ministries but also the cities, where they are under 

the jurisdiction otf the ministries of the communal economy. This is the 

reason tor the lack of uniformity in technical policy regarding their stru 

ture, parameters, road and bridge durability and methods for their use and 

protection trom premature destruction caused by the use of trucks carrying 

- loads. The contemporary automotive road is an expensive engineer- 

ing system which must be treated carefully. Yet all roads and streets are 

varieties of motor vehicles produced by our industry. The 

country has no statistical figures on roads allowing maximal loads, covering 

the entire network of public-use arteries, i.e., including city streets on 

—_ —_— 
< _ -_< —~_— 

which the volume of haulage is quite heavy. The average distance freight 

lduled by truck is 18 kilometers. There is no coordination between the 

parameters of automotive transport facilities produced by industry and the 

pment of the network of automotive roads, parameters governing the 

smoothness of roads and maximal axle loads for the various roads, bridges, 

ind othe road installations. For this reason the automotive manufacturing 

industry spends substantial funds in the production of motor vehicles which 

ire not always etfictent. The lack of an all-union organ and the scattered 

nature of the automotive fleet and roads hinder the application of scientific 

and technical progress in this area. 

The existence of a untion-republic ministry would make it possible radically 

to reduce the number of small and unprofitable automotive enterprises, i.e., 

to resolve the age-old problem which arose back in the 1930s and was included 

in the “Basic Directions in the Economic and Social Development of the USSR 

L981-1985 and the Period Through 1°90." Problems of the distribution of 

freight among public use and departmental transport facilities, the coordi- 

ition of interoblast and interurban hauling and agricultural transportation 

uuld also be resolved most successfully and radically. The same applies to 

regulating deliveries to the various parts of the country with extreme 

iatural and weather conditions with motor vehicles specialized for “northern” 

rr 6 “souchern” work, with suitable tires, fuel and other materials, the pro- 

fuction of which was stipulated in the resolutions of the 24th and 25th CPSU 

The setting up of such a ministry would not infringe on the autonomy of the 

republics in this matter but would contribute most radically to upgrading the 

work etficiency and quality of automotive transportation and, in particular , 

e increased freight hauling by public use vehicles which, as stipulated at t " 
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mh truck tralns so tar remal insignificantly smal] They 

Piclent in ter of exploitation, The labor productivity of 

the highest f all truck models and hauling « ts, fuel it 

il] iterf{al resources per (¢ Kilometer ire | i] elr 

ld enable 1 to reduce the need for drivers and tuel. nl 

er all possibilities of improving the structure of the 

we must reduce fturther the produ tion of motor vehicle such 

ind KamAZ-53212, whose hauling capacity Is inadequate tr 

iilaye, 

int problem today is the all-round reduet ion in the S12Z¢ OT 

rf Strong army at working people engaged in loading and nload- 

in automotive transportation. Most such work is not mecha- 

fone manually and requires heavy physical labor. This problem 

d moa com rehensive basis. We must above all increase the 

ill sorts of mechanization and automation facilities for load- 

y operations, Strengthen the floor of the truck body in order 

weipyht of mechanized loads, increase the height of the doors 

t the use of containers, cranes and conveyor belt systems, 

1 capacity of less than 2 tons are still used in our country. 

share 1s gradually increasing, it remains inadequate. Al] 

‘eloped countries have a considerably larger number of such 

are essentially handled by nonprofessional drivers, on the 

Ling the skill of driver and service worker or are handled by 

itself. 

should not duplicate this example, the more so since we have a 

‘f industrial production, a collectivistic agriculture and 

of state and cooperative trade, and consumer services. Al] 

Ss to increase significantly the concentration of trucking 

it most efficiently by consolidating and using greater-capacity 

ular itineraries and less labor and material outlays. It is 

re, that for this reason lower-capacity trucks will be less 

than in the capitalist countries. Nevertheless, we have a 

unt of hauling which, based on the freight forming, consump- 

if freight deliveries, would be economically inexpedient to 

r which reason, therefore, lower-capacity trucks should be 

itly adopted CPSU Central Committee and USSR Council of Minis- 

ts a number of areas in consumer and cultural service of the 

ypulation, which could be considerably improved with the use 

pacity trucks. They are needed by enterprises engaged ! 

i ndering, shoe, television, re friperator, washing machine and 

equipment repairs, services to cateterias, canteens, post 

ils, polyclinics, sanitoriums, rest homes, kindergartens and 

er imps, Soyuzpechat newsstands, and many other institutions. 

lied extensively in agriculture in hauling freight to remote 

ind, particularly, in agricultural production procurements, 

unail services, food deliveries, deliveries of lubricants 

ls to work areas of brigades and field camps. Low-capacity 



'y 

} 

’ ’ 

; 

i ! 

wv 

] ‘ 
i ww 

’ t 

‘ 

! i] 

j 

ei 

ry mre 

nt weighing 

madow } al t tre roads, accident technical] 

ondition all self-propelling industrial, 

rccillities, and servicing communications, radio 

dustry, water and sewer systems, The areas 

used are quite extensive and are expanding 

isically less than l-ton capacity makes It 

tsled with GAZ or ZIL-model trucks, which 

ipacity is a result of which double and 

d and metal and other valuable materials in- 

nnecessarily wasted. The weight of currently 

| suipments exceeds by an average of 2-4 tons 

[hia unnecessary amount of weight is con- 

for example, 200-400 kilograms. ’ 

s=-ton capacity trucks instead of the average 

sed would save 200,000 to 300,000 tons of gasoline 

ed tor metal and other valuable structural mater- 

», 000-30,000 tons. The cost of hauling 

ider comparable conditions, with a l-ton vehicle 

lometer; it averages 30 kopeks for a 2.5-ton 

f t ) Ve | ls 

‘t drivers in the country. This has become one of 

ise of low-capacity trucks. The labor produc- 

f ton/kilometers for low-capacity trucks is, 

ror i 

1} 

4 weve 

verage and higher-capacity trucks. That is 

ld always consolidate hauling and use the 

‘r, some small shipments cannot be consoli- 

rr drivers for small shipments and service 

reduced by extensively promoting a system 

ing will be left to personnel of related skills 

1il carrier, consumer service worker, head 

struction or other type brigade, drilling 

, naturally, the planned use of CASES 

uuntability should be separated from those 
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roduces extremely few low-capacity vehicles 

ile prices are quite high and their design is 

use by nonprofessional drivers. The prob- 

‘tion of modern low-capacity front-drive 

in terms of fuel and labor consumption, is 

such vehicles would not only be in demand 

ive on the world market. 

wn means of upgrading the efficiency of 

is another problem to which proper attention 

economically justified to operate a motor 
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Phe f itural pas in vehicles involves certain difficulties, ley 

vers temperatures and atmospheric pressure natural is Ca = Kept in a 

liquid state, [It must be kept under high compresston of 200 kil ra per 

quart entimeter in heavy and cumbersome cylinders. [ts use a Muto tive q 

Tile requires the development of a network of rather comple» ind © lve 

yas tueling compressor stations, Natural gas is kept liquefied at a tempera 

ture lh2 degrees Centigrade, which calls tor a special technology for its 

use Natural gas can be used for the production of methyl alcohol whict in 

i] » be used is automotive engine fuel, Deve | ypments in chemistry make POS 

ible the creation of an acceptable technology tor the production of methanol 

(methyl alcohol) from natural gas, economically justified and without sivgnif- 

icant energy loss. In such a case the automotive transportation system will 

tace the problem of converting to the extensive use of methanol as fuel. 

fhe pollution and toxicity of the air from automotive transportation is be- 
; 
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n increasing problem in many cities. Automobile traffic along the 

is increasing steadily. Despite the measures taken to protect the 

, the volume of harmful emissions is growing. They are mainly 

ucts of the partial combustion of petroleum fuels--carbon oxides, 

bons, nitrogen oxides, carbon black and particularly toxic lead 

tons, which are added to gasolines to increase their octane number. 

maximally admissible norms of harmful emissions have been estab- 

3o far they are not applied to all vehicle models. No mass produc- 

control and measuring instruments has been developed for measuring 

rtance and scale of problems which have accumulated in the transpor- 

‘tem and the need tor long-term programs for the development of the 

ral types of transportation are imperat ives of our time reflected in 

lutions of the 26th CPSU Congress and the subsequent party Central 

‘© plenums. Unquestionably, their solution will help to enhance the 

‘f the entire automotive transportation system and will improve 

‘tation services to the national economy and the population. 

Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS “Pravda”. “Kommunist”, 1983 
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entral Committee and USSR Council of Ministers, 

ery yreat importance to environmental protection and 

t t f natural resources, are consistently pursuing 

t ental protection activities in the country, 

tf t i! ement organs, the efforts of enterprise and 

fal Soviet people. \s its economic possthbilit 

Cite i ite ncreasilnge iterial and tinancial resource: 

\1 I ictivities are consistent with the obiectives 

eve Lope nm the documents of the communist party, 
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Yet ind the first years of the Lith, the amount f farmiat m cre 

mint e reused by more than |.2 million hectare » reach ins f 

hectare y 

yur l t ‘ Lire period, the 1Ze rf irrivpated tar land Increased + is.VO7., 

hectare ,,314 000 hectare were drained The area in impr 

pasture l increased by 1,477,000 hectares, In 1982 alone wort U rie 

restructuring of Irrigation systems and improving water supplies Jered at 

imea tf 6/5,000 hectares, The reconstruction and restoration of dy 

pyste gered an area of 188,000 hectares, \]l in all, at the he if 

1I9BS thre intry had 18.6 million hectares i irrigated land and ] e il li 

hectare I land had been drained, 

Large=scale reclamation is taking place in the USSR. Nearly one-third of! 1] 

state ipital investments in ayricultural development are used for reclama 

Cion work, 

The area on which anti-erosion work is being done is being expanded steadily. 

FOr ¢ amp Le . last year non-mould board Oil cultivation covered an area I 

6.4 million hectares; capital investments in building, anti-erosion hydroensi- 

neering, ant ill, anti-slide and other installations totaled 128 milli 

\ rubles; 35, hectares were planted in forest protective belts. Current 

field and other protecting torest belts cover 2.5 million hectares. “More 

than 4 illion hectares in farmland are protected by planted forest areas. 

Forest protection work is particularly well-organized in the northern 

Caucasu the southern Ukraine and the Central-Chernozem area and in mat 

mblasts i | » the Volpa and in Siberia. Fverywhere tree helts play i! in 

portant role in the struggle against drought and water and wind eroston an 

heip maintain tarming stability and increased field productivity. 

he area of recultivated land has been increased substantially. More thar 

halt a million hectares ot spoiled land were recultivated during the 10t} 

,O0O hectares were rebuilt and returned to the 

national economy in the first 2 years of the llth. 

ccesstul recultivation work is beiy2g done by the Estonslanets Association 

it the USSR Ministry of Coal Industry. During the past 2 vears the a: 

tion has rebuilt some 9 hectares of worked-out areas. 

very year the ore mining-chemical plant of the Fosfaty Association, f thy 

Ministry ot Land Reclamation and Water Resources restores 170-180 hectare 

deformed land, one-third of which becomes recultivated. The Lesnoy 5 

Voskresenskiy Rayon, Moscow Obiast, averages 250 quintals of potatoes, a | 

is 4 uintals of green corn mass and 30 quintals of grain per hectare 

Lid land, 

Pp eful la recultivation work is beiny done by the Kamysh-Burun Tro re 

‘ine and the rdzhonikidze Ore-Mining Concentration Combine of the Ukrait 

SSR Ministr’ y! errous Metallurgy. 



esses should not make us ignore the fact that some ministries and 

lepartments are still tailing to pay the necessary attention to land reculti- 

it ind do not ensure the Implementation of assignments. Thus, the enter- 

prise f the USSR Ministry of Construction Materials Industry fulfilled 

theds lan tor such work tor the first 2 years of the current five-year plan 

no more than 6<¢ percent. 

hemical ire being increasingly used in upgrading land fertility and in 

t igetit dt weeds and plant diseases, This requires particular caution on the 

part ot ayricultural specialists and workers, for a number of chemicals harm 

the environment. The machine builders must effectively help agriculture in 

this matter by supplying the farms with advanced machinery and equipment for 

limited and stripe application of fertilizers, good spraying machines and 

ther means tor the use of toxic chemicals, herbicides, pesticides and so on. 

Furthermore, in order to improve crop yields and stable farming, the 

kolkhoz: ind sovkhozes apply scientific farming systems and increase the 

mount of tallow land and the amount of organic fertilizers used. More work 

is being done in fighting plant pests and diseases with the help of biologi- 

il means, which are the least harmful or totally safe. Whereas kolkhozes 

ind sovkhozes used such means on an area covering 5.8 million hectares in 

1982, the figure rose to 8.3 million in 1983. 

Cui , 
Such 4 rrogressive methods have become particularly widespread in the farms of 

Uzbek SSR, where their use increased by a factor of 6 between 1976 and 

1982. The biological method is successfully being applied by the farms in 

\ndizhan, Namangan and Fergana oblasts in Uzbekistan, Nikolayev, Kharkov and 

Cherkassy oblasts in the Ukraine, the Tatar and Chechen-Ingush autonomous 

s, Krasnodar Kray and Sverdlovsk Oblast in the Russian Federation. 

However, the extensive use of biological methods is held back by the scarcity 

of a number of biological preparations and the poor quality of some of them. 

the mext few years the scientific research establishments and production 

rrpanizations must improve the methods for developing and applying biological 

int protection means and their search for new useful organisms to be used 

production. They must expand their research on synthesizing new biologi- 

illy active substances and creating corresponding preparations. 

w chemical industry as well faces major tasks. It must organize the pro- 

uction of contemporary environmentally safe plan protection chemicals. 

The land is our priceless resource. The load per productive hectare is in- 

reasing with every decade. That is why the most important national economic 

task is to secure the preservation and multiplication of its productive qual- 

ities and to protect it from pollution with substances harmful to man, plants 

II 

\ great deal has been accomplished in recent years in improving the utiliza- 

tion and protection of water resources. This was helped by setting limits 
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| Passenger Car Production Assoctation, Kirishi Petroleum Retiner 

i thet bat ve enlerpe ines have been converted to Vj rtual ] . o hi Seg 

free) Water use. Tn the country at large, over the past 7 years, 

{ iif swe waiters dumped into witer reservoirs has hot recuced hy 

ures have improved the quality of the water fn the reservoirs along 

the Volyva caseade and the basins of the Ural, Neva, Kuban and Lena rivers, a 

lurve lakes and the Black, Caspian and Baltic seas. 

come tadustrial and agricultural enterprises continue to dump pol- 

iter in reservoirs and allow major water losses in its transportation 

ric! isteful utilization tor industrial purposes, 

roosaeple, for a long time the Ministry of Chemical Industry fatled to see 

t that its enterprises located in the Donbass observe environmental pro- 

tection lepistation. It did not ensure the prompt formulation and implemen- 
tat | of measures to stop the pollution of groundwaters and the basin of the 

otskiy Donets River with sewage waters. This has greatly intensified the 

‘lotion of groundwater, which is the main source of water supply in that 
‘roa. Thus, currently only one-third of the overall volume of proven ground- 

‘ter stocks in Voroshiloverad Oblast meets the state standards. 

USSR Ministry of Timber, Pulp and Paper, and Wood-Processing Industry and 

it. contracting organizations are displaying unforgiveable slowness in the 

truction of tre tment systems and other water protection projects at cel- 

lulose and paper Industry enterprises (in the Sovetskiy, Neman, Visherskiy, 

‘oy a and Balakbna cellulose-paper combines). The USSR Ministry of Ferrous 

i!}lurey and USSR Ministry of Heavy and Transport Machine Building are 

11 not doing everything possible to reduce the dumping of raw sewage 

w ters by ferrous metallurgy enterprises located in the Black and Azov sea 

ins. Insufficiently efficient work is being done to reduce the dumping of 

lleted water by cities such Kemerovo, Perm, Kazan, Klaypeda and others. 

orvanization of the further prevention of water pollution must be im- 

r ved in the next few years and additional steps taken for the more effi- 4 

nt and economical utilization of fresh water resources. 

IT] 

horticular attention is paid to the protection of the air from pollution with 

reful industrial effluents and burned engine gas emissions. The following 

ws and decrees passed in our country are aimed at resolving this problem: 

\dditicnal Measures To Increase Ervironmental Protection and To Improve 

the Utilization of Natural Resources” (1978); “On the Protection of Atmos- 

erie Air” (1980); “On Norms of Maximally Admissible Emission of Polluting 

Substances in the Atmosphere and Harmful Physical Influences On It” (1981); 

ind “On Approving a Regulation on State Control on the Protection of Atmos- 

pheric Air” (1982). 

“inistries and departments are allocating corresponding capital investments 

‘od material and technical resources for steps aimed at preventing air 

llution. More advanced technological processes are being applied at all 



newly bullt and commisstoned industrial projects; enterprises are beiny 
equipped with highly efficient gas treatment and dust-tapping systems. The 

reconstruction and updating of existing equipment and systems are taking 

place at a number of operating enterprises with a view to reducing harmful 
emissions, 

Currently alr quality over almost 500 cities is kept under steady observa- 
tion. Systematic control enables us to take both practical steps and carry 

out extensive capital projects for reducing harmful emissions. As a result, 
the pollution of the air with dust, sulfur dioxide and hydrogen sulfide has 
been stabilized or reduced in almost 70 percent of the controlled cities. 

We must trankly say, however, that such activities remain obviously insuf-: 

ficient. A number of power plants, enterprises in the ferrous and nonferrous 
metals, chemical, petrochemical, coal and paper industries and plants for the 

production of construction materials continue to pollute the air. This is 
mainly caused by the inefficiency of gas-treating and dust-tapping systems 

and their unsatisfactory work, Thus, last year 40 percent of the systems of 
enterprises under the USSR Ministry o Power and Electrification were either 

faulty or ineffective; corresponding figures were 17 percent for the USSR 
Ministry of Petroleum Refining and Petrochemical Industry, 25 percent for 
the USSR Ministry of Ferrous Metallurgy, 27 percent for the USSR Ministry of 

Nonferrous Metallurgy and 25 percent for the Ministry of Mineral Fertilizer 

Production. Such an attitude toward the operation of dust- and gas-tapping 

equipment leads to the fact that in a number of enterprises of these and 

other ministries there has been no significant reduction in the volume of 
atmospheric pollution. This applies above all to cities such as 

Dneprodzerzhinsk, Norilsk, Kemerovo and some others. 

In order to increase the struggle against air pollution we must above al] 
tigtten up the work of our machine-building industry. We must organize and 

increase the production of contemporary highly efficient equipment for the 
comprehensive treatment of gases. We must also ensure the highly efficient 

work of all systems installed at enterprises for tapping dust and harmful 

emissions and increase the responsibility of ministries and enterprise 

managers for air pollution. 

IV 

In connection with the increased scale of output and the growth of the coun- 
try's economic and scientific and technical potential, the communist party 

has formulated new major assignments on intensifying the protection of nature 

and natural resources, steadily guided by Lenin's assignments. During the 
first years of the Soviet system V. I. Lenin signed several dozen documents 

aimed, one way or another, at protecting the environment and ensuring the 

rational utilization of natural resources. 

In terms of present-day conditions, the Leninist line in this matter was 

defined as follows at the 26th Congress: “to intensify the protection of 
nature, the land and the subsoil, atmospheric air, water reservoirs and the 
animal and vegetal world. To ensure the rational utilization and reproduc- 

tion of natural resources.” 
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The successful implementation of this program calls for the adoption of a 
sclentifie approach to harnessing the efforts of the entire society. The 

party organizations, the soviets of people's deputies, the ministries ane 

departments, our science and the entire Soviet public must concentrate their 

efforts in that direction, The activities of the USSR Council of Ministries 

Presidium Commission for Environmental Protection and Rational Utilization of 

Natural Resources are subordinated to resolving these problems. 

Above all, we must achieve the more efficient utilization of everything at 

our disposal in order to ensure the effective protecticn of nature and the 
more rational utilization of its resources. In this respect we must serious- 

ly improve planning and performing discipline organize the work efficiently 

and energize the struggle against violations of existing legislation. 

The most important and most promising way to resolve the problems formulated 
by the party is to develop and extensively apply less material- and power- 
consuming and wasteless technologies in industry and agriculture. Currently 

we must concentrate the efforts of scientific establishment. and design and 

engineering organizations on the fastest possible completion of the most 
important projects and their application on a large scale in the various 

economic sectors, 

Many republics, oblasts, ministries and departments have already acquired 
extensive experience in converting enterprises tnto wasteless and energy- 

conserving technologies. An increasing number of such enterprises are 
appearing in Moscow and Leningrad oblasts, the Urals, Siberia, Kazakhstan and 

Uzbekistan. In Irkutsk Oblast, for example, the Angara Cement-Ore Mining 
Combine processes the ashes and slag of thermoelectric power plants. This 

not only prevents environmental pollution but lowers the cost of cement by 

1.5 rubles per ton. 

The USSR Ministry of Ferrous Metallurgy enterprises are processing large 
quantities of blast furnace, steel smelting and ferroalloy slag. This pro- 

tects the environment and saves the national economy nearly 200 million 

rubles per year. For the first time in the country, a large electrometal- 
lurgical combine is being built in this sector in Staryy Oskol, which will 

use a process of direct reconditioning of pellets, thus eliminating the 

dumping of polluted matter in blast furnace and coke chemical production. 
After the combine has reached full capacity, the ecological result of the 
application of new technological processes, compared with traditional ones, 

will be manifested in the reduced dumping of harmful substances in the air 

totaling 400,000 tons per year. 

The development and application at a number of industrial enterprises of low- 
waste and wasteless technological processes will enable us not only to im- 

prove the condition of the environment but to obtain considerable economic 

results through the more efficient utilization of natural resources and in- 

creased output. 

Low-waste and, wherever possible, wasteless technologies are being applied 

more and more extensively at a number of light and food industry enterprises. 



Output inereases and the quality of fabrics and hides is upgraded as a result 

of the improved utilization of raw cotton, flax, silk cocoons, hides, and 
artitictal tibers and staples. The production of finished goods increases by 

imp. oving cutting and ensuring the comprehensive utilization of raw materials, 

Substantial changes have been achieved in this area at some meat and dairy, 
sugar, oll extraction, baking, confectionary, flour-cereal, mixed feed and 
microbiological enterprises. 

We must point out, however, that in some economic sectors some of the waste 

remains unused and pollutes the environment. Every year the thermoelectric 
power plants generate some 100 million tons of ashes and slag waste, no more 

than 10 percent of which is used so far. Ash and slag dumps cover today some 

140,000 hectares. The dumping sites of potassium enterprises contain more 

than 350 million tons of halite waste. At the machine-building enterprises a 
large number of metal is wasted in shavings. By far not all waste is used in 

processing timber and some agricultural raw materials. Also inadmissible is 
the fact that some highly valuable food raw materials continue to be used for 
industrial purposes. A great deal of released heat is also wasted. 

We must look everywhere possible for ways of comprehensively using raw mater- 

ials and waste. The prompt implementation this five-year plan of the assign- 
ments included in more than 40 state target scientific and technical programs 
on the development and application in the economic sectors of low-waste and 

wasteless technologies and closed technological processes must become a mat- 
ter of particular concern. Additional efforts must be made for the implemen- 
tation of such assignments by the State Committee for Science and Technology, 

the USSR Academy of Sciences and ministries and departments. 

V 

Particular attention must be paid to biological resources and the preserva- 
tion and multiplication of the flora and the fauna. The Soviet Union has the 

largest area in timber in the world--792 million hectares. Timber and timber 

materials are used in virtually all economic sectors and are a major export 

item. Timber resources must be restored and increased. 

The country is already doing extensive work on the reproduction of forests. 
Our country holds the leading position in the world in timber restoration. 
This five-year plan such work will cover nearly 11 million hectares in for- 
ests of national importance alone. The scale of such work will be increased 
even further in state-owned forests and the forests of kolkhozes, sovkhozes 

and other users. 

Forests and hunting and fishing facilities yield considerable benefits. 

Every year 170,000 to 180,000 tons of wild and soft fruits, 10,000 to 20,000 

tons of mushrooms and tens of thousands of tons of honey are procured from 

sucl areas. The forests yield considerable fur and game output. 

The practical experience of many progressive forestry enterprises in the 
country indicates that forestry has a great potential for increasing procure- 
ments of fruits, soft fruits and others. Considerable successes have been 
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achleved in the comprehensive effietent utilization of forestry t[tood re: 

ources In a number of oblasts in the Ukraine and in the Bashkir ASSK and by 
some enterprises in the Russfan, Latvian and other republics. For example, 

the forestry tarms in Rovno and Volynsk oblasts procured 4,000 tons of wild 

fruits and soft truits last year, or more than 13 percent of the overall 

volume of such procurements by all enterprises of the USSR Gosleskhoz. 

However, forest fruit and soft fruit resources are insufficiently used in 

many areas, Data show that on an area in excess of 66 million hectares of 

forest more than 40 varieties of trees and shrubs producing edible fruits 

yrow: cedars, chestnuts, walnuts, almonds, apples, pears, and others, 

Sclentiste and specialists have estimated that the area covered by natural 

soft truits evceeds 100 million hectares, Little of their output is used, 

Thus, in 1982 all procurement centers of the consumer union, the Ministry of 

Forest Economy, Ministry of Food Industry and other ministries and depart- 

ments of the Karelian ASSR procured no more than 0.8 thousand tons of 

whortleberry and cranberry fruits which, as estimated by the Biology Insti- 

tute of the Karelian branch of the USSR Academy of Sciences, accounts for 

less than 5 percent of their accessible crop, 

[he enterprises and organizations of Tsentrosoyuz, USSR Gosleskhoz, USSR 
Ministry of Food Industry, RSFSR Main Hunting Administration, the state 

industrial farms and other organizations in charge of procuring and purchas- 

ing wild fruits and soft fruits are still doing very little to improve the 
use of forest food products. Insufficient attention is being paid to such 
problems also by many local soviets of people's deputies. We must consid- 

erably expand the procurement system based on available fruit and soft fruit 
resources and improve the systems for stimulating and organizing the picking 

of such truits with the help of students, the retired, people on leave and 

other citizens. 

In recent years, work on protecting and taking biotechnical steps aimed at 

the preservation and reproduction of rare or vanishing plants, wild animals, 

birds and valuable fish species has improved in our country. These steps 

have helped to preserve and multiply rare plant species and subspecies and 

have led to a significant increase in the numbers of many valuable gam- 

species, including sable, beaver, saiga, elk, and others. Substantial suc- 
cesses have been achieved in fish breeding: stable catches have been achieved 

in the reservoirs of kolkhozes, sovkhozes and interfarm enterprises. 

In this respect preserves, reserves, parks and other protected territories 

play a special role. Our country's preserves stock more than 250 species of 

600 wild relatives of cultivated plants growing on Soviet territory. Regis- 

tering rare plant and animal species in the “USSR Red Book” plays a major 

role in their protection. The book includes 598 species and subspecies of 

plants and animals. 

However, shortcomings remain in the preservation and restoration of rare 

animal and plant species. The habitat of animals is frequently disturbed; 

there have been cases of poaching and violations of preserve regulations. 

Last April the USSR Council of Ministers passed the decree “On the USSR Red 

Book,” which stipulated measures aimed at the preservation and rational 

utilization of rare plant and animal species. 
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The local soviet organs, environmental protection workers and tourist organ- 

ivations are doing 4 great deal of work to protect the environment in the 
course of its use in recreation and tourism, Positive experience has been 

acquired jn this respect, In the Lithuantan, Latvian and Estonian republics 

and a number of oblasts in the RSFSR and the Ukraintan SSR. However, the 

intensive development of mass recreation by the working people, the populari- 
ty of various types of tourism and shortcomings in their organization have 

frequently had an adverse effect on the condition of the environment in re- 
cent years, Forest fires, soil erosion, the destruction of the plant cover 

and the landscape, deterioration of the habitat of wild animals and birds, 
pollution of water reservoirs and loss of their fish stock, the dirtying of 
areas and other phenomena which lower the ecological resistance of natural 

complexes have been noted in areas of mass recreation and tourism, This must 

not be tolerated. 

The USSR Constitution demands of every citizen a careful attitude toward 
nature and participation in the preservation of its wealth. Wherever 

negative phenomena exist in the attitude toward nature educational and 
propaganda work must be intensified and, if necessary, strict steps must be 
taken against violators of environmental protection legislation. 

Fnvironmental protection ts not a narrow and short-term, but a comprehensive 

and long-term task which covers all aspects of production forces and produc- 
tion relations, science, culture and many other aspects of human activities, 

including population health care. That is why it includes state and regional 
(republic, kray, Oblast, rayon) measures and most effective planning, techno- 

logical and economic solutions and the passing of effective political inter- 
national laws aimed at the thrifty utilization, reproduction and preservation 
ef natural resources on earth and in outer space in the interest of present 

and future human generations. 

Preparations for war, militarization of the economy and the arms race, pro- 

moted by the imperialist countries, could have a particularly damaging effect 
to the environment. The unpredictable impact of the military factor on the 
human habitat is quite comprehensive. Furthermore, it could be catastrophic 
in terms of the very existence of the earth and human society. 

The Soviet Union firmly opposes such a possibility and tirelessly struggles 

for an end to the arms race and for the nonuse and total Limination of 

existing lethal stockpiles. 

In addressing the June 1983 CPSU Central Committee Plenum on the alternative 
to the arms race, Comrade Yu. V. Andropov, CPSU Central Committee general 

secretary, emphasized that “we face a number of major problems affecting all 
countries on earth, the significance of which is rising. This includes the 

protection of nature on earth, the development of new sources of energy, and 
the development of space and the resources of the world's oceans.” 

Such are the party's course and requirements related to further improvements 
in environmental protection and rational utilization of natural resources 

toward which our politics and economics are directed. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS “Pravda”. “Kommunist”, 1983 
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NEW PATRIOTIC WAR DOCUMENTS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) pp 90-101 

(On the oceaston of the 40th anniversary of the crossing of the Dnepr] 

iText] August 1943. The Great Patriotic War was in its 26th month. In the 
course of fierce battles apainst the German-fascist aggressors, the Red Army 

had proved its undisputed superiority over the enemy, deprived it of its 
strategic initiative and created conditions for converting to a general of- 
tensive along the entire Soviet-German front. 

While the battle for Kursk was still on, Supreme Command Headquarters had 
already tormulated a plan for the further development of the offensive. The 

forces of the Central (Army Gen K. K. Rokossovskiy commanding), Voronezh 

(Army Gen N. F. Vatutin commanding) and Steppe (Army Gen I. S. Konev command- 

ing) fronts were assigned to liberate Left Bank Ukraine, reach the Dnepr, 

cross it on the march and seize operative bridgeheads on the West Bank. The 

Southwestern (Army Gen R. Ya, Malinovskiy commanding) and Southern (Army Gen 

'. I. Tolbukhin commanding) fronts were given the task of routing the enemy 

group in the Donbass and reach the Dnepr in its lower reaches. The coordi- 
nation of the activities of the five fronts involved in this battle was as- 
signed to Supreme Command Headquarters representatives Marshal of the Soviet 
Union G. K. Zhukov (Central, Voronezh and Steppe fronts) and Marshal of the 

Soviet Union A. M. Vasilevskiy (Southwestern and Southern fronts). 

in August 1943 the German-fascist command, which had trumpeted throughout the 

world its imminent victory over the Soviet Union, would only dream of the 
possibility of stabilizing the situation on the Eastern Front. During the 

battles for the Kursk Are it had taken urgent measures to build defense in- 

stallations, the so-called Eastern Wall, along the Dnepr. After the Soviet 

troops had mounted their counterattack and chased the enemy off our land, the 
ruling clique in fascist Germany started a propaganda hullaballoo on the un- 
breachability of the Eastern Wall. However, the hopes of the Wehrmacht com- 

mand for a position defense were not justified. 

Atter the Kursk victory, our troops developed successful offensive operations 

for the liberation of Left Bank Ukraine. The forces of the Central Front 

advanced north of Kiev in the direction of Chernigov and Nezhinsk; the 

Voronezh Front advanced toward Kiev and Cherkassy; the Steppe Front toward 

Poltava and Kremenchug; and the Southwestern toward Dnepropetrovsk and 

Zaporozhe. 
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In the middle of August 1943 Supreme Command Headquarters assigned to the 

Voronezh, Steppe and Southwestern fronts to develop their headlong offensive 
toward the Dnepr River and to capture crossings along its Western Bank, thus 

deteating the enemy's plans for stabilizing the front along the Western Bank 
of the Dnepr (see Document No 1). A similar assignment was issued to the 

forces of the Central Front. In order to ensure their successful implementa- 

tion, headquarters reinforced the advancing fronts with its reserves. On 6 

September the 37th Army was assigned to the Steppe Front; the Third Guards 

Tank Army to the Voronezh Front and the 61st Army to the Central Front. The 

importance which general headquarters assigned to the fast and decisive 

crossing of water barriers may be seen from its 9 September 1943 directive 

(see Document No 2). 

On 21-22 September, in close pursuit of the enemy, the forces of the Central 

Front reached the Dnepr and undertook to cross it on the march (see Document 

No 3). The first to begin was the 13th Army. Almost simultaneously the 

forces of the Voronezh and, somewhat later, the Steppe and Southwestern 

fronts reached the Eastern Bank of the Dnepr. By the end of September the 

. Soviet forces had captured 23 bridgeheads along a wide front from Loyev to 

Zaporozhe: ‘te Central Front seven, the Voronezh Front nine, the Steppe Front 

five and th Southwestern (Sixth Army) two (see documents Nos 4-7). 

The successful crossing of this water obstacle, which was of strategic impor- 

tance, was ensured as a result of the increased military skill of the person- 

nel, commanders and staffs and the continuing guidance of front activities 

provided by Supreme Command Headquarters general staff. It was manifested in 

determining the directions of the main strikes, organizing the efficient 

interaction among fronts and promptly reinforcing them with headquarters re- 

serves and comprehensive material and technical support. 

The exploit of the Soviet forces on the Dnepr was possible thanks to the 
leading and organizing activities of the communist party, which blended 

together the efforts of the people and the army and the rear and the front 

and inspired all Soviet people to heroic accomplishments for the glory of 
their beloved fatherland. This was greatly assisted by party-political work 

focused on squads and companies. The political organs and the party organ- 
izations paid particular attention to strengthening infantry and tank com- 
panies and artillery batteries with party members, mainly those which were 
the first to cross the Dnepr. The idea of a daring, headlong crossing of the 

water obstacle ran through all party-political work (see documents Nos 8, 11 

and 12). 

The partisans who conducted reconnaissance operations, guided the advancing 

units and prepared crossing facilities ahead of time, were of great help to 

the troops in crossing the Dnepr. 

Many units and formations displayed mass heroism in crossing the river. Tens 

of thousands of Soviet troops committed heroic exploits and were presented 
with orders and medals; 2,438 of them were awaided the high title of Hero of 

the Soviet Union (see documents Nos 9 and 10). 



The brilliant victory of the Red Army in the battle for the Dnepr proved to 

the entire world the invincible strength of the Soviet state, the firm unity 
among the peoples of the USSR, closely rallied around Lenin's party, which 

organized, Inspired and tdeologically armed the people and their armed forces 

in the struggle for the freedom and independence of our socialist homeland, 

The documents offered to the readers are stored in the Central Archives of 

the USSR Ministry of Defense and most of them are published for the first 
time. They were prepared for publication by Major Gen V. V. Gurkin and 
Col O. G. Gurov. 

Abbreviations 

VA--Air Army 

vdd--Airborne division 

gv.--Guards 

iptap--Artillery fighter anti-tank regiment 
msbr--motorized infantry brigade 
sb--infantry battalion 

sd--infantry division 

sk--infantry corps 

sp--intantry regiment 

tbr--tank brigade 

tk--tank corps 

Document No 1 

From the Directive of Supreme Command Headquarters on the Forthcoming Offen- 
sive of the Soviet Forces Toward the Dnepr and the Capturing of Crossings 

To the Commanders of the Voronezh, Steppe and Southwestern Fronts and Head- 
quarters Representatives Zhukov, G. K. and Vasilevskiy, AM. 

12 August 1943, 0130 hours 

In connection with the successful development of the offensive in the direc- 
tion of Kharkov by the forces of the Voronezh and Steppe fronts, Supreme Com- 

mand Headquarters orders: 

l. The Voronezh Front. A strike by Katukov's First Tank Army in the general 
direction of Valki and Nov. Vodolaga, together with Rotmistrov's Fifth Guards 
Tank Army, cutting off the retreat of the enemy's Kharkov group to the south 

and southwest. 

After routing the Kharkov enemy group and capturing Kharkov, to continue the 
offensive in the general direction of Poltava and Kremenchug and reach the 

St. Yareski and Poltava line, excluding Karlovka, by 23-24 August. 

Subsequently, to advance toward the Dnepr River and reach the Kremenchug, 

Orlik front with a view to capturing the fords across the Dnepr River with 

mobile elements.... 
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Steppe Front. After capturing Kharkov to continue the offensive in the 
gyeneral direction of Krasnograd, Verkhnedneprovsk and deploy its main forces 

alone the Karlovka, Krasnograd, St. Kepgichevka by 24-25 August. 

Subsequently to develop the offensive toward the Dnepr River with a view to 

capturing the fords with mobile elements.... 

}, The Southwestern Front. To strike with its main forces from Izyunm, 

Bogorodichnoye Line in the general direction of Barvenkovo, Pavlograd. 

Without delay, the right wing of the front to cross the Sev. Donets River 
south of Chuguyev and strike at Zamoste, Paranovka and advance to the south, 

interacting with the 57th Army of the Steppe Front, to breach the enemy 

defense lines on the Western Bank of the Sev. Donets River. The main forces 

of the front must reach the Ligovka, Lozovaya, Barvenkovo line by 24-25 

August. 

Develop the offensive further in the peneral direction of Pavlograd, Orekhov, 

with a view to reaching the Zaporozhe, Pologi line and cut off retreat to the 

west ot the Donbass enemy group.... 

Supreme Command Headquarters 

J. Stalin 

Antonov 

Copy 

TsAMO SSSR [USSR Ministry of Defense Central Archives], f. [Archive] 3, op. 

[List] 11,556, d. [File] 13, 11. [Sheets] 233-234 

Document No 2 

From the Directive of Supreme Command Headquarters on Presentation of Awards 
for Successful Crossing of Water Obstacles 

fo the Military Councils of Fronts and Armies 

9 September 1943, 0200 hours 

In the course of the combat operations the Red Army forces will have to cross 

a number of water obstacles. The fast and decisive crossing of rivers, par- 

ticularly large ones such as the Desna and the Dnepr, will be of great impor- 

tance to the successes of our troops, 

In this connection, Supreme Command Headquarters deems it necessary to inform 

commanders of armies, corps, divisions, brigades, regiments and pontoon and 

engineering battalions that the commanders of said formations and units must 
nominate for high government awards those who have successfully crossed large 

river obstacles and consolidated bridgeheads for the further development of 

the offensive.... 
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Said commanders of formations and units ‘ill nominate for the title of Hero 

of the Soviet Union tndividuals who have crossed rivers such as the Dnepr in 

the Smolensk area and below it and rivers of equal difficulty.... 

Supreme Command Headquarters 

J. Stalin 

Antonov 

Copy 

TSAMO SSSR, f. 132-A, op. 2642, d. 41, 11. 271-272. 

Document No 3 

From the Combat Report of the Commander of the Forces of the Central Front on 
Starting the Crossing of the Dnepr 

To Comrade Ivanov 

23 September 1943, 0100 hours 

During 22 September 1943, surmounting increased enemy resistance, the forces 
of the Central Front stubbornly fought on the bank of the Snov River, captur- 

ing individual bridgeheads on its Western Bank; after crushing fierce enemy 

resistance in the center of the front and on the left flank, they captured 

the city of Oster and, pursuing their offensive, some elements began to cross 

the Dnepr.... 

The enemy, who strengthened his resistance along the Snov River, tried with 

fire and counterattacks to prevent the crossing of the river and to stop the 
further advance of our units; after fierce battles in the center and along 

the left flank, the enemy withdrew from Oster and retreated fighting toward 
the northwest and the west. 

An enemy air force consisting of 18 airplanes bombed the combat deployment of 

units of the 48th Army in the Kharpovichi area; groups of 10 to 15 airplanes 
repeatedly bombed the combat order of units of the 13th and 60th armies on 
the crossings of the Desna and Dnepr rivers. 

1. In the course of the day the 48th Army continved its offensive and, 

advancing with its right flank up to 20 kilometers, reached along the entire 

front the line of the Snov River. Some elements crossed the river and seized 

a bridgehead on its Western Bank.... 

~~ * 

the Snov River and engaged in stubborn combat on its Western Bank in order to 
widen the bridgehead; in the center of the front it engaged in reconnaissance 

of enemy forces and prepared to cross the river.... 

) With its flank forces, during the day the 65th Army continued to cross 

3. In the course of the day the 6lst Army engaged in heavy fighting against 

a stubbornly defending enemy, repelling repeated counterattacks by enemy 



infantry and tanks and moving its right tlank to a point 10 kilometers north- 

west of the Snov River bank.... 

4. The main torces of the 13th Army, covered by some of its forces on the 

north along the railroad tracks, reached the Eastern Bank along the Dnepr and 

undertook to cross the river.... 

5. Atter crushing fierce enemy resistance, the 60th Army captured Oster and 

after clearing the Eastern Bank of the Desna River, crossed it along the 

entire front.... 

6. In the course of the day the l6th Air Army covered our forces along the 

crossings of the Desna and Dnepr rivers and engaged in combat reconnaissance 

and bombing.... 

2 3 
Kostin, Fedin, Sergiyenko’ 

Original 

TsAMO SSSR, f. 226, op. 321, d. 106, 11. 356-362 

Document No 4 

From the Directive of Deputy Commander in Chief G. K. Zhukov on Accelerating 

the Crossing of the Dnepr by the Forces of the Voronezh Front 

To Comrade Vatuti ar 

25 September 1943, 2330 hours 

6 
The enemy will do all he can to throw back across the Dnepr Moskalenko, 

R ybalko/ and Koroteyev.8 Were this to happen, it could disturb all our 

plans and hinder the exploiting of our success. 

As soon as possible, you must: 

1. Cross with the 27th Army following Moskalenko; 

2. Ensure the crossing of Rybalko's and Kravchenko's” tank corps. 

3. If Koroteyev has no crossing, he must cross behind Rybalko and rout the 

enemy from there; 

4. Anti-aircraft units must cross in order to repel enemy air attacks. The 

crossing area to be strengthened with additional anti-aircraft units.... 

l 
Yur'yev 

Original 

TsAMO SSSR, f. 48-A, op. 1691, d. 11, 11. 450-452 



Document No 5 

From the Report by the Commander of the Forces of the Steppe Front on the 

Start ot Crossing the Dnepr 

lo the Deputy Chief of General Statt of the Red Army Comrade Antonov 

28 September 1943, O135 hours 

’ 
The tront’s armies have been assigned immediately to cross the Dnepr on a 

wide tront as soon as they reach ce. 

(he Seventh Guards and 57th and 46th armies have begun to cross the Dnepr. 

\nti-aireraft army divisions have been moved toward the Dnepr River to cover 

the crossing... 

Konev Susaykov Zakharov 

Copy 

[sAMO SSSR, f. 48-A, op. 1148, d. 10, 1. 102 

Document No 6 

from the Intormation Report of the General Staff to Supreme Command Head- 

quarters on Combat Operations of the Central and Steppe Fronts 

29 September 1943, 1415 hours 

- The Central Front. 

Elements of the 48th Army captured the Rudnya settlement (17 kilometers 

southeast of Gomel). 

Elements of the 1L5th sk of the 13th army recaptured the Parishchev settlement 

(5 kilometers east of Chernobyl) after stubborn fighting. 

Elements of the 77th sk of the 60th Army have crossed to the Western Bank of 

the Dnepr. 

». The forces of the right wing of the Steppe Front continued their offen- 

sive toward Kremenchug since the morning of 29 September and captured the 

line of the following settlements: Pukhalshchina, Mudrovka (6 kilometers 

northwest of Kremenchug), the northern section of Peschanoye, Tereshkovtsy, 

St. Mazurovka, Savino, Sliptsy (6 kilometers northeast of Kremenchug), 

Lakhni. 

Because of enemy counterattacks the 62nd gv. sd. of the 37th Army abandoned 
Kutsevolovka (on the Western Bank of the Dnepr, 33 kilometers southwest of 
Kremenchug), but retained a bridgehead on the Western Bank of the river. 
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Let Ge Shtemenko, Chief otf the Operative Administration of the General Stat! 

Orivinal 

PsAMO SS , LO“-A, op. 1,073, de. 12, Lk. 416-417. 

Document No / 

From the O;erative Report of the Staff of the Southwestern Front on Troop 
Combat Operations 

fo Red Army Chiet of General Staff 

eis i 1] ; 
Copy: Southern Front=-To Comrade Aleksandrov , Representative of Supreme 

Command Headquarters 

30 September 1943, 2400 hours 

1, On 30 September the main forces of the Southwestern Front maintained 

their tormer positions and regrouped. 

During the second halt of the day elements of the 12th Army resumed their 

offensive with a view to widening the bridgehead on the right bank ot th 

Dnepr. 

. 

2. The First Guards Army remained at its previous positions and areas of 

concentration. The units were preparing for the offensive. 

The enemy tired on the battle formations of the units with artillery and 

mortars. Individual enemy aircraft reconnoitered. 

3. During 30 September the fourth gv. sk of the Sixth Army moved to the 

right bank of the Dnepr, regrouped and reconnoitered in preparing for offen- 

Sive operations on the right bank of the Dnepr.... 

4. The 66th ck of the 12th Army resumed the offensive during the second half 

OF the Gav... 

The enemy opposed stubborn resistance to units operating on the right bank of 

the Dnepr. 

In the remaining sectors he directed infrequent artillery-mortar fire at the 

combat deployment of the units. Isolated enemy aircraft reconnoitered while 

groups of 3-4 airplanes bombed the crossing areas.... 

5. The Eight Guards Army regrouped and took over the area held by the Third 

Guards Army. Advance elemerts engaged in reconnaissance.... 

6. The bulk of the Third Guards Army remained in its previously held posi- 

tions. On the right flank it completed the takeover of its lines by elements 

of the Eighth Guards Army. Advance elements engaged in reconnaissance and 

destroyed observed enemy targets with general fire.... 



‘he t/th VA reconnoitered the crossings of the Dnepr, and railroad and 

highways on the front sector. A total of 109 airplane sorties were made, 

Lt Gen Korzhenevich, Front Chlef of Staff 

Ma} Gen Burenin, Chiet of the Operative Department, Front Staft 

Original 

'sAMO SSSR, ft. 48-A, op. 1,135, d. ll, ll. 490-496. 

Document No & 

from the Political Report of the 61st Army ou Party-Political Work During the 

Drepr Crossing 

lo Major Gen Galadzhev, Chief of the Political Administration of the Central 

Front 

M1) Sept rher 1943 

On 29 September the army forces crossed the Dnepr River and engaged in combat 

to widen the bridgehead on the western bank of the river. The enemy fired at 

our crossings with artillery, howitzers and machine guns. The troops crossed 

the river mainly with the help of makeshift means and pontoons. The local 

population of Gundovka village and others were of great help in organizing 

the crossing. They say that they are ready to do everything possible to 
hasten the victory of the Red Army over the fascist aggressors. Old and 

experlenced kolkhoz fishermen are helping to find boats and other available 

yveans for crossing and personally haul the troops in their boats and ferries. 

\ll party-political work in army units and formations is focused on the 

successful crossing of the Dnepr and enhancing the offensive thrust of the 
t roops. 

Thus, a special conference of deputy commanders for political affairs of 
regiments and political department workers was held at the Political Depart- 

ment of the 415th sd, at which the tasks related to giving political support 

to the crossing of the Dnepr were formulated. Particular attention was paid 

to the deployment of party and Komsomol forces in the crossing in such a way 

that party and Komsomol members be present in each boat or ferry. 

Company party and Komsomol meetings were held in all division subunits, at 

which the results of party-political work in the recent combat were summed up 

ind at which party and Komsomol members were issued assignments on the suc- 

esstul crossing of the Dnepr. Talks with the troops were held after the 
subunit meetings and the question of “how better to cross the Dnepr” was dis- 

cussed at a Red Army meeting at the 1,326th sp. Furthermore, conferences 

with the officers were held on the same topic on the battalion level. 

Deputy Commander for Political Affairs of the 1,32lst sp. Lt Col Comrade 

Suleymenov and Division Political Department Agitator Maj Comrade Khudysh 
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rive talk it the Second and Third sb of the regiment on what the troops 

hhould w in crossing a water obstacle, The headquarters directive on 

wards |% listinguished troops and commanders in crossing the river were 

ly the course of the talks. Combat leaflets and short letters 

ititled “Beyond the Dnepr ilso dealt with problems of organizing the 

rossing hey described the best examples in crossing the Desna River and 

idvised how to cross the Dnepr better and faster. As a result of this work 

the division personnel displayed exceptional daring, resourcefulness and 

uurage | rossing the Dnepr. Party and Komsomol members are playing a 

myuard role in this operation. 

ro oexample, the enemy opened heavy fire while a squad of the First sb, 

|, j23rd sp was crossing. Lt Dmitriyev, the squad commander, was killed. 

Company Komsomol organizer Oreshkin assumed command. The boat on which the 

quad was crossing began to sink. Oreshkin ordered the troops to swim and 

wis the tirst to throw himself into the water. His squad, numbering 17 men, 

which crossed to the western shore of the Dnepr, assumed defensive positions 

ind dug in. The entire squad was nominated for government awards. The ex- 

ploit) of the personnel during the crossing was described to the entire 

subunit and in leatlets. 

the units of the 9th gv. sk also held company and battalion party and 

Komsomol meetings, sessions with agitators and Red Army men meetings on 

crossing the Dnepr. The divisional press carried articles and notes with 
idvice on how better to organize the crossing. Separate meetings with troops 

tt non-Russian nationality were held at the 77th gv. sd. Furthermore, con- 

ferences of party and Komsomol organizations of battalions and companies were 

held in the regiments of the same division on how to prepare the personnel 

tor crossing the Dnepr. It should be noted that the 77th gv. sd was the 

first army unit to cross the Dnepr, displaying efficiency and organization, 

tor which reason a citation was issued by the Army Military Council to the 

command and the division personnel. Many commanders of units and subunits 

ind privates in the division were nominated for government awards.... 

The increased number of individuals joining the party and the Komsomol 

early contirms the high political activeness of troops and commanders, 

protound hatred of the enemy, the desire to defeat him faster and infinite 

love tor the homeland. 

In the 10-day period of battles, according to very partial data, more than 

petitions tor party and up to 500 for Komsomol membership were submitted 

privates, sergeants and officers. 

est Red Army troops, who have repeatedly distinguished themselves in 

battle, are joining the party and the Komsomol. 

Thus, the Kazakh Abdulayev, machine gunner with the Second sb, 1,32lst sp, 

‘15th sd, who killed in battle several dozen Germans, was accepted candidate 

member of the VKP(b). In his application for party membership he wrote the 

llowing: “I beg to be accepted as candidate member of the VKP(b). I swear 

iat I shall fight the enemy skillfully and mercilessly and will honorably 



justity the high title of communist.” He is properly fulfilling his oath, 

In the battles for a village, after the enemy had counterattacked, Abdulayev 
set up his machine gun in a sultable position, opened accurate fire at the 

enemy and destroyed one machine gun nest and more than 10 Germans, The coun- 

terattack was repelled successfully.... 

Col Zykov, Chief, Political Department, 61st Army 

Original 

T°AMO SSSR, ft. 201, op. 334, d. 43, 11. 10-12. 

Document No 9 

From the Recommendations of the Military Council of the Voronezh Front on 

Rewarding Personnel Who Distinguished Themselves in Crossing the Dnepr 

To Marshal of the Soviet Union Comrade Stalin, People's Commissar of Defense 

9 October 1943 

(he Front Military Council petitions that the title Hero of the Soviet Union 
be awarded to the following officer and rank-and-file personnel of front 
units which were the first to cross and reach the western bank of the Dnepr 
through their decisive actions, surmounting stubborn resistance, destroying 

enemy manpower and repelling enemy counterattacks, and were able to capture a 

bridgehead and retain it: 

1, Set Agletdinov Fayzulla Khaziyevich, infantry squad deputy Commander, 
955th sp, 309th Piriyatinskaya sd. 

2. Sgt Akutin Mikhail Dmitriyevich, armored car commander, 11th msbr, 10th 
Tank Corps. 

3. Red Armyman Alfimov Dmitriy Borisovich, submachine gunner, 955th sp, 

sO9th Piriyatinskaya sd. 

4. Red Armyman Aminov Minittin Gil'metdinovich, motorized battalion 

infantryman, 178th tbr, 1lOth tk. 

5. Red Armyman Anisimov Petr Semenovich, submachine gunner, 955th sp, 309th 
Piriyatinskaya sd. 

6. Guards Sr Lt Andreyko Ilya Stepanovich, infantry company commander, 198th 
gv. sp, 68th Guards sd. 

?. Guards Maj Artem'yev, Timofey Nikiforovich, commander of the 198th gv. 
sp, 68th gv. sd. 

8. Capt Balayan Garegim Shegiyevich, motorized infantry battalion commander, 
69th Mechanized Brigade. 



9. Red Armyman Belov Vasiliy Mikhaylovich, telephone operator, motorized 
Infantry battalion, llth Motorized Infantry Brigade, 10th tk. 

lO, Red Armyman Besed4n Nikolay Fedorovich, scout, 957th sp, 309th 
Piriyatinskaya sd.... 

For the Order of Lenin (Award) 

1. Guards Major Gen Bobrov Fedor Aleksandrovich, commander of the 42nd gv. 
sd. 

2. Major Gen Bedin Yefim Vasil'yevich, commander of the 253rd sd. 

3. Major Gen Kraynyukov Konstantin Vasil'yevich, member of the Military 
Council of the 40th Army. 

4. Senior Lt Kutimtsev Mikhail Filippovich, company commander, 20th Pontoon- 
Bridge Battalion. 

5. Guards Maj Mel'nik Nikolay Andreyeyich, chief of staff, 51st Guards Tank 
Brigade. 

6. Maj Gen Perkhorovich Frants Tosifoyvich, commander, 52nd Infantry Corps. 

Order of the Red Banner 

1. Major Gen Yepishev Aleksey Alekseyeyich, member of the Military Council 
of the 40th Army. 

Army Gen Vatutin, Front Commander 

Lt Gen Khrushchev, Front Military Council] Member 

Guards Lt Gen Ivanov, front chief of staff 

Original 

TsAMO SSSR, f. 48-A, op. 1,691, d. 284, 11. 247-248, 264-265 

Document No 10 

Recommendation by the Belorussian Front a on Awarding Honorific 

Titles and Presentation of Awards to Units and Large Units 

To Comrade Stalin, Supreme Commander jn Chief 

30 October 1943 

On 15 October 1943 large units of the 18th and 27th sk successfully crossed 
the Dnepr at a depth of 5 to 10 kilometers and captured the sites Loev, 
Kozarogi, Krupeyki, Shittsy and Byvalki, 
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For successtul combat operations in crossing the Dnepr I recommend and 

petiti that the title “Dneprovskikh” be awarded to the following: lO6th 

‘habaykal'’skaya sd==Colonel Vlasov; 19%3rd Red Banner sd--Colonel Frolenkov; 

l4$rd Army Mortar Regiment=-Lieutenant Colonel Oleynikov; 218th Army Mortar 

Keyimente=Lieutenant Colonel Novikov; 61st Separate Motorized Pontoon-Bridge 
Hattallon=-Major Trusov. IT also petition that the Order of the Red Banner be 

iwirded to the tollowing which have distinguished themselves for a second 

time in the battles apainst the German aggressors: 14th Novgorod-Severskaya 

Sappers Erivade=-Lieutenant Colonel Gaber; 321st Novgorod-Severskiy Engineer- 
! 

ing Battalion--Ma jor Popov, 4 

\rmy General Rokossovskiy, Front Commander 

“Major General Telegin, Front Military Council Member 

Orivinal 

PsAMO SSSR, t. 4B=A, op. 1,149, b. 8, 11. 208-209 

Document No 11 

From the Political Report of the Political Administration of the First 

Ukrainian Front!®? on the Heroism and Courage Displayed by the Troops in the 

Battles tor Denpr 

To Colonel General Shcherbakov, Chief, Red Army Main Political Administration 

’? October 1943 

' , . . 16 : The tank personnel of the corps in which Guards Colonel Derevyankin is 

chiet of the Political Department distinguished themselves in the battles for 

the right bank of the Dnepr. 

Atter reaching the center of the village with his squad, Guards Junior Lieu- 

tenant Bobrov, infantry squad commander, dug in and, after repelling two 

enemy counterattacks, destroyed as many as 60 German soldiers and officers 

ind captured a heavy machine gun.... 

Stubborn fighting is taking place at the army sector where Voronov:’ is chief 

of the Political Department. Rallying about two infantry regiments, 56 tanks 

and 20 armored cars, the enemy is persistently counterattacking the army 

units, suffering heavy losses. 

In 4 days of battle the enemy has lost in killed and wounded more than 800 
soldiers and officers. Sixteen Hitlerites have been captured, including two 

noncommissioned officers. <A total of 32 tanks and eight armored cars were 

hit and set afire. 

In repelling enemy counterattacks the infantry company of the unit commanded 

by Maior Kolesnikov distinguished itself. In repelling one enemy counter- 

attack after another, in 4 hours the company destroyed three tanks and one 



armored car and killed more than 100 Hitlerites. Company Commander Senior 

Lieutenant Ogorodnikov, member of the VKP(b), skillfully commanded the 

battle. Rushing from one heavy machine gun to another, Ogorodnikov had the 

troops destroy the pressing fascists and inspired the Red Army men with his 
personal example of fearlessness. Ogorodnikov personally killed 50 Hitler- 

{tes.... 

The fliers of the unit in which Guards Lieutenant Colonel Kutuzov’° is chief 

of the Political Department are properly fulfilling their combat assignments. 
Guards Senior Lieutenant Borodachev, air squadron commander and VKP(b) mem- 

ber, particularly distinguished himself in air combat. He brought down three 

enemy airplanes. Komsomol member flier Lieutenant Moskovskiy brought down 
two enemy aircraft in two combat sorties. Talks were held in the formation's 

units on the topic of Borodachev's and Moskovskiy's exploits. 

Within the stipulated period of time the political organs and party organiza- 
tions in the front units concentrated their entire work on mobilizing the 

personnel under the slogan "Defend and Expand the Gained Bridgehead on the 

Western Bank of the Dnepr”... 

During 7 and 8 October meetings on the great victories of the Red Army and 

the combat assignments of our troops for the liberation of Soviet Ukraine 
from the German-fascist aggregsors were held in formations and units of the 

army in which Comrade Kapnik is chief of the Political Department. 

The thorough preparations for the meetings and preliminary conferences of 
political personnel and party organizers in subunits ensured their high 

ideological and political standard. All statements reflect the militant and 
aggressive thrust of the troops and officers, proving that the personnel of 

units and subunits are ready to carry out their combat assignments and pre- 

pare for the offensive.... 

Lieutenant Altunin, battery commander, 290th Guards iptap, said: “Success 
and victory depend on us. We must only advance. Behind us is our Dnepr and 

ahead of us our sisters, brothers and children await us as liberators”... 

Private Red Armyman Fedorov said: “The entire world is watching the actions 
of the Red Army. I am proud of the opportunity to participate in the libera- 

tion of the Ukraine and its capital Kiev from the German aggressors. I swear 
that I shall honorably justify the trust and will fight as demanded by my 
military oath.” 

Similar meetings took place in other front units.... 

Maj} Gen S. Shatilov, Chief, First Ukrainian Front Political Adminstration 

Original 

TsAMO SSSR, f. 203, op. 2847, d. 43, 11. 46-48 
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Document No 12 

brom the Political Report of the Political Department of the 37th Army on 

Part Political Work in the Course of Widening the Dnepr Bridgehead 

lhoor General Tevehenkov, Chief, Second Ukrainian Front Political Adminis- 

October 1943 

Vntil 15 October the army forces were engaged in fierce combat with the 

unterattacking enemy on the occupied bridgehead on the right bank of the 

Nnepr and, meter by meter, widened the bridgehead. The enemy, who had 

brought up tactical reserves, tried to throw our units back behind the Dnepr. 

Fyery day the enemy launched from eight to 10 counterattacks with infantry 

supported by yroups of tanks (from 70 to 130) and aviation (from 60 to 100 

dJirplanes). However, as a result of the firmness of our units and the 

courage and mass heroism of privates, sergeants and officers, all counter- 
attacks were repelled with heavy losses to the enemy. The lines we held were 

retained and our units improved their positions in a number of sectors. 

‘ferce battles raged from 11 to 14 October in the course of which the forces 

were regrouped. The 110th gv. sd was withdrawn from the army. At the same 

time, active preparations were made by the troops and material facilities 
were stockpiled for mounting a decisive offensive which was prepared secretly 

ind which surprised the enemy. 

\t O700 hours on 15 October, after 1 hour of heavy artillery barrage, army 

units, despite the fierce enemy fire, breached his defenses and moved ahead 

ilong the entire front in heavy combat. They advanced more than 70 kilo- 

meters in 5 days. On 20 October alone, in pursuing their offensive, they 

expelled the enemy from 25 settlements, including Novo-Aleksandrovka, 

Varvarovka, 7heltyye Vody, Chervono-Ivanovka, Gushevatka and others. 

In the course of heavy battles on the bridgehead beyond the Dnepr entire 

tormations and units of our army displayed firmness, mass heroism and 
etticient combat organization. Exemplary in this respect were units of the 

lOth ev. vdd, and 62nd gv. sd, who, facing the main direction, fought to the 

death in repelling enemy counterattacks, holding on to each meter of Soviet 

il and causing heavy casualties in manpower and equipment to the enemy.... 

with their rich experience acquired in the war, the political organs and 

party organizations of formations and units made full use of it in the 

combat. They focused all their work on securing the implementation of the 

combat orders of the command and widening the right bank bridgehead.... 

\ typical measure of its kind was that of the 89th gv. sd in summing up the 

results of the battles for the Dnepr. On 8 October separate officer and Red 
\rmymen meetings were held in all units. Reports were submitted by unit com- 

manders. The meetings were attended by representatives of the command, the 



statf and the Political Department. The spirit at the meetings was very 

0 | Fae 

Let me cite as an example the officers meeting at the 270th gv. sp. A mean- 

ingtul report saturated with heroic events and analysis of individual combat 

operations was submitted by regimental commander Guards Lieutenant Colonel 

Comrade Proshunin. The report dealt extensively with the crossing of the 

Dnepr and the establishment of a bridgehead on the right bank. Proshunin 

pointed out that the personnel of the regiment fought selflessly and despite 
the lack of repgular-issue crossing facilities, the river was crossed suc- 

cessfully.... 

Before the offensive, the Military Council issued an appeal which was printed 
by the Sovetskiy Patriot Army Press in 8,000 copies and distributed among all 
formations and units. Two hours before the offensive, on 15 October, the 
appeal was read to the personnel. It inspired all privates, sergeants and 

officers to new exploits in the name of our homeland. Formations and units 
jointly mounted the offensive, breached the enemy defenses and began to ad- 

vance, 

In order to create an even greater offensive thrust, the Military Council 
issued an appeal which was also printed in 3,000 copies within a short time 
and distributed among the units. It indicated the results of 2-day offensive 

battles and named the hero-guardsmen who were cited by the Military Council 

as an example to the entire personnel.... 

Colonel Yemel'yanov, Chief, Political Department of the 37th Army 

Copy 

TSsAMO SSSR, f. 392, op. 8,900, d. 55, 11. 202-206. 

FOOTNOTES 

1. Ivanov--J. V. Stalin's pseudonym. 

2. Kostin--Army Gen K. K. Rokossovskiy's pseudonym. 

3. Fedin--Lt Gen K. F. Telegin's pseudonym. 

Sergiyenko--Lt Gen M. S. Malinin's pseudonym. > 

5. N. F. Vatutin--Army general, Voronezh Front commander. 

6. K. S. Moskalenko--Lieutenant general, 40th Army commander. 

7. BP. S. Rybalko--Lieutenant general, Third Guards Tank Army commander. 

8. K. A. Koroteyev--Lieutenant general, commander of the 52nd Army. 



9, I. GO. Kravehenko-*Lieutenant general of tank troops, commander of the 

Fourth (Fifth Guards) Tank Corps, 

lO, Yur’ yev~=pseudonym of Marshal of the Soviet Union G. K. Zhukov, deputy 

supreme commander in chief. 

ll. Aleksandrov--pseudonym of Marshal of the Soviet Union A, M. Vasilevskiy, 
chief of Red Army General Staff. 

12. All in all, the document recommended that the title of Hero of the 

Soviet Union be awarded to 158 people. 

13. On 20 October 1943 the Central Front was renamed the Belorussian Front. ~~ 

14. Based on the recommendation, by order of the supreme commander in chief, 

dated 17 November 1943, said formations and units were awarded the title of 
“Dneprovskikh,” while the 14th Sappers Brigade and 32lst Engineering 

Rattalion were awarded the Order of the Red Banner by ukase of the USSR 
Supreme Soviet Presidium of 18 November 1943, 

15. On 20 October 1943, the Voronezh Front was renamed the First Ukrainian 

Front. 

16. I. G. Derevyankin--Chief of the Political Department of the Eighth 

Guards Tank Corps. 

17. N. F. Voronov--Colonel, chief of the Political Department of the 13th 

Army. 

18. F. S. Kutuzov--Chief of the Political Department of the Eight Guards 

Fighter Aviation Division. 

19. A. D. Kapnik--Colonel, chief of the Political Department of the Third 

Guards Tank Army. 

20. On 20 October 1943 the Steppe Front was renamed the Second Ukrainian 

Front. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TSK KPSS "Pravda". “Kommunist,” 1983 
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IMPORTANT MILESTONE IN THE HISTORY OF SOVIET-VIETNAMESE RELATIONS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) 
pp 102-107 

[Article by Ye. Pavlov] 

[Text] The fifth anniversary of the signing of the USSR-Sccialist Republic 
of Vietnam Friendship and Cooperation Treaty falls on 3 November 1983. The 
signing of this document was a specific reflection of the aspiration of our 

two parties, countries and peoples not only to lay a legal base under the 
comprehensive Soviet-Vietnamese relations which had reached a high level, but 
to continue their comprehensive development and tirelessly to strengthen 
fraternal friendship and mutual aid. The treaty also became a clear mani- 
festation of the peace-loving foreign policy of the two friendly socialist 
countries--the Soviet Union and the Socialist Republic of Vietnam, a policy 
based on the inviolable prircciples of Marxism-Leninism, proletarian inter- 

nationalism, mutual respect, equality and noninterference in reciprocal 

domestic affairs. 

The historical importance of the treaty, which raised the entire set of 

Soviet-Vietnamese relations to a qualitatively new height, has been fully 
confirmed over the past 5 years. Today the effect of the treaty is reflected 
in all areas of cooperation between our two countries--political, economic, 

scientific and technical, cultural, and so on. It would be pertinent here to 

recall the words of Comrade Yu. V. Andropov, CPSU Central Committee general 
secretary, on the subject of the entire socialist commonwealth, at the solemn 

meeting on the occasion of the 60th anniversary of the USSR: "... In asses- 
sing the present state of our countries, we can say with satisfaction that we 

have learned a great deal. The commonwealth of socialist states is a power- 

ful and healthy organism which plays a tremendous and a lofty role in the 

contemporary world. The mechanism of fraternal cooperation covers all areas 
of life of our countries and the various lines of our interaction in building 
socialism. Through joint efforts we are finding increasingly successful ways 
of combining the common interests of the commonwealth with those of each of 

its member countries.” 

This assessment fully applies to Soviet-Vietnamese relations. Indeed, the 

mechanism for comprehensive cooperation between our two countries, which came 
into being in the past and was codified in the treaty, operates harmoniously 
and is in a state of continuing dynamic development. Interparty and inter- 
governmental relations are becoming increasingly varied. Economic, scienti- 
fic and technical and cultural cooperation and ties among social and creative 
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Oorpanizations are becoming more and more effective, Foreipn pol ic y is becom- 

iny inereasinogly coordinated. Together with the other members of the social- 

ist commonwealth and all revolutionary forces on earth, Vietnam is engaged in 

extensive and constructive efforts in the international arena. 

Therefore the treaty, which reflects the will and aspirations of the Vietnam- 

ese and Soviet peoples tor friendship and cooperation, effectively serves the 

peacetul constructive toil of our peoples, and the protection of their revo- 

lutionary yains from any outside encroachments. All forces of imperialism 

and reaction must take its influence into consideration, whether they wish it 

or not, 

The unity between the two fraternal parties--the CPSU and the CPV-~is the 

force which binds Soviet-Vietnamese cooperation. It represents a political 

and ideological unity based on their loyalty to the immortal Marxist-Leninist 

doctrine and proletarian internationalism. The course followed by our party 

of turther developing and strengthening the ties between the Soviet Union and 

the traternal socialist countries, including Vietnam, was clearly defined in 

the resolutions of the 26th CPSU Congress and CPSU Central Committee plenums. 

Comrade Yu. V. Andropov pointed out at the June 1983 CPSU Central Committee 
Plenum that the Soviet Union supports friendship with all socialist countries, 
the turther advancement of political interaction, systematic progress toward 

a qualitatively new level of economic integration, further ideological rap- 

prochement among fraternal peoples and increased exchanges of cultural values, 

In turn, unity with the CPSU and the homeland of the Great October Revolution 

was and remains one of the excellent historical traditions of the Communist 

Party of Vietnam. As early as the 1920s, when the revolutionary proletarian 

movement in Vietnam was only gathering strength, in discussing the need to 

strengthen unity with the USSR, Ho Chi Minh, the great son of the Vietnamese 

people, emphasized that “without a minute's hesitation, revolutionary Russia 

came to the aid of the peoples which it had awakened from their lethargic 

slumber by the very fact of its victorious revolution” (Ho Chi Minh. “O 

Lenine, Leninizme i Nerushimoy Sovetsko-V'yetnamskoy Druzhbe. Izbrannyye 

Stat'i i Rechi” [On Lenin, Leninism and the Inviolable Soviet-Vietnamese 

Friendship. Selected Articles and Speeches]. Moscow, 1970, p 7). Subse- 

quently, noting the tremendous importance of the Russian Revolution, Ho Chi 

Minh wrote: “Piercing through the twilight, the light of the Great October 

Socialist Revolution illuminated the horizon and Lenin's concepts on the 

national and colonial problems became a real guide in our struggle for 

national liberation and for awakening the Oriental countries. Lenin indi- 

cated to our people the path to liberation and the decisive, most powerful 
and most effective factor for victory--the party” (ibid., pp 211-212). 

The Communist Party of Vietnam remains consistently loyal to the behests of 

its founder. This was reemphasized at the March 1982 Fifth CPV Congress 

which proclaimed that “unity and comprehensive cooperation with the Soviet 

Union were and remain the cornerstone of the foreign policy of our party and 

state.” 

In implementing the resolutions of the 26th CPSU Congress and the Fifth CPV 
Congress, the peoples of our two countries have done a great deal of late to 



ensure the turther strengthening of Soviet-Vietnamese cooperation, The base 

and the heart of this cooperation are found in interparty relations which 

otter extensive possibilities of reciprocal study of experience in building 

socialism and party management of economic sectors, culture, art and public 

organizations. In broadening their exchange of experience in building 

soctalism and party work, our parties proceed from the fact that many pos- 

Sibilities remain in this direction. Their realization will enable us to 

achieve new successes in building socialism and communism in our countries 

and thus turther contribute to the implementation of the spirit and the 

letter of the treaty. 

Today the treaty is being implemented through the further intensification of 

Soviet=Vietnamese cooperation, which is characterized by highly dynamic eco- 

nonic relations. Such relations are prowing and expanding with every passing 

year. Today they are of exceptional importance to building socialism in 
Vietnam, helping the country to resolve many economic problems, develop 

science and culture and train a powerful detachment of skilled scientific 
workers and engineering-technical and worker cadres. Hundreds of various 

projects in industry, agriculture, transportation, science, education and 

health care have been completed in Vietnam with the technical assistance of the 

Soviet Union. During the current five-year plan alone our country is assist- 

in, Vietnam in the planning, reconstruction and construction of more than 100 

projects, including gigantic ones, such as the 2-million-kilowatt Hoa Binh 

Hydroelectric Power Plant, the 640,000-kilowatt Pha Lai Thermoelectric Power 

Plant, the Binh Son Cement Plant, with a 1.2-million-ton capacity per year, a 

number ot agricultural projects, the Than Long Bridge across the Red River in 

Hanoi, and others, 

Thousands of Soviet specialists have worked and continue to work in fraternal 

Vie nam, giving practical aid to Vietnamese engineers and workers in instal- 

ling the equipment received from the Soviet Union and organizing the profit- 

able and highly productive work of jointly built plants and factories. The 

Vietnamese orders and medals on their chests confirm the high appreciation 

shown by the SKV government for the efforts of the Soviet Peunle who are 

dedicatedly tulftilling their international duty. 

Trade relations are expanding along with economic cooperation. Exports to 

the USSR account for about one-half of total Vietnamese exports. In 1982 SRV 

deliveries to the Soviet Union were 50 percent higher compared to 1980, 

Exports of traditional Vietnamese goods, such as tea, coffee, volatile oils, 

black and red pepper, rubber and crafts, are increasing particularly substan- 

tially. The population of the Soviet Far East and Siberia is receiving in- 

creasing quantities of vegetables and fruits from fraternal Vietnam. Viet- 

namese clothing and woolen carpets are particularly popular in the Soviet 

Union. New methods are being developed and are gathering strength in com- 

mercial relations: some SRV enterprises work with Soviet raw materials and 

ship to our country their output. Cooperation based on compensation is de- 

veloping increasingly. 

The training of skilled Vietnamese workers at Soviet plants and factories has 

become a new trend in Soviet-Vietnamese cooperation. Today some 18,000 young 



Vietnamese men and women are working at Soviet enterprises in nearly 30 krays 

and oblasts in our homeland. In a few years, having acquired good working 

skills, they will return home to make their worthy contribution to building a 

socialist soctlety in Vietnam, 

Our countries have gained rich experlence in scientific and technical coop- 

eration as well. Today scientists from the two countries are jointly working 

on dozens of scientific programs closely related to economic development. 

The problem of training national cadres for the various Vietnamese economic 

sectors is of particular importance in Soviet-Vietnamese cooperation. In the 

course of such cooperation more than 60,000 highly skilled Vietnamese spe- 

cialists have been trained in Soviet training institutions, including more 

than 15,000 university graduates. Within that period more than 2,000 can- 
didates and more than 40 doctors of science have been trained. Graduates of 

Soviet VUZs and technical school’ are working today in various SRV economic 
sectors. They include ministers, heads of large enterprises, party, state 
and economic workers, scientists and teachers in Vietnamese higher and secon- 
dary schools. The SRV leadership highly values the aid provided by the 

Soviet Union in this exceptionally important area. As Vietnamese scientists 
Chan Thiong and Chan Dinh Bhut write in PRAVDA, “the experience of the CPSU 

and the Soviet state during the most important stages in building socialism-- 

Lenin's new economic policy, industrialization and agricultural collectiv- 
ization--was thoroughly studied and analyzed in order to extract from it 

anything which could be useful under the actual circumstances of economic 

construction and management in Vietnam.” 

The completion of the publications in Vietnamese of V. I. Lenin's “Complete 
Collected Works” in 55 volumes is of major political importance. This long 
and difficult project was completed by a large collective of Vietnamese and 

Soviet specialists and translators, with the active participation of scien- 

tists from the CPSU Central Committee Institute of Marxism-Leninism and the 
CPV Central Committee Institute of Marxism-Leninism. The publication of 

V. I. Lenin's “Complete Collected Works" in Vietnamese became, as the news- 
paper NAN THAN wrote, “an important event in the political and spiritual life 

of Vietnamese society. It was a vivid confirmation of the friendship and 
comprehensive cooperation existing between the two countries. This publica- 

tion is, to a certain extent, also the fulfillment of the dream of Ho Chi 
Minh who had himself translated into Vietnamese many of Lenin's works and who 
wrote that “to the Vietnamese revolutionaries and the entire Vietnamese 

people Leninism is not merely...a compass. It is a sun which illumines our 
path to final victory, socialism and communism” (Ho Chi Minh, op. cit., p 191). 

Fruitful Soviet-Vietnamese cooperation in this important area was manifested 

also in the joint preparation for the recently published book by Izdatel'stvo 

Nauka “Rasprostraneniye Marksizma-Leninizma vo V'yetname” [The Spreading 

of Marxism-Leninism in Vietnam]. Its authors quite justifiably write in the 

preface that “the study of the spreading of Marxism-Leninism in Vietnam re- 
emphasized the greatest significance of the October Revolution, which in- 
augurated a new era in the development of mankind and in the liberation 

movement of the peoples" (Moscow, 1983, p 5). The experience of the CPV in 



preparing and carrying out the National People's Democratic Revolution and 

its growth into a socialist revolution and in resolving the many political 

and socioeconomic problems related to these processes convincingly proves the 

brilliant Leninist prediction to the effect that all nations will inevitably 

reach soctatism, but each one of them will bring characteristic features in 

the socialist reorpanization of the various aspects of social life (see 

“Polo, Sobr. Soch.” [Complete Collected Works], vol 30, p 123). This experi- 

ence is also an important contribution to the common treasury of the inter- 

national communist and national liberation movements. The appearance in this 

connection of joint work by Soviet and Vietnamese scientists, which is an 

attempt to bring to light and study one of the most important stages in the 

development of the revolutionary movement in Vietnam and the process of shap- 

ing the ideological base of this movemeut, may be unquestionably considered a 

major step in the study of contemporary Vietnamese history. The authors note 

the historical merits of Ho Chi Minh, the great son of the Vietnamese people 

and great friend of the Soviet Union, who "found and brought to his homeland 

ind his compatriots the necessary ideological weapon--Marxism-Leninism--as a 

result ot which a decisive turn” took place in the national-liberation move- 

ment in Vietnam. 

In this connection, let us mention among recently published books in the 

Soviet Union, the collection of Ho Chi Minh's works "Razmyshleniniya ob 

Afrike” [Reflections on Africa] published by Izdatel'stvo Progress, In this 

work the outstanding Vietnamese revolutionary shows up as a consistent inter- 

nationalist who felt as his own and was touched by the pain of others--of the 

Oppre ssed peoples of Africa. 

As we pointed out, Soviet-Vietnamese cooperation includes a tremendous number 

of ties. They contribute to the efforts of the VCP and all SRV working 

people to turn their homeland into a modern socialist state with a highly 
developed industry, agriculture, progressive science and culture. 

Our parties and countries fully realize that socioeconomic development and 

implementation of assignments set at party congresses are taking place today 

in an international situation which has greatly worsened as a result of the 

actions of American imperialism. Imperialism and the reactionary forces are 

trying to impose economic warfare on the socialist countries and are resort- 

ing to various types of boycott and other subversive activities. Under such 

circumstances the strengthening of the economic and defense power of the 
members of the socialist commonwealth and the further development and inten- 

sification of their interaction in resolving their national economic problems 

and in the international arena become particularly important. The Vietnamese 

communists well realize and prove this through their practical activities. 

In presenting the CPV Central Committee accountability reports to the Fifth 

Congress, Comrade Le Thun, CPV Central Committee general secretary, empha- 

sized that “strengthening the ties of friendship and expanding cooperation 

relations with the fraternal socialist countries on the basis of Marxism- 

Leninism and socialist internationalism are tasks of primary importance to 

the foreign policy of our party and state.” 

In the course of implementing these tasks, in recent years the SRV has taken 

a new major step toward developing relations with the socialist countries. 



loday these relations have become a many-sided set of party, state, trade 

economic, scelentifice and technical, cultural and social ties, ne of th 

reflections of the profound quantitative changes in these relatto was the 

coordination of national economic plans for |9R1-19R5, This provide a pvood 

foundation for the further development of specialization and cooperation on a 

bilateral and multilateral basis within the framework of CEMA, I.e., a good 

foundation for the development of new organizational forms of operation and 

comprehensive coordination of economic policy. 

The peaceful foreign policy of the SRV has been reflected also in a positive 

program drafted by Vietnam together with Laos and Kampuchea for settling dis- 

putes with neighbors, in order to convetc Southeast Asia into an area of 

peace and stability. Recently the governments of these countries have re- 

peatedly proclaimed their desire to establish yood neighborly relations with 

all countries in Southeast Asia and to struggle for reducing international 

tension in this region through joint efforts. This aspiration was expressed 

once again in the documents of last February's summit meeting in Vientiane of 

the three Indochinese countries and the materials of recent conferences of 

ministers of foreign affairs of Vietnam, Laos and Kampuchea, 

In reflecting the desire of the peoples of their countries, the leaders of 

the CPV, the Lao People's Revolutionary Party and the National Revolutionary 

Party of Kampuchea and the ministers of foreign affairs of Vietnam, Laos and 

Kampuchea called upon the Southeast Asian countries to normalize relations 
and expressed their willingness to develop relations of friendship and coop- 

eration with the countries in the area, based on reciprocal respect for 

national independence, sovereignty, territorial integrity and noninterference 

in reciprocal domestic affairs. 

This constructive policy gained extensive international support, for it is 

fully consistent with the vital expectations of all nations fighting for 

peace on earth, disarmament and a cloudless future for their children. It is 

irritating only to those who would like to retain in Southeast Asia a perma- 

nent hotbed of tension which does not bring the peoples of the area either 

peace or tranquility, those who, for the sake of their selfish purposes are 

trying to galvanize political corpses cast on the dumping grounds of history, 

and to recreate or reanimate the old military and political alliances. As 

the communication on the conference of secretaries of central committees of 

fraternal parties of socialist countries points out, “the imperialist 

circles, American above all, do not shy at provocatory actions aimed at 

poisoning the international atmosphere even further and implementing their 

missile plans.” 

The Soviet Union and Vietnam , together with the other members of the social- 

ist commonwealth and all peace-loving forces, are actively and consistently 

struggling against this peace-threatening policy. After reviewing the re- 

sults of the meeting of secretaries of central committees of fraternal par- 

ties of socialist countries, the CPSU Central Committee Politburo emphasized 

that “the Soviet Union will continue, closely interacting with the other mem- 

bers of the socialist commonwealth, to firmly oppose the aggressive imperial- 

ist plans and work for lowering the threat of war and for strengthening the 

peace and security of the peoples.” 



This consistent Tine of strengthening peace and firmly opposing the aperes 

sive policy of imperfalism and its accomplices is convincingly reflected in 

the resolutions of the 26th CPSU Congress and the Fifth CPV Congress, and in 

the speeches of the leaders of the two fraternal parties. This position was 
reflected also in the recent Soviet-Vietnamese summit talks. Vietnam firmly 

supported the constructive disarmament proposals formulated by Comrade Yu. V. 

Andropov, and the proposals included in the Prague Political Declaration of 

Warsaw Pact Members, as well as the Joint Declaration of the Participants 1f1 

the Meeting of Leading Party and State Leaders of Furopean Soctalist Coun- 

tries, held in Moscow on 28 June 1983, In turn, the Soviet Union fully sup- 

ports the course charted by Vietnam, Laos and Kampuchea of further strength- 

ening relations of friendship and comprehensive cooperation, which have 

linked these three fraternal countries for many decades and are the most 

important factor in their successful progress in building a socialist society 

and defending the national sovereignty of their respective countries against 

all foreign encroachments. 

In celebrating today the fifth anniversary of the signing of the Soviet- 

Vietnamese Friendship and Cooperation Treaty, we can say with full justifica- 

tion that the friendship and cooperation between our parties and peoples have 
gained a new comprehensive development during these years. They have become 

an important and indivisible part of the social life of our two countries and 
a permanent active factor which exerts a positive influence on all aspects of 

building socialism and communism in the Soviet Union and Vietnam. The 

Friendship and Cooperation Treaty between our countries has become the reli- 

able foundation for such fraternal relations. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS "Pravda". “Kommunist”, 1983 

5003 

CSO: 1802/3 



OUTER SPACE MUST BE PEACEFUL 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) 
pp 108-118 

[Article by Academician V. Avduyevskiy] 

[Text] The conquest of near space is one of the global problems the suc- 
cessful and comprehensive solution of which can only be the result of the 
collective efforts of mankind. This insurmountable conclusion stems from the 
accomplishments of the space era, which was opened by the Soviet Union, for 
the past 2.5 decades and the tasks which are today entirely possible to re- 

solve from the scientific and technical viewpoints. Such is precisely the 
approach which our country takes to these tasks, as it fruitfully cooperates 
with many countries in space research. More than anything else, already 
today space opens a field for joint activities by the nations, where no 

encrustations of the past can hinder the implementation of international 
projects for the good of the human species. Space is a global environment 

spread over all nations and countries. Its utilization for peaceful purposes 
can contribute to the unification of all peoples on earth and opens the way 

to improving their lives. The further development of cooperation in space 
research by countries with different social systems could become an important 
step in the practical development of cooperation on earth itself. 

Meanwhile, man continues to inhabit the planet which has given him life. His 

daily Living conditions and social habitat cannot fail to affect his entire 

attitude toward the universe, including his future in outer space. It is 
precisely at this point that appear the basic differences in the approach of 
the two opposite social systems to problems facing mankind in the conquest of 
near space and the objectives and tasks of activities in outer space. Our 
country is invariably guided in space matters by the principle that every- 

thing must be for man and for his future. The interests of ready money and 

the use of any means in an effort to preserve obsolete social customs are 
proving to be the main incentive governing the activities of the overseas 

“patrons” in this area, 

As in strictly earthly matters, the situation with space research continues 
to be adversely affected by a line not of cooperation but of confrontation 
with the socialist world, currently pursued by the other space power--the 

United States. The unattainable aspiration of the U.S. ruling circles to 
gain military superiority over the USSR, to destroy socialism and to estab- 
lish global domination of monopoly capital does not simply adversely affect 

possibilities of further expanding and intensifying space research but creates 
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new vyrave threats to the future of mankind, “Tt is becoming increasing 1s 

» Comrade Yu. V. Andropov, CPSU Central Committee peneral secretary, 

noted, answering the questions asked by the journal DER SPIEGEL, “that the 

development of space warfare weapons {is a structural component of Americas 

preparations tor war, They would like to take weapons to outer space and 

threaten mankind from there, This must not be allowed,” 

oby Loot 

The Soviet Unione-the pioneer in space--does not only call for preventing the 

extension of the arms race to outer space but formulates practical and al- 

ready attainable proposals and initiatives which would reliably block the 

path of such weapons to outer space, 

Space can and must remain peaceful. Such is the demand of all peace-loving 

forces on earth. Such is the objective prerequisite for further human pro- 

sress, 

The penetration of outer space was a legitimate consequence of the develop- 
ment of our civilization, Man went beyond the limits of the earth both 
literally and tiguratively. On the one hand, today in orbit he works as a 

researcher, studying more closely the solar system and observing the earth, 

which is so tar the only known celestial body in the universe on which life 

exists. On the other, he has begun to think in categories exceeding the 

range ot conventional earthly concepts. 

It was no accident that the Soviet Union gained priority in space research. 

The creation in the USSR of the first rocket-bearers and space apparatus and 

the rapid development of cosmonautics were a splendid example of the use of 

the advantages of the socialist system in scientific and technical progress, 

which was achieved through the joint efforts of a number of designers and sci- 

entists and industry. 

The achievements of cosmonautics are well-known. Studies of natural re- 

sources on earth, environmental control, communications, navigation, tele- 

vision broadcasting, meteorology, geodesy, cartography and other applications 

of space technology are making a tangible contribution to the national econ- 

omy and contributing to the solution of topical economic, social, cultural 

and other problems. One could hardly imagine modern life today without space 

activities. The introducing of scientific equipment beyond the atmosphere 
opened to astronomers and physicists an essentially different universe which 

is sending to earth a tremendous amount of information in ultraviolet and 

X- and gamma rays, of exceptional value in the study of natural laws. Inter- 

planetary flights by automatic stations have radically changed our concepts 

of the solar system, the planets in particular, including the earth. 

The time is coming of an even more intensive use of outer space. According 

to forecasts, future achievements in space for the sake and good of man, wil] 

be even more impressive compared to the present. The main task of cosmonau- 

tics will be fulfilled: the industrialization of near space, i.e., the total 

blending of space complexes of various purposes with the earth's economy and 



the combined development of production forces on earth and in outer space, 

The operation of orbital factories and plants, created for the production of 

new materials and industrial commodities under the conditions of profound 

vacuum and welghtlessness, will become possible. The virtually inexhaustible 
resources of outer space, including those of the celestial bodies and solar 

energy, will be extensively used, 

The time is not far when all mankind will be covered by a single information 
network which will make it possible, through the help of space instruments, 
to receive at all times and anywhere practical data on all problems of inter- 
est. This could include various fields of knowledge, technical recommenda- 

tions, disease treatment, and so on. Travelers and researchers, ships, 

airplanes and other transport facilities will be able to determine their 
position and velocity with high accuracy. Solar energy systems and large 

telescopes will be placed in outer space. Large manned ship-stations will 
become work bases with the help of specialized autonomous modules for various 
purposes. 

We have mentioned merely a few of the possible future trends of development 
of cosmonautics. They are striking in their greatness and complexity of the 
problems which will have to be resolved. In order to carry out such projects 

the development of space complexes must reach a qualitatively new scientific 
and technical and organizational level. Large systems or supersystems will 
have to be created. They should connect space subsystems, combine ground 

with space flight control centers, and data reception and processing; they 

must gather information received from satellites and store it in data banks 

accessible to consumers the world over. 

As we can see, cosmonautics will increasingly contribute to the cooperation 

among countries and peoples on earth and to the awareness that mankind is 
one. As one of the trends of scientific and technical progress, in the 
future it will become one of the important means for the solution of global 
energy, ecological, demographic and other problems. The development of inter- 
national cooperation in space will enable us to make fuller and more rational 

use of the resources of the land and the world's oceans and efficiently to 
resolve problems of environmental control and protection, upgrading the liv- 

ing standard of the population and uprooting backwardness, disease, hunger 

and poverty. 

Interesting results were obtained in the fields of space technology, astro- 
physics, the study of natural resources and medicine during the flights of 

international crews aboard Soviet space ships and orbital stations with the 

participation of representatives of the socialist commonwealth and France. 
Other countries are also launching satellites with the help of Soviet car- 
riers. Successful scientific and applies studies are being conducted within 

the framework of the Intercosmos international program with the participation 

of the socialist countries, France, India, the United States, the FRG, 
Austria, Sweden and others. The Western countries are participating in the 
Vega project, developed by the Soviet Union in cooperation with the socialist 
countries, for the study of Halley's Comet and Venus. An agreement is being 
drafted on the exchange of information during the Viga and Jotto experiment, 
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which ts conducted by the Western European countries and the United States, 

for the study of the comet. All of this proves that the Western scientists 
are supporting the Soviet policy of developing mutually profitable contacts 

in the conquest of space, 

Signiticant progress has been achieved in the development of comprehensive 

cooperation in space with a view to the development and operation of large 
systems. Currently international space systems of communications and navi- 
gation satellites are successfully functioning, such as Intersputnik, 

Intelsat and Inmarsat. Preparations are in full swing for the development of 
international space systems for telecontrol sounding of the earth with the 
help ot the Landsat (United States), SPOT (France), MOS 1 (Japan), Meteor 

(USSR) and other satellites. The international COSPAS-SARSAT system for 
human rescue is already in operation. The system consists of satellites 

which are always watching in orbit and ground reception stations in the USSR, 

the United States, Norway, France and Canada. Although the system is still 
experimental, it has already proved its possibilities. In only 9 months of 
work, with the help of the Kosmos-1383 and Kosmos-1447 satellites, within the 
system, 22 catastrophes were detected and 48 people in various parts of the 

wlobe, on land and sea, were rescued. 

The activities of the individual countries within the United Nations and its 

specialized institutions are contributing to the development of international 

Space cooperation. The UN Committee on the Utilization of Outer Space for 

Peaceful Purposes is especially dealing with all problems related to the 

development of space. 

International cooperation not only yields direct benefits to participating 
countries but has a beneficial impact on the international situation by 
contributing to the utilization of the results of space activities for the 

good and in the interest of the entire global community of countries and 

peoples. 

II 

Historical experience confirms that the conquest of new areas (with the 
exception of Antarctica) has always led in the final account to their use as 

theaters of military operation. Technical achievements have led to improve- 
ments of existing and development of essentially new types of combat materiel 
and weaponry. Therefore, geographic discoveries were paralleled by wars of 
conquest and the establishment of colonial empires and led to the building of 
powerful navies. The conquest of the air brought about the creation of 

powerful bombing, diving, fighter and other strategic and tactical aircraft. 
The discovery of the energy of the atom and the development of rockets led to 
the creation of nuclear missiles. 

All wars on our planet have brought the people catastrophe and privation. It 
is only now, however, that for the first time in history nuclear missiles and 
other armaments which can destroy not only all achievements of human civili- 
zation but also life on earth, have been developed. Such a self-destruction 
of mankind, should a nuclear war appear, may occur within a relatively short 



period of time or, In terms of history, virtually instantaneously. Jt i: 

exceptionally important under such circumstances for space activities of all 

countries to have a peaceful direction, for international cooperation to 

develop and intensify and for the conclusion of international agreement: 

which would rellably block any attempts at turning outer space Into an area 

of arms race and military confrontation. Today outer space is free of weap: 
ons and the necessary prerequisites for keeping it peacetul exist. with 

agreements which would ban the deployment of weapons In outer space verifi- 

cation could be relatively simple. 

At the present time, on the initiative of the USSR and the members of the 

socialist commonwealth and the support of all peace-loving forces, a number 
of international agreements have been initialed which, to a certain extent, 

l'mit the possible use of outer space for military purposes. Thus, the 1963 

lreaty on Banning Nuclear Weapon Tests in the Atmosphere, Outer Space and 

Under Water removed outer space from the realm of nuclear tests. The placing 

in orbit around the earth of any object carrying nuclear weapons or similar 

other types of mass destruction armaments or the deployment of such weapons 

on celestial bodies and in outer space in any fashion are forbidden by the 

1967 Treaty on Principles Governing the Activities of States on the Study and 

Utilization of Outer Space, Including the Moon and Other Celestial Bodies. 

Corresponding norms which Limit the military aspects of space activities 

of states are included in the 1977 Convention on Banning Military or Any 

Other Hostile Utilization of Means of Affecting the Natural Environment; the 

1972 USSR-U.S. Treaty on Restricting Antimissile Defense Systems (PRO) made 

it incumbent on the parties neither to create, testnor deploy PRO systems or 

components based at sea, in the air, in outer space or mobile on the ground. 

Nevertheless, currently suborbital flights of intercontinental ballistics 

missiles (ICBMs) and other objects carrying nuclear weapons as well as other 

types of mass destruction weapons flying across outer space, deploying in 

outer space objects or in any other fashion in outer space other types of 

weapons not covered by the “mass destruction weapon” term, or the use of 
anti-satellite systems are not forbidden. A number of other problems remain 

unregulated. 

Bearing in mind the importance and relevance of the problems of preventing 
the militarization of outer space to the fate of the world and mankind, in 

1981 the Soviet Union submitted for consideration by the 36th UN General 

\ssembly a proposal on concluding an international treaty which would ban the 

deployment in outer space of weapons of any kind. This problem is currently 

on the agenda of the Committee on Disarmament in Geneva, 

The suggestion formulated at the Prague Conference of the Political Consulta- 

tive Committee of Warsaw Pact Members in January 1983 of concluding a treaty 

on the reciprocal nonuse of military force and maintaining peaceful relations 

between the members of the Warsaw Pact and NATO, was an important initiative. 

Such a treaty would include, among others, stipulations on the nonuse first 

of military force against the sea, air and space ships of either side or 

other sites belonging to them, wherever they may be located, and the obli- 

gation not to threaten the security of sea, air and space communications 



crossing areas on which no national jurisdiction has been extended. In his 

answer to the appeal of a group of American scientists and public personali-~ 
tiles, Comrade Yu. V. Andropov assured them that “the Soviet Union will con- 
tinue to apply maximal efforts to prevent the sinister plans of shifting the 
arms race to outer space from becoming reality.” 

IT] 

As a result of the U.S. counteraction, practical work on reaching an agree~ 
ment on the use of outer space exclusively for peaceful purposes has not been 

initiated so far. Meanwhile, the U.S. ruling circles are engaged in a fever- 

ish search for the possibility of wrecking the currently existing military- 
Strategic parity and are paying increasing attention to outer space. Work on 

the development of outer space military equipment has long become one of the 
basic elements of the Pentagon's scientific research, with its large number 
of selentific centers, laboratories, testing grounds and stations. 

According to the U.S. National Science Foundation, today more scientists are 
engaged in scientific research in the American aerospace companies than in 

the chemical, medical, petroleum, automobile, rubber and machine-building 
sectors combined. U.S. civilian space agencies, the National Aeronautics and 
Space Administration (NASA) above all, are also working for the Department of 

Defense. Expenditures for the militarization of outer space are steadily, 

constantly growing and are currently substantially outstripping outlays for 
civilian space programs, which have lately been subjected to repeated cuts. 

The creation and utilization of space technology for military purposes is be- 
coming one of the important trends in the activities of the U.S. Department 
of Defense. The already developed and operational applied military outer 
space systems ensure the coordination of activities of U.S. armed forces on a 

global scale (communications, combat control, meteorology, navigation, 

geodesy, detection of nuclear explosions, missile launches, observation of 
navy vessels in the oceans, photoreconnaissance, radio interception, and so 

on). More than 70 percent of the overall amount of U.S. military communica- 
tions is through satellites. Satellites are also used to gather most of the 

intelligence information. 

During the aggressive war against the peoples of Indochina, the Pentagon 
extensively used American reconnaissance, communications, meteorological and 

navigational satellites. Satellite data were used in the planning and im- 
plementation of the failed, thoughtless operation for the liberation of the 

hostages from the American Embassy in Teheran in 1980. During the Anglo- 

Argentine military conflict for the Falklands (Malvinas), intelligence data 

obtained with the help of satellites were given to the British command. 

Information from U.S. reconnaissance satellites was also supplied to the 
Israeli aggressors during the 1967, 1973 and 1982 Arab-Israeli conflicts. 

However, the launching of artificial satellites with limited tasks of sup- 
porting military operations on earth no longer satisfies the American mili- 
tary. It considers them merely as the initial steps to the comprehensive 

militarization of space. 



We know, for example, that as early as 1948 the Pentagon was showing a great 

deal ot toterest in studies which included plans for the deployment of huge 

orbital stations in near space. In the 1960s the American military did not 
conceal that in its opinion it would be precisely manned and maneuvering 
space facilities which would become the nucleus of the already planned anti- 
space defense by Washington and the main strike force in combat operations in 
outer space. For a number of years the U.S. Department of Defense worked on 

the development of the MOL military orbital laboratory, efforts which were 
interrupted following the reorientation of the American space program toward 
the creation of other systems. Nevertheless, the experiments aimed at the 

development of a military laboratory were carried out with the Mercury, 

Gemint and Apollo spaceships and the Skylab orbital station. 

The Pentagon's interest in manned space flights became even greater toward 

the end of the 1970s and the beginning of the 1980s. It announced that the 
U.S. Air Force was to piay an increased role in the country's space program. 

It was assigned to draft various plans for military operations in space, 
including some manned. Such plans ascribe a special role to the system of 
space transport ships of the Space Shuttle type, developed by the United 
States, the program for the utilization of which has been subordinated to the 

Pentagon's interests from the very beginning. In addition to launching mili- 
tary artificial satellites, the Space Shuttle ships will be used also to 
assemble large orbital military projects for purposes of reconnaissance, 
inspecting the space projects of other countries and their tracking, testing 
the equipment of military satellites, developing and testing new weapon types 
and systems, and so on, Interest is being shown in the use of said space- 

ships as space command centers which would replace the air command centers in 

controlling nuclear weapons in a war. 

Furthermore, the United States is developing plans for new highly maneuver- 

able apparatus, which are the smaller variants of the current Space Shuttle 

ships (the "“Minishuttle, Cruiser, Spaceline, and others). A fleet of mili- 

tary manned ships is planned for the future, which could take off from ground 
airfields and, having carried out their assignments in outer space, return to 
their bases. Also planned is the creation of manned or visited space sta- 
tions, orbital depots, workshops and testing complexes for military purposes. 

However, the Space Shuttle-type ships will be used only for the deployment of 

military systems prior to the beginning of combat operations. They them- 

selves are not specially equipped for such activities. That is why the 

United States is preparing to develop means for launching in near space 

orbital ships of other models, which would be equipped with defense facili- 

ties and could be launched secretly and suddenly into orbit in wartime. 

In recent years the U.S. Department of Defense has also been studying the 
possibility of using nuclear weapons in space and from space. Existing 

international treaties notwithstanding, the Pentagon is concocting sinister 

plans for orbiting modified Minuteman II intercontinental ballistic missiles 

armed with nuclear warheads, and launching an unmanned object on which 
Minuteman III missiles could be deployed. Nor is the possibility excluded of 
converting space shuttles into space bombers by installing nuclear weapons in 



them. As it is hoped overseas, the deployment of such weapons in space would 

make {t possible to strike targets on earth within 3 to 5 minutes, 

In connection with the growing dependence of the U.S. armed forces on space 

systems, the Reagan administration took a number of organizational steps 

aimed at increasing the coordination of programs related to the military 

utilization of space, The air force is strengthening its respective material 

md technical tacilities. Although the United States already has a flight 

control center for military satellites in Sunnyvale, while NASA has in 

Houston a flight control system tor space shuttles, the creation of a joint 

center in Colorado Springs is planned for the flight control of military 

satellites and space shuttles. The U.S. Department of Defense is building 

its own launching pad for space transport ships based exclusively on military 
programs at the Vandenberg Air Force Base. The complex will begin operations 
in 1986, 

The armament program of unprecedented scale, adopted by the Republican admin- 

istration in October 1981, stipulates in addition to the further growth of 
nuclear forces the continued militarization of outer space. The 4 July 1982 
U.S. presidential directive on the new policy in the study and utilization of 

space legitimizes U.S. military preparations in space. The U.S. Air Force 

command has been given the necessary powers as the executive organ of the 
Department of Defense in the military utilization of space. On 1 September 
1982 a special space command was set up within the air force. In June 1983 
the air force submitted a plan for setting up a joint space command which 

will control all space facilities of all the branches of the armed forces. 
By decision of the U.S. President a special group was set up to draft recom- 

mendations on the conquest of space, chaired by the President's national 
security adviser. Currently three-quarters of all federal scientific expen- 

ditures in the United States are for military and military-space research. 

The Pentagon's space budget for the next fiscal year will total $9.4 billion. 

Military space programs ensure fabulous profits to the American corporations 

participating in their implementation. For example, initially a single 

launching of a Space Shuttle was estimated at under $10 million; actually, it 

was slightly over $200 million. The Pentagon will pay some $5 billion to 

private companies to make four orbital ships belonging to that system. Here 

capitalism has reached the type of profits for which, as T. Danning said (as 

cited by Marx in “Das Kapital”), “there is no crime it would not risk to com- 

mit even if the punishment is hanging” (see K. Marx and F. Engels, “Soch.” 

[Works], vol 23, p 770). These words fully apply to the present military 

space activities of the United States. In accelerating the development of 
the most lethal nuclear systems, American monopoly capital is committing a 

terrible crime against mankind. 

IV 

The United States is engaged in intensive research in the area of antisatel- 

lite systems in accordance with its military programs. 

A self-guiding antisatellite launched from an F-15 fighter, consisting of a 

two-stage, 6-meter-long missile (ASAT system) has reached the stage of final 



flight tests. Its purpose is to strike at space ships with the help of self- 

vulding warheads. Preparations are currently being made for testing this 

‘ystem with the use of targets launched into orbit. After the tests, two 

tighter squadrons will be equipped with antisatellite missiles, the first of 

which will be deployed at the Langley and McCord air force bases. 

Suoported by their desire to achieve military superiority over the USSR, the 

American strategists are greatly relying on the development of antisatellite 

space weapons systems using new principles in physics. The creation and de- 

ployment of laser and beam space-based weapons play an important role in the 

plans of the aggressive U.S. circles. The development of such weapons may 

become reality in the near future. In California the U.S. Air Force is al- 

ready trying to hit airplane-launched missiles with a laser beam. The prin- 

cipal dream of the American military, however, is the launching of a powerful 
laser in space, The United States has completed a series of ground tests of 

prototypes of high-power laser weapons which use the energy of hydrogen ond 

tlouride combustion. Etforts to develop targeting and directing laser beams 
in space with a diameter of up to 4 meters of the mirror are nearing comple- 

tion. Such weapons will be used as antisatellites within the U.S. antimis- 

sile defense system and in striking ground, sea and air targets. 

According to the American military, the laser weapon is the most efficient 

and should be mainly applied precisely in space, for here it has a very long 

range of action, ranging from 2,000 to 4,000 kilometers, and could strike at 

moving targets in a short period of time. 

The United States ascribes great importance to the Space Shuttles in develop- 

ny the laser weapon. Launching, sighting and other key elements of this 

weapon are being tested during Space Shuttle flights. By the mid-1980s, 

during one of the Space Shuttle flights, experiments will be conducted with 

demonstrations of the possibilities of laser weapons in outer space. The 
purpose of such experiments is the comprehensive testing of the combat effi- 

clency of the weapons, for purposes of political blackmail and frightening 

the peoples on earth. 

(he ray weapon being developed in the United States has the same character- 

istics as the laser weapon, based on the use of elementary particles (elec- 

trons, protons and neutrons), moving at velocities close to the speed of 

light and destroying the target through heat and mechanical action. 

for a number of years the supporters of the arms race in the United States 

have been working on the development of third-generation “superweapons,” 
meaning by this the atom bomb as the first generation and the hydrogen bomb 

as the second. 

The X-ray laser, which converts the energy of an exploding atomic bomb into a 

laser beam in the X-ray range, is an example of third-generation weaponry. 

The prototype of such a laser has already been tested in an underground ex- 

plosion at the Livermore Laboratory in the United States, under the super- 

vision of E. Teller, the “father” of the American hydrogen bomb. In his 

words, an X-ray laser could be created which could strike immediately an 

entire group of missiles flying at a distance of several thousand kilometers. 



this includes systems for directing into the guided beam radioactive par- 

ticles, neutrons and gamma and X-ray radiation, Also studied is the possi- 

bility of using the electromagnetic pulse (EMI) which appears in a nuclear 

exploston and which could create an overloading of power grids and destroy or 

put out of use any kind of electronic equipment, According to the American 

specialists a 5SO-megaton hydrogen bomb exploded at an altitude of 300 km 

above the earth could destroy electronic systems and power transmission 

cables over an entire continent. The EMI could stop radio and television 

transmissions and telephone communications, break down communications satel- 

lites, electronic control systems, computers, and so on, and disturb air and 

vround trattic. 

V 

What other types and systems of space weapons may be developed in the Penta- 

gon's laboratories and scientific centers remain unknown. However, the 

examples we cited convincingly confirm that the current official U.S. circles 

and those who support them, hiding behind hypocritical rhetoric, are firm 

believers in the concept of the inevitability of nuclear war. In an effort 

to satisfy the insatiable appetites of the military-industrial complex and 
conceal the tension to disturb the existing strategic parity and stupefy the 

population in the United States and other countries, on 23 March 1983 Presi- 

dent Reagan delivered a totally misleading and demagogic speech. He an- 

nounced the decision to develop a widespread system of antimissile defense 

(PRO), deployed on earth and in outer space, shamelessly describing it as the 
“tuture which promises hope.” The PRO space system was proclaimed as allep- 
edly ensuring a transition from the doctrine of “mutually guaranteed destruc- 

tion" to the doctrine of "guaranteed survival” (of the United States--the 

author). 

The charges which Reagan made against the Soviet Union in his speech, the 

“acceptable” model of nuclear war he painted and the soothing terminology 

were found adequate by the U.S. President and those who back him for the 
purpose of surreptitiously opening a new channel in the deadly arms race. 
The demagogic blabberings about “space defense” were also aimed at drawing 

the attention away from the increased U.S. first-strike nuclear potential and 
blunt the indignation of the peoples of Western Europe and the aspirations of 

the oversease military to turn their territory into a nuclear war theater. 

However, Reagan clearly failed in the role of “savior of the world” and of 
mythical “Western values.” The world press, including that of the United 
States, condemned the “space war” scenario presented by the president and 
written in accordance with the military-political “high-level” plan drafted 
by the extreme rightists Heritage Foundation organization. In order to 

ensure “survival,” according to this plan, hundreds of satellites armed with 

lethal systems were to be put into orbit, equipped with third-generation 

weapons, for the destruction of launched Soviet missiles. Furthermore, 
satellites which could blind or destroy the satellites of the other side, 

“space mines,” and so on, were to be orbited as well. 

The U.S. military specialists, who support this delirious program, perfectly 

realize that they will be never be able to destroy all launched missiles and 
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’ that a minimal number of surviving missiles would suffice to deal a crushing 

retaliatory strike against the Unitted States. 

In reality, the concepts of “survival” and “space defense” are based on plans 
according to which the United States will deal the first strike, the purpose 

of which will be to destroy a maximal number of Soviet missiles on the sround 

and so that the U.S. space antimissile defense would strike at the missiles 

which have escaped the first strike of the American missiles. Therefore, 

“the future which gives hope” and the concept of “survival” with the help of 
space detense will grant the United States safety on the assumption that it 

will win by dealing a first strike in a nuclear war. 

“The adventurism and danger of this entire idea,” Comrade Yu. V. Andropoy 

said, “is that it rests on impunity, on dealing a first strike with the 
assumption that a retaliatory strike could be avoided. This increases the 

temptation to press the launching button. This is the main danger of the new 

American military concept which can only take the world closer to the nuclear 

precipice.” 

With his fables on “space defense,” President Reagan is misleading the 

American people as well, promising them safety and "a hopeful future.” The 

deployment of a U.S. space armada with lethal weapons on board will inevi- 

tably lead the other side to develop weapons for protection and counter- 
action. Everyone iswell familiar with the position held by the USSR on this 

problem, as presented in Comrade Yu. V. Andropov's statements. The Soviet 

Union will never allow a U.S. military superiority and will never find itself 
disarmed in the face of any threat. That is why the efforts to implement the 

new decision of the U.S. President can only mean the start of a new and even 

more dangerous round in the arms race. 

The creation and maintenance of a space armada would cost hundreds of bil- 
lions of dollars. Peaceful activities in outer space would come to an end. 
It will become exceptionally difficult or impossible to control and restrain 
the arms race. These would be the consequences of the implementation of the 

military-space plans of the American administration. 

The development of space troops would immeasurably increase the likelihood of 

an accidental start of a nuclear war and the possibility of preventing it 

would be reduced, for there would be virtually no time left to issess the 

situation should a wrong signal be received. Everyone recalls the incidents 
of American nuclear weapons and cases of false alarms because of technical 
failures in the U.S. antiaircraft defense systems. Reagan's call for the 

creation of space weapons and space forces factually doom mankind to a pas- 

sive expectation of its death. 

This position is countered by the clear and specific peaceful proposals made 

by the Soviet Union, aimed at preserving peace for mankind and offering the 

people the prospect of developing civilization on earth and inspiring them to 
new accomplishments on earth and in space. “Space must remain peaceful,” 
Comrade Yu. V. Andropov said in answering the questions of the journal DER 

SPIEGEL. “We have called for the conclusion of an international treaty on 
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the nondeployment of any kind of weapons in outer space. We are convinced 
that we should go even farther: we should agree on banning in general the use 

of torce In outer space as well as from outer space to earth.” 

In an ettort to glve a new impetus to the talks on preventing the militariza- 

tion of space, last August the Soviet Union submitted exceptionally important 

{mitiatives. At his meeting in the Kremlin with a group of American senators, 

Comrade Yu. V. Andropov confirmed his previously expressed proposals and 

voiced our country's readiness to resolve most radically the question of 
antisatellite weapons--that an agreement be reached on the elimination of 

already existing antisatellite systems and banning the creation of new ones. 

He also stated that the Soviet Union has assumed the obligation not to be the 

first to introduce any kind of antisatellite weapons in outer space, i.e., it 

introduced a unilateral moratorium on such launchings as long as other coun- 

tries, including the United States, would abstain from deploying in outer 

space any kind of antisatellite weapons. 

The Soviet Union has submitted a draft treaty on banning the use of force in 
outer space and from outer space to earth for consideration by the 38th UN 
General Assembly session. This treaty calls for banning the use of force or 
threat of force in space and from space and the assumption by participating 

countries of a number of other obligations aimed at preventing the militari- 
zation of space. The practical implementation of the Soviet initiatives 
would make it possible reliably to block the efforts of imperialist forces to 

turn space from ap area of international cooperation into an arena of con- 

frontation and military struggle. 

Scfentists and public personalities concerned by the dangerous development of 
the international situation and who are sincerely and seriously concerned 
with the basic interests ot mankind, as well as all honest people on earth, 
warmly support the Leninist humane policy of the Soviet Union. The Soviet 

people have confidence in their future. We firmly believe that mankind will 
not undertake its self-destruction and, in the final account, will ensure the 
peaceful coexistence among countries with different social systems. 

People aspire toward distant trips in space, to planets and stars. Never- 

theless, they still must return to the earth which must be preserved. 

The peace movement is expanding. Many millions of people in all countries 
are opposing the growth of armaments with increasing resolve. 

The cause of peace will win and space will remain peaceful and open to all 

countries for the good of all peoples on earth. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS "Pravda". "“Kommunist", 1983 
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INTERNATLONALISTS OF THE OCTOBER SCHOOL 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) 
pp 119-120 

[Review by Candidate of Historical Sciences F. Krotov, director of the USSR 
Central Museum of the Revolution, of the book "Iskry Velikogo Oktyabrya" 
[Sparks of the Great October]. The contribution of the internationalists to 

the revolutionary worker movement in Central and Southeastern European 
Countries (1917-1921). Politizdat, Moscow, 1982, 288 pp with illustrations] 

[Text] The international significance of the October Revolution and its 
intluence on the worker, peasant, general democratic and national liberation 

movements abroad have been extensively covered in many books, pamphlets and 
articles. 

One ot the most interesting aspects of this topical problem is covered in the 

monograph under review. The author has chosen as his research topic the 

contribution made by the revolutionaries-internationalists -- eye-witnesses 

and participants in the struggle for soviet power in Russia -- to populari- 
zing the ideals of the October Revolution in their homelands, the countries in 

Central and Southeastern Europe. As coparticipants in the birth of the new 

social system free from exploitation and oppression, they became exposed to V. 
I. Lenin's great ideas and their implementation in building a socialist 
soclety and protecting the revolutionary gains. Back home, the participants 
in the historical events in Russia made use in the revolutionary struggle of 

the lessons of the October Revolution and contributed to making "the word 
‘soviet’ understandable in all languages" (V. I. Lenin, "Poln. Sobr. Soch." 
[Complete Collected Works], vol 38, p 37). 

By virtue of the prevailing circumstances, at the start of the October 

Revolution considerable numbers of foreigners found themselves on Russian 

territory. They included more than 4 million prisoners of war, refugees and 
emigres. They were mainly prisoners of war from Germany, Austria-Hungary, 

furkey and Bulgaria, totalling some 2.1-2.3 million soldiers and officers, 
about 2 million Poles, refugees or military in the Russian army, no less than 

150,000 workers, peasants, soldiers and seamen from Romania, evacuated to the 

south of Russia, thousands of Bulgarian emigres, seasonal workers from Iran, 

Turkey and Afghanistan, and emigres and workers from other countries. 



Lhie kuthor traces the comp lex process if the deve lopment of i revolutilor ry 

conse tlousness among the progressive element of this mass of worker! ind 

peasants, who tound themselves on Nusstan soll, and thefr gradual adoption of 

the tdeas of Leninism and the October Revolution. In analyzing the variou: 

factors which influenced this process, the author proves that the preponderant 

role tn it was played by the great liberation strugyle itself, which was waged 

by the Russian working class and totfling peasantry, and the explanatory work 

conducted among the foreign working people by the bolshevik party. The broad 

masses of prisoners of war, refugees, seasonal workers and emigres felt tli 

powerful influence of the revolutionary movement of the Russtan proiletartat 

ind peasantry and joined the struggle for peace, land, freedom and soctalism 

under the direct leadership of the Leninist party. Loyal to the banners ot 

proletarian internationalis, the bolsheviks had started their agitation wor 

amony the foreign workers and peasants cast on our soll while the tmpertalist 

war was still on. They familiarized them with the Leninist program related to 

the questions of war, peace and revolution and strengthened the fraternal! 

solidarity between them and the Russian working people. 

Organizations of former prisoners of war-internationalists appeared with the 

victory of the Great October Revolution. The activities of the Polish 

revolutionary soctal democratic and socialist organizations operating on 

Russian territory -- the social democratic groups of Poland and Lithuania and 

the Polish Soctalist Leftist Party -- which had appeared as early as the 

spring of 1917, entered a new stage of activities. In the spring of 1918 the 

Hungarian, Romanian, German, Southern Slav, Czechoslovak and other groups of 

toreign communists were set up on the basis of the communist nucleus which had 
been established within the revolutionary organizations. They united into 
Federation of Forefgn Groups in May 1918. The bolshevik party gave compre- 

hensive afd to the organizations of foreign revolutionaries in the land of the 

soviets. The author describes the way the RKP(b) Central Committee helped the 
internationalists in choosing the right directions to follow and methods ot 

work among the foreign proletariat and peasantry on Russian soil. We read 

with preat interest about the meetings between Lenin and the leaders of the 

internationalist movements: the Hungarians Bela Kuhn, T. Samueli, D. Farago 

and L. Nemeti, the Czech I. Schneeberg, the Slovak M Krstiak, the Poles Yu. 

Markhlewski, S. Budzinski, S. Bobinski and Yu. Leszczinski, the Bulgarian S. 

Cherkezov, the Serbian I. Milkic, and others. Their discussions dealt with 

problems of the international labor movement, the situation in Central and 

Southeast Europe, and the participation of the internationalists in the 

revolutionary struggle in their homeland. A meeting of particular importance 

was held in April 1918 between Lenin and the leaders of organizations of 
foreign communists in Soviet Russia -- the Hungarian F. Jancik, the Czech R. 

Rayter and others -- in the course of which the leader of the world 
proletariat explained the tremendous harmfulness and erroneousness of the 
views disseminated among some leaders of the internationalist movement of 

"moving" the revolution to the West through armed force, as the former 
prisoners of war and the refugees returned to their countries. Explaining to 

the broad masses the meaning and purpose of the October Revolution became the 
main line of activities of the foreign revolutionaries in assisting the worker 

and peasant movement in their respective homelands. 



With the help of abundant tacts the author proves the way in which the foreign 

workers and peasants, who had witnessed and participated in the October 

Revolution, disseminated at home the tdeas of a just democrati! peace, the 

elimination of all soctal and national oppresston, putting the working people 

in power, establishing a proletarlan stategy, giving the landed estates to the 

peasants and establishing relations of friendship and fraternity among working 

people of all nationalities. Very interesting information is supplied on the 

participation of the former prisoners of war in the soldiers’ uprisings which 

shook up the Hapsburg army in the spring and summer of 1918 and the clandes- 

tine yroups they set up in order to prepare the broad popular masses for the 

irising revolution. 

The author particularly concentrates on the contribution made by the foreign 

ommunists, who had expertenced the October Revolution, to the organization of 

communist movements in Central and Southeastern European countries. He writes 

that the return of foreign revolutionaries, who were members of foreign 

communist groups in Soviet Russia, particularly intensified in the autumn of 

L918, following the military defeat of Austria-Hungary and Germany in World 
War One and the victories of the bourgeois-democratic revolutions in these 

countries. [The monograph describes in detail the role they played in 

acquainting the left wings of the worker movements in Hungary, Czechoslovakia, 

Bulgaria, Poland, Romania and Yugoslavia with Lenin's ideas on the socialist 

revolution, the dictatorship of the proletariat and the party of a new type. 

ihe monograph proves that the appearance of communist parties was a manifesta- 
tion of the profound need experienced by the proletariat for a revolutionary 
vanguard in the struggle for the overthrow of bourgeois rule and establishment 

of a socialist system. The author notes that the roots of the revolutionary 
parties which appeared could be traced to the history of the worker movement 

and the revolutionary struggle of the proletariat against exploitation and 

oppression. At the same time, the creation of an organized revolutionary 

vanguard in foreign countries developed under the powerful ideological 

influence of the theory and practice of Leninism and the experience of the 
Great October Revolution, in the course of which the process of interaction 

and reciprocal ideological enrichment of the individual detachments of the 
revolutionary proletariat developed differently in the individual countries, 

with its specific manifestations based on specific conditions and circum- 
stances. The internationalists, who had returned to their homelands, became 

forces in the revolutionary worker movement which, together with the other 

idvanced detachments of the working class, helped to establish communist 

parties in their own countries. They helped to acquaint the revolutionary 
proletariat with Lenin's doctrine and the experience of the October Revolution 
and actively fought against reformism and right-wing opportunism. Together 

with the other forces within the worker movement, the foreign revolutionaries 

played a major role also in the establishment of the first proletarian states 

in Central Europe -- the Hungarian and Slovak Soviet Republics. 

[he members of the great cohort of foreign internationalists made a substan- 

tial contribution to strengthening proletarian solidarity between their own 

‘ountries and the first socialist state in the world -- the Soviet Republic -- 

and to consolidating the international relations between the left-wing forces 

of the worker movement and the bolshevik party and the Comintern. 



fhe author convincingly criticizes the views of various falsifiers and parti- 
cularly hostile tabrications of bourgeois and right-wing socialist politicians 
and historians according to which, after returning to their respective count- 
ries trom the land of the soviets, the foreign revolutionaries supported the 

"export of revolution" and allegedly introduced in the working class of their 
homeland “alien” ideas and methods inconsistent with national conditions and 
clashing with historical traditions. Conversely, the author proves that the 

organizations of internationalists in the Soviet republic were an inseparable 
part of the revolutionary wing of the proletariat in their own countries, both 
in terms of structure and tasks and objectives. 

The monograph is based on extensive data and reveals many unfamiliar facts 
related to the deepest ideological influence which the October Revolution had 
on the Liberation movements of the working people in foreign countries. 
Unquestionably, it will be useful in the field of internationalist education. 

COPYRIGHT: ILzdatel'stvo TsK KPSS "Pravda". "“Kommunist", 1983 
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PERFECTING PLANNED MANAGEMENT IN THE SOCIALIST COUNTRIES 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) 

pp L2Zl-1L22 rt 

[Review by Prof R. Yevstigneyev, doctor of economic sciences, of the book 

“Kollektivnyy Opyt Sovershenstvovaniya Upravleniya Sotsialisticheskoy 
tkonomikoy (po Materialam S"yezdov Kommunisticheskikh i Rabochikh Partiy)" 
[Collective Experience in Perfecting Socialist Economic Management (Based on 

the Lxpertence of Communist and Worker Party Congresses)]. Edited by R. A. 
belousov and G. B. Khromushin. Ekonomika, Moscow, 1983, 232 pp] 

ilext] The congresses of ruling parties of a number of socialist countries, 

witch were held at the beginning of the 1980s, paid great attention to 
pertecting planned economic management and the entire economic mechanism as 
they converted to intensive reproduction. The reciprocal study of the results 
achieved in this area and their utilization are of tremendous importance. 

lhe work under review sums up the experience acquired by the CEMA countries 
during the 1970s. The study of the main trends of such activities in terms of 

the conditions of the individual countries, the difficulties and the means 
used to surmount them, the features of the developing economic mechanisms, the 

means of upgrading the efficiency of organizational structures and expanding 

the participation of the toiling masses in management reveal the wealth and 
variety of methods used in managing international labor cooperation. The work 
was written by an international group of authors: the individual chapters are 

the work of leading scientists from the respective countries. 

The analysis of the specific methods used in resolving a number of common 

problems, described in this work, is of unquestionable scientific and 
practical interest. Despite differences related to the specific historical 
conditions of the individual countries, their principal meaning is reduced to 

the profound restructuring of the tools for and methods of influencing the 
nationwide cooperation of labor and the significant changing of the content of 

planned management in which production efficiency is given priority along with 
proportional (balanced) economic development. 

The importance of strengthening the orientation toward end results with the 
lowest possible resource outlays, upgrading the organization and coordination 
among all management units, qualitative improvements in planning and 
interaction between the plan and economic levers and incentives was noted at 
the 26th CPSU Congress and the November 1982 and June 1983 Central Committee 

~~ A 



imilar problems were considered at the party congresses of the fra- 

ternal mitries. this applies to the better organization of the collective 

Wot ! itilions of people successfully pursuing the common strategic course 

f upvrading publie production efficiency. This calls for coordinating the 

pecit | forms of economic relations with structural and other shifts in 

production torces and tinding and utilizing additional sources for economic 

vrowth and improved Living standards of the nations. 

Ihe authors convincingly prove that this course expresses the common nature of 

the initial principles and tasks involved in the functioning and advancement 

it the planned manayement system, The objective targets and motive forces of 

the soctalist economy and the stable and essential interconnection between its 

most important elements are the same for all CEMA members. However, in no way 

does this commonness lead to a monotony or impoverishment of its forms or to 
standardized style and methods of the guiding and regulating influence of the 

planned management of socioeconomic processes. To the contrary, the common 

laws yoverning the development of national management systems offer great 

pportunities for the application of several variants of their specific forms, 
methods and instruments. The extensive exchange of experience in this area 

reciprocally enriches the theory and practice of perfecting planned management 
in CEMA countries. In its search for the most efficient methods for real 
production socialization, each one of them perfects its planned management 
system in accordance with the specific circumstances of economic construction, 
the historical stage and national traditions. 

ne work also extensively reflects pertinent practical experience. Let us 
nsider tor example the means of expanding enterprise autonomy. On the one 

hand, mbines in the GDR yield good economic results. They are powerful 

roduction and economic complexes which have achieved a real organizational 
ombination of science with production. Nine tenths of all applied scientists 
urrentiy work in combines. On the other hand, Hungary has acquired a differ- 

ent experience: here, for the past 15 years planned enterprise management is 

ichieved primarily through economic controls and the extensive use, particu- 
larly in agriculture, of various contractual production and economic coopera- 

tion methods. Similar processes have been taking place in Bulgaria lately. 

Miny other examples of positive experience are cited in the book, worth spe- 
ial consideration with a view to their creative application in the USSR in 

the areas of price setting, crediting, stimulating the conservation of 

tuel-energy and raw materials, managing the agroindustrial complexes and 

‘eloping the private auxiliary plots. 

fhe reciprocal study and use of the experience gained in socialist economic 
lizement helps the gradual rapprochement among the structures of the 
nomic mechanisms. This opens additional opportunities for production and 
ientific and technical integration and particularly the establishment of 

lirect relations among associations and enterprises. 

This collective monograph will help in the practical discussion of a number of 
important problems currently facing the CEMA countries. 

One of them is the need for further coordination of the plans for economic and 

sclentific and technical policy, thus making fuller and more efficient use of 



the Latercomplementing nature of their scfentific and production potentials 

and natural resources. To this effect the most efficient trends in interna- 

tlonal production specialization, rational unification of scientific research, 

and moentration of forces in the main sectors of sctentific and technical 

progress are being followed. Our countries ascribe great importance to inter- 

action in key economte sectors which revolutionize the production process and 
are basic in terms of scientific and technical progress and the growth oi: the 
people's well-being. This makes cooperation in activities such as the 
creation, production and utilization of microprocessors and industrial robots 

particularly important. 

Intensification ts related to the systematic solution of the fuel and energy 
problem and the conservation of fuel, raw materials and energy. In recent 

years the GDR and Hungary have increased their output while reducing their 
power consumption. Efforts are being made within CEMA to popularize this 

expertence and to convert to energy-saving technologies. Intensified compre- 

hensive international specialization and cooperation in producing equipment 
for nuclear power plants plays an important role in resolving energy problems. 

Consistent with the economic strategy for the 1980s, as defined by the con- 

gresses of ruling parties, the CEMA countries are limiting the growth of 
capital investments, rechanelling them into the most effective and technically 

progressive production facilities in the processing industry, the fuel and 
energy complex, the production and social infrastructure and agriculture. 

the reader will gain from this work new knowledge on the work being done in 
the fraternal countries on the comprehensive solution of social problems. It 

proves that the enhancement of the scientific and technical level of output 
and its efficiency are a base and a means of upgrading the population's living 
standard. It also clearly proves the feedback: the increased well-being and 

development of human capabilities are an important factor in the enhancement 
of production forces and the acceleration of social progress. 

the practice of the socialist countries indicates, as summed up in the book, 

that upgrading the scientific level of management, planning, economic 

incentive and organization and development of the production and social 
activeness of the working people play an important role in the implementation 
ot programs aimed at perfecting economic and social relations. 

fhe book offers a study of the economic situation in Poland at the turn of the 

1980s and the steps taken by the PZPR to stabilize production and ensure a 
yradual turn to economic growth. 

fhe monograph offers a broad idea of the initial steps taken for the imple- 
mentation of the socioeconomic strategy for the 1980s, as defined at the 

congresses of communist and worker parties in some socialist countries. 

Despite many objective difficulties and the worsened international situation, 
the fraternal parties ensure the continuity of economic policy and with the 

help ot a flexible choice of levers engage in large-scale economic maneuvering 
for the implementation of their economic and social programs. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS "Pravda". ‘"Kommunist", 1983 
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SOC LOPHLLOSOPHICAL PROBLEMS OF DEVELOPING COUNTRIES 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 15, Oct 83 (signed to press 11 Oct 83) 
pp 1L23-126 

[Review by Candidate of Philosophical Sciences V. Burov of the following 
books: (1) "Sotstal'no-Kul'turnyye Traditsii i Obshchestvennoye Soznaniye v 

Razvivayushchikhsya Stranakh Azii i Afriki" [Sociocultural Traditions and 
Social Consciousness in Developing Asian and African Countries] by B. S. 

Yerasov. Nauka, Moscow, 1982, 279 pp; (2) "Sotsial'no-Filosofskiye Problemy 
Obshchestvennogo Razvitiya" [Sociophilosophical Problems of Social Develop- 
ment]. By Yu. M. Pavlov (based on the South Asian Continent). Moscow State 
University Press, Moscow, 1982, 296 pp; (3) "Sotsial'noye Obnovleniye: Skhemy 
i Real'nost'" [Social Renovation: Plans and Reality] by B. S. Starostin 
(critical analysis of bourgeois concepts on modernizing developing countries). 
Politiz.at, Moscow, 1981, 183 pp; (4) "“Levoradikal'naya Sotsiologiya v 
Latinskoy Amerike. Kritika Osnovnykh Kontsptsiy" [Left-Radical Sociology in 
Latin america. Critique of Basic Concepts] by A. V. Shestopal. Mysl', 

Moscow, 1981, 207 pp] 

[Text] In recent years Soviet scientific publications have shown a growing 
interest in the study of social processes occurring in the developing count- 
ries. An increasing number of books deal not with individual aspects of life 
in Asian, African and Latin American countries but with their overall social 

structures, and aim at analyzing problems related to the social progress 
achieved by these countries and determine the interaction among the socio- 

economic and ideological processes, internal (national) and external (interna- 
tional) factors in their development, dynamics of social developments and its 
reflection in theory in their dialectical interconnection. Such studies 
include the monographs unde~ review. 

A very partial list of the problems critically analyzed by the authors include 
the nature of the social revolution and change in socioeconomic system; the 
mechanism of relations between the economic basis and the political and 

ideological superstructure under the con’ition of the existence of different 
structural elements; the characteristics of the class structure, political 
power and statehood; the nature of the influence of the development of the 

class struggle and social relations on the development of social thinking; 
methods and means of influence of the two global social systems on social 
life; and methods for the elimination of poverty, backwardness and dependence 

on the imperialist countries. Also interesting is the way they consider a 
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broad range of problems on the correlation between contemporary and tradition- 

i) tactors of spiritual production and their influence on the activities of 

political leaders and the shaping of social theories, mass consciousness and 

relivfous life. lhe authors try to provide their own answers ¢t questions 

tively discussed in the literatures of the developing countries: Do forms 

of dependence change? What determines backwardness? Is backwardness the 

result f the preservation of archaie institutfons or capitalist development? 

What is the dialectics of the old and the new in social processes? And does 

economle proyress contribute to making proper changes in the social conscious- 

ness and in upgrading the standard of political activeness? 

Ihe problems discussed in the books under review are related to the theore- 

tical interpretation of the specific historical position occupied by Asian, 
African and Latin American countries in the global community, the socio- 

economto prospects of the specific group of countries, their chosen path of 

soctal development -- socialist or capitalist -- and the available experience 

in this nmnection. 

During the 1960s-1970s important political, economic, social and cultural 

changes continued to take place in the developing countries. However, the gap 
between them and the developed countries widened even further. This was due 

to a number of reasons, such as the influence of global (raw-material, energy, 

food) problems, a significant scarcity of modern technology, equipment and 
cadres, durability of conservative traditions, customs and prejudices and the 

subjective errors of some leaders. Unquestionably, however, the main reason 

was the adverse effect of imperialist neocolonialist policy. The crisis in 

the world capitalist system, noted in the past few years, not only exposed its 

inherent organic weaknesses and trends but shed light on the historical 
futility of extending to the young countries the capitalist production method. 
their development experience convincingly proved that capitalism was unable 

radically to restructure their material production. Instead, it was 
interested in preserving obsolete production relations. 

the crisis in neocolonialist policy is forcing the bourgeois ideologues to 
‘esort to a search for new theoretical arguments. Side by side with the 

oncepts of "Furopeanization," "Americanization" and "Westernization," new 
neories are beginning to be promoted, which acknowledge the independent role 

of the liberated countries in the world community; the West-centered and 

strictly economic approaches are beginning to be replaced by a broader view of 

the problems facing that group of countries, taking their social gains and 
cultural values into consideration. Ideas of guidance by the capitalist West 

of the restructuring of the entire system of socioeconomic relations have 
egan to be enlarged with the type of prescriptions for social renovation in 

which no official proposals are found calling for the direct application of 

the methods of capitalist industrialization and norms of bourgeois culture to 
the developing countries. 

-~ 

cc 

the same is observed in the case of the myth of the so-called "East-West" 

dichotomy. Ignoring reality, in the past the bourgeois theoreticians tried to 
prove the existence of total opposites: the static, mystical and passive East 

and the dynamic, rational and active West. In other words, everything Western 

was given a plus and everything Eastern a minus rating. Incidentally, 



supporters of such dychotomy may be found also among Asian and African 
sclentists and {tdeologues. In this case, however, the contrasting follows the 

line of support of 'perfect" moral values allegedly inherent in Fastern 
civilization and opposition to the decline in the mores and the greed, 

corruption and so on, characteristic of the Western way of life. 

A rejection of the ideas of spiritual universality is obvious today. It has 
been replaced by the neocolonial "model" of cultural pluralism, in which the 
"original" values of the East can also have a place. Furthermore, some 
members of the Western intelligentsia turn to Afro-Asian culture in an effort 

to find in it a means for "curing" the spiritual conflicts within capitalist 
society. As a result, "denaturalized offshoots of the Orient and Africa, such 

as mysticism, zen-Buddhism, yoga, sufism and negritude have began to move to 
the West in a quasisclentific, aestheticized or, in general, paracultural 

form, finding a place in its differentiated consciousness although, as a 
whole, not violating the systemic determination of its culture and foundations 

of social life" ((1), p 184). 

In recent years the ideological credo of neocolonialism has been manifested 

most vividly in all kinds of "modernization" concepts. In itself, this term 
sounds quite innovative and even progressive. However, this nicely sounding 

term conceals a reactionary political and ideological "content," for "moderni- 
zation" presumes the implementation of a set of economic, social, political, 
cultural and psychological measures aimed at keeping the Asian, African and 
Latin American countries within the imperialist sphere of influence. A 
detailed analysis of the meaning and origins of the "modernization" concept 
leads to the conclusion that its creators proclaim "industrial civilization" 
to be the "aim" of global history, allegedly possible only through capitalist 
development, and once again insisting on the need for the liberated countries 

to borrow the experience of the Western bourgeois countries in resolving their 
sociopolitical problems. On the basis of a thorough analysis, Yu. M. Pavlov 

and B. S. Starostin prove their theoretical groundlessness and ideological 
nature, for in the final account they are all reduced to giving priority to 
socioantropological, politological and psychological factors and the defense 
of "Western thinking" which, allegedly, is ready to engage in purposeful 
constructive activities and is the only acceptable type of thinking in terms 
of building an industrially developed society. 

One of the qualities of the books under review is that they are not limited to 

the critical analysis of all sorts of variants of the "modernization" theory 
authored by scientists in the developed capitalist countries but subject to a 
thorough study concepts of different political orientations, ranging from 
bourgeois-nationalistic to revolutionary-democratic, formulated in the 

developing countries themselves. Whereas previously, interpreting the socio- 

philosophical problems of Asian, African and Latin American countries was 
primarily the concern of Western bourgeois theoreticians, now, under the 

conditions of the strengthened national independence and socioeconomic and 
cultural changes, the scientists in the former colonial and semicolonial 

countries themselves are showing an unusually high interest in problems of 
their social development. In recent years national sociological schools have 
developed in these areas and a liberation from "academic" colonialism and the 
ideas of bourgeois sociology has been noted. 
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Yu. M. Pavlov analyses the concept of social progress essentially through the 
works ot the {tdeologues of the South Asian subcontinent, which plays a parti- 
cular role in clarifying the development of sociophtlosophical thinking in the 

liberated countries. The culture of the peoples of this subcontinent has 
deep historical roots. Furthermore India, the largest country in the area, is 
one of the founders and leaders of the nonalignment movement and exerts a 

strony intluence on the development of sociological thinking in Asia; the 

variety of social relations in it is essentially a duplication of the socio- 
economte conditions prevalent in other countries. The Latin American 

countries as well play an important role in the development of sociological 
thinking in the developed countries. The social thinking in Latin American 
countries is strongly linked to the spiritual processes taking place in the 

Astan and African countries. Thus, the influence of Latin American reformism 

on economic and sociological thinking in Asia and Africa and the reverse 

intluence of Afro-Asian radicalism....on petit bourgeois ideology are 
unquestionable" ((4), p 8). The books by B. S. Yerasov, Yu. M. Pavlov and B. 

S. Starostin trace the development of sociophilosophical thinking in Asia and 
Atrica, where it has been undergoing «+ tempestuous upsurge of late. Actually, 

the works under review cover all basic sociological trends and directions in 

the young countries and study the doctrines of many sociologists working in 
the developing countries. 

In considering the shaping of ideas related to social progress, the authors 
discuss the ortgins of sociology, including that of culture and the specifics 
of politology. They indicate the positive and negative aspects in the 

development of sociological thinking in Asia, Africa and Latin America. 

In describing the class nature of the analyzed concepts, the authors pay 

particular attention to the ideological and theoretical positions of Asian, 
African and Latin American scientists who are sincerely concerned with the 

fate of their nations and are trying to clarify the profound reasons for their 
socioeconomic backwardness and to earmark means for surmounting it. 

The authors classify among the positive aspects in resolving sociological 

problems efforts to become free from “spiritual” colonialism, the view of 
soctety as a system, surmounting the limitations of the structural-functional 
approach, the development of an individual research methodology based on or 

with the help of Marxist concepts, the selection of a way of development which 
rejects the capitalist production method, the formulation of problems related 
to real human values, humanism most of all, and so on. 

Let us note that in the Latin American countries the process of conceptuali- 
zing sociological thinking is more apparent than in Asia and Africa. Clearly, 

this is determined as a whole by their higher level of capitalist development. 
Two approaches to social development have taken shape in Latin America, less 
distinguishable in the other continents. The first is the "desarrollist" 
(from desarrollo -- development), involving enduring concepts of national 

exclusivity and elitism, according to which some countries are invariably the 
leaders in social progress, while the others receive from them the resulting 
benefits. The second, the “independist" (from independencia -- independence), 
is mainly concentrated on problems related to the independence of these 

countries, and the rights and equality of nations, frequently conceived 



metaphysically, as manifestations of a perpetual "natural" law outside actual 
BOC LOE nom ind polit teal relations. 

At the same time, a peneral turn to the left may be noticed in the ideological 

md theoretical areas of Latin American social life -- a transition from 
moderate retormism to lLeft-reformist and left-radical concepts and searches 
tor solutions beyond the framework of capitalist relations. As A. V. 

pal tustitiably notes, however, the testing stone in the assessment of 

letteradical and social-utopian ideological and theoretical concepts is their 
attitude toward two problems: the theory and practice of the world socialist 

system, and the single anti-imperialist front of democratic forces (see p 13). 

Shest 

the works under review are distinguished by the study of the qualitative 

characteristics of the functioning and development of spiritual culture and, 
above all, existing traditions. In this connection, B. S. Yerasov and Yu. M. 

Pavlov point out that this problem is an essential part of the social develop- 

ment process. As Yu. M. Pavlov writes, "the sharpest and most open struggle 

should be waged on the subject of these traditions. One could hardly over- 

estimate their role in the coordination and management of social activities, 
which would tnelude the new generations, social psychology and common 

awareness’ (pp 132-133). Unquestionably, the introduction of new economic, 
soctal and political institutions and, above all, the need to select a path of 

development inevitably presumes a proper assessment of traditional sociocul- 

turai elements and the adoption of positive and elimination of conservative 
traditions. 

In his study of real social processes, V. I. Lenin pointed out that tradition 
can play a double role and may be used by both progressive and reactionary 

forces during some historical periods. "In the developing countries 
traditions perform an important integrative role in unifying the people. The 
accumulation and transmission of experience and values from generation to 
generation contribute to the socialization of the individual and to giving 
individuals and social groups specific social features related to the 

reproduction and preservation of ownership relations, stabilization of 
economic relations and formation of the basic means and rules of political 
struggle" (ibid., p 134). 

In his report "Sixty Years of USSR," Comrade Yu. V. Andropov said: "...We 

must remember that the spiritual legacy, traditions and way of life of any 

nation contain both good and bad and obsolete features." This stipulation is 
methodologically very important. It is obvious that the future socioeconomic 

development of Asian, African and Latin American countries largely depends on 
abandoning conservative traditions. That is why one cannot fail to agree with 

the criticism in (1), (2) and (4) of the political doctrines and sociological 
ind philosophical concepts formulated by some ideologues and leaders of 
developing countries, which take the shape of blanket denunciation of anything 

related to "industrial civilization" while, conversely, praising anything 
"aboriginal." We find in some publications an exaggerated positive assessment 

of traditional forms of social organization. However, in the actual practices 
of Asian and African countries such forms, closely related to the underdeve- 

loped nature of production forces, sometimes turn into obstacles to their 
further economic growth. In our view, communal structures hardly offer any 



advantage compared to more developed social systems from the production 

Viewpoint. 

Nuttonalistic tdeologues in Asian, African and Latin American countries have 

borrowed much from Marxist theory in their rejection of capitalism: The 

concept that capitalism, based on the exploitation of man by man, triggers 

acute social conflicts, suppresses the development of the personality, 
triggers the alienation of man from the real process of soctal life, and so 

on. However, one should not overestimate the antibourgeois content of such 

criticism which deals essentially less with the contradictions inherent in 
capttalism itself than with the consequences of its penetration into a 
backward environment, i.e., the destruction of traditional production forms 

and related relations. Another interestic phenomenon is noteworthy in this 

connection. The influence of colonialism on the social life of colonial 
countries was contradictory: the imperialists frequently relied on the "bad 
traditions” and helped to preserve them. One of the currently effective means 
of pursuing a neocolonialist policy is promoting tribal, racial and national 

conflicts. The petit bourgeois and bourgeois circles in the developing 

countries suffer from parochial patriotism, separatism and tribal, national or 

racial egotism, which clearly affects the activities of their political 

organizations. This circumstance is advantageously used by the politicians in 
the imperialist countries and their agents. 

The problem of the universal nature of Marxism is an essential aspect of the 
ideological struggle in the developing countries. Some nationalistic and 
religious leaders try to prove the unacceptability of its principles in 
resolving the vital socioeconomic problems of Asia, Africa and Latin America 
due to alleged disparity between it and local cultural traits and traditions. 
Ideas are voiced on the limited nature of Marxism allegedly because it 

emphasizes the role of class or economic factors. Marxism is frequently 
identified only with violence and depicted as an antihumane doctrine. 

As we know, having discovered the material unity of the universal-historical 

process and formulated the overall laws governing social development, Marxism 
has always emphasized the importance of the study of the specific forms of 

this process. In their works the Marxists have paid and are paying close 
attention to the study of the specific features of the socioeconomic and 

political organization in oriental countries, to the various types of pre- 
capitalist societies, and so on. The very specifics of the developing 

countries are largely determined by the fact that they have reached levels of 
socioeconomic development different from those of the Western countries. 
Marxism does not tolerate a stereotyped approach to the specific conditions 

prevailing in the various Asian, African and Latin American countries. This 

is confirmed by the dialectical nature of the general theoretical concepts 
used in designing "models" of noncapitalist development in these countries. 
As B. S. Starostin emphasizes, "Marxism arms the revolutionary democrats in 
the developing countries not with illusory social plans but with real social 
strategy which encompasses the most important development factors" (p 180). 
The successful implementation of progressive change largely depends on the 
extent to which the revolutionary democrats rely in their social policies on 

profound knowledge of the theory and practice of scientific socialism. 



The energizing of the ideological struggle covering a broad spectrum of social 

processes occurring in Asian, Atrican and Latin American countries and the 

reflection otf such processes in theoretical concepts face Marxist scientists 

with major research problems. Essentially, a separate area of social studies 

is developing within Marxism, related to the study of the sociophilosophical 

problems ot developing countries. The monographs under review are a new step 

in that direction. Naturally, by tar not all of their content is of equal 

value and many problems require turther study. It would be valuable, above 

all, to extend the thorough theoretical study of the distance covered by 

countries with a socialist orientation, the difficulties they are encountering 

in their development and the possible means of surmounting them. As a whole, 

however, the monographs are a detinite contribution to the interpretation of 

the sociophilosophical problems of the developing countries. 

COPYRIGHT: Izdatel'stvo TsK KPSS "Pravda". “Kommunist"”, 1983 
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text] "Pod Znamenem Oktyabrya" [Under the Flag of October]. 

llection of documents and materials in two volumes. Poli- 

tizdat, Moscow; BCP Publishing House, Sofia, 1980-1981. 

Reviewed by Academician I. Mints. 

Proletartan tnternationalism is one of the most important Marxist-Leninist 
principles. It ts no accident that it became the target of bourgeois hatred 

from the very moment when the founders of scientific communism proclaimed it 

in the effective slogan "Workers of the World, Unite!" The bourgeois ideo- 

logues proclaimed it a "betrayal of the nation" and "national egotism," and 
did everything possible to distort its meaning and erode its class founda- 
tions. In his tirm and consistent support of internationalism, V. I. Lenin 

wave it a precise definition which tolerated no different interpretations or 

listortions. "Internationalism in action," Lenin wrote, “can be one and one 

edicated work for the development of the revolutionary movement and 
revolutionary struggle in one's own country and support (propaganda, sympathy, 
material) of that struggle and line, of it alone, in all countries without 

exception" ("Poln. Sobr. Soch." [Complete Collected Works], vol 31, p 170). 

This Leninist thesis is at the base of the new work on proletarian interna- 

published jointly by the CPSU Institute of Marxism-Leninism and the 
BCP Central Committee BCP History Institute. This is the first time that the 

history ot the movement of fraternal international solidarity of the working 

people of the USSR and Bulgaria in defense of the gains of the Great October 

Revolution is covered by Soviet and Bulgarian historiography so extensively in 

this two-volume work. The book includes 723 documents the overwhelming major- 

ity ot which previously unpublished. The comments and footnotes cite almost 
iS many sources. Therefore, all in all, the collection introduces in scien- 

titic circulation some 1,500 documents. Together with rare documents the 
{llegible text of which was difficult to decipher we find many unique 
ph ,¢ graphs. 

in the basis of extensive data, the first volume describes the political and 

mbat activities of the Bulgarian internationalists in Soviet Russia during 

the foreign military intervention and the civil war, the participation of 

Bulgarians in the struggle waged by the Russian proletariat for establishing 



ind strenythening the Soviet system in the center and the local areas, such as 

Moscow, the Ukraine, Moldavia and other areas in the south of Russia and the 

tounding and activitles of the Bulgarftan group within the RKP (b). Many 

documents deal with the heroic mutiny of the crew of the Bulgarian cruiser 

"Nadezhda, who refused to act against Soviet Russla. 

the use ot such an extensive number of new sources and thetr thorough study 

rave made it possible to refine and correct a number of aspects of this 

problem, which had been improperly interpreted in Soviet and foreipn 

the second volume deals with the role of the October Revolution in the 

development of the revolutionary movement in Bulgaria. It describes in detail] 

the upsurge of the revolutionary movement in Bulgaria under the influence of 

the Great October Socialist Revolution and the process of the establishment 

and organization of the party of left-wing soctalists and its rejection of the 

influence of Western European social democratic reformists and centrists and 
the passing of the BCP and its leaders -- D. Blagoev, G. Kirkov, V. Kolarov, 

Kh. Kabakchiev and G. Dimitrov -- under the banner of the October Revolution 

and Leninism. The protound process of bolshevization of the BCP is clearly 

traced in the works of the le.ders of the Bulgarian communists and the party 

documents included in the collection. 

This joint work describes on an extensive documentary basis the first steps of 
the Bulgarian Social Democratic Worker Party (left-wing socialists) -- the 

Bulgarian Communist Party since 1919 -- in its creative application of the 
experience of the October Revolution under Bulgarian conditions. Many 

documents convincingly prove the establishment of direct contacts between the 
bolshevik party and the BCP, Lenin's encounters and close contacts with noted 

leaders of the Bulgarian communist movement and the support which the 
bolshevik party, headed by Lenin, gave to the struggle waged by the Bulgarian 

’ proletariat for national independence and socia!] liberation. 

the work under review shows the collective creative work of the scientists in 

both countries, and will unquestionably contribute to the strengthening of 

Soviet-Bulgarian friendship. 
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